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" THE. SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION BILL, 1956

THURSDAY, JULY 7, 19566

UNITED STATES SENATE,
SuBCOMMITTEE OF THE COMMITTER ON APPROPRIATIONS,
Washington, D. C.
The subcommittee met at 2 p. M., pursuant to call, in. room F-39,
the Capitol, TTon. Dennis Chavez (chairman of the subcommittee)
presiding.
Present: Scnators Chaves, Stennis, and Dworshalk.

" DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE
MiLitary CONSBTRUCTION

STATEMENTS OF HON. FRANKLIN G. FLOETE, ASSISTANT SECRE-
TARY OF DEFENSE (PROPERTIES AND INSTALLATIONS); MR.
ROGER W. FULLING, DIRECTOR OF CONSTRUCTION; MR.
EDWARD J. SHERIDAN, CHIEF, PROJECT DIVISION; MAJ. GEN.
PAUL F. YOUNT, CHIEF OF TRANSPORTATION, DEPARTMENT
OF THE ARMY

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN

Senator Cuavez. The committee will come to order.

This afternoon we begin. hearings op supplemental appropriations for
the Department of Defense for military construction. We will
consider those items in House Document 210, totaling $1,480 million,
appropriations and $800 million transfers of funds.

Of this amount, $545 million is for “Military construction, Army,”’
$528,550,000 for “Military construction, Navy,” and $1,200 milhion
for “Military construction, Air Force.”

Before we are through, we shall also consider other items in the
document for access roads and loran stations for the Department of
Defense and $59,500 for the Central Intelligence Ageney.

We are happy to have you and your associates with us today, Mr.
Tloete. We will make the communication from the President, which
is House Document No. 210, 2 part of the record.

(The document referred to follows:)

[H. Doc. No. 210, 84th Cong., 1st sess.]

CoMMUNICATION FRrROM THY PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED SraTeEs TRANSMITTING
A DRA¥T OF A PROPOSED ProVISION PERTAINING TO THE CENTRAL INTELLIGENCE
AGENCY AND PROPOSED SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATIONS ror THE FIscAL YEAR

1956, IN THE AMOUNT OF %1,480,000,000, FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Tux Wmire HoOUSE,
Washington, July 1, 1955.
The SPEAKER oF THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES.
Sre: T have the honor to transmit herewith for the consideration of the Con-
gress a draft of a proposed provision pertaining to the Central Intclligence Agency
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and proposed supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year 1956, in the amount
of $1,480,000,000 for the Department of Defenge. A

The details of these proposed appropriations, the nceessity therefor, and the
Teasons for their submission at this time are set forih in the attached letter
from the Director of the Bureau of the Budget, with whose comments and
observations thereon T coneur.

Respectfully yours
Dwrcar D. Eisennowss,

ExEcUTIVE OFricE oF RS PRrESIDENT
Burasag or THE Bupagr,
Washington 25, D, C., June 30, 1965,
The Presipryr,
The White House.

Sir: I have the honor to submit herewith for your donsideration a draft of a
proposed provision pertaining to the Central Intelligen:e Agency and proposed
supplemental appropriations for the fiscal vear 1956, in the amount of
1 $1,480,000,000, for the Department of Defense, as follows:

“CENTRAL INTELLIGENCE AGENCY

“CONSTRUCTION

: “For the acquisition of land and consiruction of a Ceniral Intelligence Agency
f headquarters installation, in the District of Columbia or elsewhere, and acquisition
3 of land for and construction of roads, as authorized by the #et of , 1955 (Public
Law ), to remain available until expended, 859,600,001, to be derived from un~
obligated balances of appropriations made available to the Central T ntelligence Agency
Jor the fiscal years 1953 and 1954. :

“DEPARTMENT oF DEFENSE
“INTERSERVICE AcTiviTng
*‘ACCESS ROADS

“For advances to the Bureau of Public Roads, Departrient of Commerce, for
the purposes of section 6 of the Defense Highway Act of 1941 (55 Stat. 765}, as
amended, and section 12 of the Federal-Aid Highway Act of 1950 (64 Stat. 785),
as amended, when projects anthorized therein are certifipd as important to the
national defense by the Secretary of Defense, [313,500,600] $2,250,000, to re-
tnain available until expended.

“LORAN STATIONS

“For consiruction of additional Loran Stations by the Coast Guard, to remain
available uniil expended, $4,200,000, which shall be transferted to the appropriation,
*Acquisition, construction, and tmprovements’, Coast Gueard,

“DEPARTMENT OF THE ArMy
“MILITARY CONSTRUCTION, ARMY

“For acquisition, construction, installation, and equipmeni of temporary or per-
manent public works, military installations, and Sfacilities, far the Army, as author-
ized by the Act of September 28, 1951 (Public Law 155), the Act of July 14, 1952
(Public Law 584), the Act of August 7y 19538 (Public Law 2000, the Act of July 27,
1954 (Public Law 634), the Act of September 1, 1954 (Pubiic Law 766), and the
Aet of ——, 1958 (Public Law ), without regard to sections 1136 and 3784,
Revised Statutes, as emended; including hire of passenger meior vehicles; lo remain
oavailable until expended, $645,000,000, to be derived by transfer from the appropria-
izon for ‘Procurement and production, Army’,

“DEPARTMENT oF TuE NaAvy
[Publie Works, Navy]
“MILITARY CONSTRUCTION, NAVY

“For an edditional amount Jor acquisition, construction, ingtallation, and equip-
ment of temporary or permanent public works, naval installations, and facilities
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Senator STENNIs. 1t is in the bill, is it not, Mr. Floete, or will be?

Mr. Fromre. Yes, sir.

Senator STENNIs. I suppose the justification for that will come from
the CIA?

Mr. Frorre. Yes, sir.  Mr. Dulles is handling that.

Senator CHAVEZ. $59,500,000.

Senator STeNNIs. 1t was not authorized for that amount; it was
reduced.

Mr. Frorrs. That should be justified by the Central Intelligence
Agency. We have not actually been in it.

Senator Cuavez. We cannot know what the agrecd figures are until
we get the report of the authorization.

Mr. FLoeTe. Yes, sir.

ACCESS ROAD AT KEESLER FIELD

Senator Stennis. May 1 ask 2 minor matter of Secretary Flocte
thet I have taken up before our committee? You have a budget
reqyest of $2,250,000 for military access roads. That is inAour
statexaont?

Mr.\FLoETE. Yes, sir.

Senater STENNIS. Since those budget figures were approv, d, you are
familiar With a small amendment that was put on In the affthorization
bill to covena special situation down in Keesler Ficld?

Mr. Froemx, $350,000.

Senator STENYIs. An access road that we thought would require
some special legisigtion to cover the peculiar facts of the case?

Mr., FLorTE. YelBir.

Senator STENNIS. \hat $350,000 was approvy q?

Mr. FLoETE. Yes, s

Senator STENNIS. YOURLC familiar with thef project, Mr. Secretary,
and you can include in yotg rocommendation the $350,000?

Mr. Fromre. I have looked\into it. I #ink it would be a good idea
to increase that.

Senator STeNNIs. You are li ited with your budget figure here?

Mr. Fromre. That is the thing gt bothers me. This amount has
been cleared with the Bureau of (hABudget, you sec—the $2,250,000.

Senator StenNis. I don’t wapt to »mbarras you on that point at
all, but the merits of the projeft arc faxgiliar to you?

Mr. FrorrE. Yes, sir.

Senator STENNIs. And oft the meritoriohs basis you can say it is a
worthy project, is that cg rect?

Mr. Froxre. Yes, sf. 1 would be hopckul that maybe within
the $2,250,000 it wo 4 have sufficient priorityy

Senator SrrnNis, /Al appreciate that statement\ery much.

Senator Cuavis. The committee, Mr. Secretdly, has informed
witnesses who géme over here that we understand\the functions of
the Budget Byreau, but you folks know what you ary doing and we
would lLike $6 know if you need it and not what the Bydget Bureau
says; I modn from the standpoint of the professional, theqne who has
the duty’to perform.

Sensfor Stennis. Mr. Chairman, I understand this item\yas just
authdrized, you might say, yesterday. It had not been ofjcially
aprroved yet by final confirmation.

{
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The Secretary had looked into this matter, and his answer is
satisfactory to me. It has been delayed so long that T would not,
want to take a chance on money being squeezed out of the $2,250,000,
which is already very small according to the needs. I would ask
that it be included at the proper time.,

Senator Cravez. That should be the test, the need. If it is needed,
all right—irrespective of the Budget Bureau.

Senator Stennis. I was not complaining of the Budget Bureau on
that point, Mr. Chairman.

Senator CuavEz. I realize that.

Thank you, Mr. Secretary.

Senator Stennis. While the next witnesses come to the table, T
would like to say on the authorization bill that we combed it very
fine and have gone over it carefully and found thst had already been
done by the services and by Secretary Floete. It was authorized
almost as submitted.

Senator CHAVEZ, Secretary Stevens, the comiaittee understands
that you people in the Defense Department are very busy. So when
you get through with your statement, any questions that might be
asked will be done of others and You may proceed with your work.

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

STATEMENTS OF HON, ROBERT T. STEVENS, SECRETARY OF THE
ARMY; BRIG. GEN. C. R, HUTCHINSON, CHIEF, BUDGET DIVI-
SION OFFICE, COMPTROLLER OF THE ARMY; COL. W. R. SHULER,
CHIEF, CONSTRUCTION DIVISION OFFICE, DIRECTOR OF IN-
STALLATIONS, DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF FOR LOGISTICS; R, B.
FOSTER, JR., CHIEF, PUBLIC WORKS PLANNING BRANCH, CON-
STRUCTION DIVISION, OFFICE, DIRECTOR OF INSTALLATIONS,
DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF FOR LOGISTICS; COL. S, MALEVICH,
ASSISTANT FOR ARMY CONSTRUCTION OFFICE, ASSISTANT
CHIEF OF ENGINEERS FOR MILITARY CONSTRUCTION; AND
H, B. ZACKRISON, CHIEF, ENGINEERIN G DIVISION OFFICE,
ASSISTANT CHIEF OF ENGINEERS FOR MILITARY CONSTRUC-
TION

FPREPARED STATEMENT

Mr. Stevens. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I appreciate that. I
do not know how you would like me to proceed. I have a short
statement which I might highligcht and insert in the record.

Senator Cuavez. Without objection it will be inserted in the record
at this point.

(The statement referred to follows:)

STATEMENT OF THE SECRETARY OF THE ARMY ON Fiscarn Yiar 1956 MiLitary
ConsTrucrIioN, ArMY APPROPRIATION

Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, It is a pleasure to appear before this subeom-
mittee to present the Department of the Army request for a propriations for the
fiscal year 1956 under the heading, “Military Construetion, riy.”’

As the committee is aware, this is the first time since fiseal vear 1953 that the
Army has requested an MCA appropriation. Large unobligaicd balances avail
able to the Army accruing fromn appropriations made during the Korean hostilities
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proving, I think there is no question but that they will need the total
amount as indicated at the top of page 19.

You sec, actually the Army has had no appropriations at all for the
last year or the year before. The year before they got $584 million.
So they have about run out. The Navy got $98 million last year and
nothing the year before and $363 million the year before that. So
they are in about the same position.

Even the Air Force last year got $630 million and the year before
$241 million. So all of the services, I feel, are in & position where
they need all of this money. I think they can get it all under con-
tract and do a great deal toward getting this job complete.

The following pages I will not take the time to go over in detail.
They show the percentage by categories for the items in this bill.
I will just mention that the Army section, “Operational Training
Tacilitics,”’ represents 36 percent; troop housing, 17 percent; and family
housing, 23 percent.

RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT CONSTRUCTION

Senator Cravez. Why is research and devclopment so small?

Mr. Froers. Research and development appears in many places..

Senator CuavEz. Does that include the three services?

Mr. Frosre. No. This is merely the Army.

Senator StenN1s. This is just construction projects for research and
development, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Cuavez. I understand.

t:-‘

Mr. Frogre. Similarly, on page 21, the Navy on operational.

tacilities expects to spent 58 percent; 12 percent on troop housing ; and
11 percent on family housing. Their research and development, you
know, is 5.7. Again that i for construction facilities.

The Air Force will spend 19 percent on pavements, 17 percent om

operational facilities; and 12 percent on family housing.

T have a great many more figures here to show how this is spent, but

rather than read them T would prefer to submit them for the record.
(The information referred to follows:)

The categories for the Army are as follows:

App_ropria—
Categories Appropriation pel%te)gi; of
total

1. Operational and training facilities. .co-coaoaemomon e $104,232,000 36.6
9. Maintenance and production facilities. - - cecmmmcmmmmm o mmmm - 18, 570, 000 3.5-
3’ Research, development, and test facilities. - 11, 088,000 2.1
4. Supply facilities_ ... --ooounoe- 11, 368, 000 2.1
5. Hospital and medical facilities_ ... - 8, 490, 000 1.6.
5. Administrative facilities. _._..------ - 3, 786,000 .7
7. Troop housing and community facilities.. - - £8, 035, 000 16.6
8, Tamily housing .- _oaooeoocanann 122, 264, 000 23.0°
9. Utilities and ground improvements. .- 23, 187, 000 4.4
10. Realestate oo omoovoocmmaomommomm- . 37,773,000 7.1
11, Emergency constraCtion ..o oooemoseoumsommmmsmmmmmmmmsemenem e 3, 000, 000 .8
12, AAVANCce AeSIEN_ oo enooomzmmemms-mmmmmemmmmosmmasssssSssasosomoseos 9, 200, 000 17
__________________________________________________________________ 530, 994, 000 100.0-

29,648,000 j.cacocmamm--

501,346,000 {..oeocoamnon

65829—55——4

N, Tt

Approved For Release 2002/08/21 : CIA-RDP80B01676R004100060041-8



|’ - ¥ R
Pzp;r ed For Release 2002/08/21 : CIA-RDP80B01676R004100060041-8
gg SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION BILL, 1956

The categories for the Navy are as follows:

e - e -

J -
Categories ! Millions J Pereent

1. Operational faeilities. . ___ $370.8 58.5
2. Troop housing and messing. . 80.5 12.5
3. Training facilitles___________ 11.0 1.7
4. Research and development.. | 37.2 5.7
5. Welfare and reereation. _._____ .. .. 16.0 2.5
6. Land acquisition (for construction)_ N 14.5 2.2
7. Flight path elearance _.________ 77" 23.0 3.6
8. Pollution abatement...______J " _T7TTTTTTTT e : 15.1 2.3
9. Family housing . _______ 7T TTTTTTTTmmm R (9. 4 1.0

Total _.__.______

Appropri-
- . : gt ation per-
Categories Appropriation cent of
total
]

1. Pavements 1 $272, 846,000 19.1
2.POL. ... T 125,181, 000 8.7
3. Communieations _____.___ _ JTITITTTTTT I m e 12, 522, 000 .9
4. Operations_.__.____.__ . i1 247, 365, 000 17.2
5. Afrcraft maintenance. __________ | 105, 787, 000 7.4
6. Training __________ .10 - 42,432 000 3.0
7 oo 103,121, 000 7.2
R. Family housing_____________ & 168, 422, 000 11.7
9, Utilities __ ___ F 64,997, 000 4.5
10. Realestate._ _. _______ " . 1 9, 189, 000 .6
11. Research and development. . ______ 777 78, 841, 000 5.5
12. Medical ______________ [ ITTTTTTTTTeT 27, 808, 000 1.9
18. 8torage. .. I I 42, 473, 000 3.0
L £ 40, 842, 000 2.8
15. Administration_.__..___ [ T7TTTTTTITITTII e ' 26, 285, 000 1.8
16. Base shops.._____.__._____ [ T TIITTTTTIIT : &, 477,000 .6
17.Docks . ... 1 TITTTITITTITIIT ] 735,000 .1
18. Design and 57, 543, 000 4.0
Total w1, 434, 636,000 100. 0

Adjustment 227, 548, 000

1,207, 088, 000

Mr. Froete. I would like to make one more point; that is, the fact
that of the amounts requested in this appropriation bill, 90 percent
of them are included in the authorization bill that just passed the
Congress, which indicates how urgent these particular items are.
Only 10 percent of them come from prior appropriations.

Senator Cuavez. The Air Force has 86 percent.

Mr. Froere. Yes, sir.

Mz, Chairman, that concludes my statement.

Senator CHAVEzZ. Senator Stennis, do vou have an v questions?

CENTRAL INTELLIGENCE AGENCY BUILDING

r Senator Stennts. T think the Seeretary has covered the matter,
He did not mention expressly this building for the Central Intelligence
Agency which is somewhat beyond your es tegory, but still it comes in
your bill. That was approved at $49 million for the cost of the build-
ing and $9,500,000 for the parkway, if they utilize this Langley site
up the river.

Senator Cuavez, Is there a request before the House to hear this?
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THE SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION BILL, 1956

FRIDAY, JULY 15, 1955

UNITED STATES SENATE,
SuBcoMMITTEE OF THE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS,
Washington, D. C.

The subcommittec met in cxecutive session, pursuant to notice,
at 10 a. m., in room F—39, the Capitol, Hon. Dennis Chavez, chairman
of the subcommittee, presiding.

Present: Senators Chavez, Hayden, Ellender, Robertson, Mag-
nuson, Stennis, Saltonstall, Young, and Knowland.

CENTRAL INTELLIGENCE AGENCY

STATEMENT OF ALLEN W. DULLES, DIRECTOR OF CENTRAL IN-
TELLIGENCE; LAWRENCE K. WHITE, DEPUTY DIRECTOR; ED-
WARD R, SAUNDERS, COMPTROLLER ; WALTER L. PFORZHEIMER,
LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL; AND HARBIN S. CHANDLER, LOGISTICS,
CENTRAL INTELLIGENCE AGENCY

GENERAL STATEMENT

Senator Cuavez. The committec will come to order.

Due to the fact that Mr. Dulles has some information pertaining
to technical matters, and other reasons, he has requested that the
committee permit him to testify in executive session, and directly
after he gets through with that information, we will go into open ses-
sion, and he will be here with us to answer questions,

Mr. Durres. Mr. Chairman, this is Colonel White on my left, who
is one of my deputy directors. Also with me are Mr. Chandler, an
architect who has been working particularly on this question of the
site, Mr. Pforzheimer, legal liaison officer; and Mr. Saunders, who is my
comptroller.

BUILDING FOR CIA

Wo very deeply appreciate this opportunity to appear before you
on this question of a building for CIA. This matter has been up
from time to time since 1951. We have in the authorization bill,
L. R. 6829, under title IV, an authorization to the Director of Central
Intelligence to spend not to exceed $46 million for the construction
of the installation and $8,500,000 for transfer to the National Capital
Planning Commission and the Department of the Interior for land
and construction to extend the George Washington Memorial Park-
way from its present terminus to the site of the research station of

239
65329—055——16
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the Bureau of Public Roads at Langley in Fairfax County, Va. If b
the building is not placed at Langley, then the $8,500,000 will not be
available for obligation.

Then in the alternative the title that I referred to authorizes the
Director of Central Intelligence to expend not to exceed $1 million
for the acquisition of an alternative site.

Senator Cuavez. Under the same title.

Mr. Durres. Under the same title, sir, title IV. Chapter IIT of
H. R. 7278, the supplemental appropriation bill, which is now before
you, appropriates $3 million for CIA to prepare detail plans and
specifications rather than the full amount of the anthorization.

NEED FOR BUILDING

First as to our need for a building, we are now scattered in 34
different buildings, largely in the District of Columbia.

Senator ErLeNDER. Mr. Dulles, who owns those buildings?

Mr. Durngs. They are mostly temporary Government buildines.
I have a chart here which shows where those buildirgs are. We also
lease a small number of buildings.

(Discussion off the record.)

Mr. DuiLes. [Pointing to chart.] Our main headquarters are as
shown on the chart. That is my office. That complex there in the
north are permanent buildings. That was part of the old naval
hospital at 24th and E.

Senator Ciavez. The old naval hospital.

Mr. Durres. Yes, sir. The balance of that block over there is now
occupied by naval buildings. Those are good buildings, but they are
wasteful as to space, because they are built for hospital purposes,
rather than offices.

(Discussion off the record.)

EFFECT OF SCATTERED OFFICES

Senator Cravez. Another point, Mr. Secretar , when you are
scattered as you are in Washington, you must lose thousands of
man-hours in a year due to the fact that you don’t huve a centralized
building,

Mr. Duniis. We have a chart to show that, T think we lose 20
percent efficiency and a great deal of money.

Senator CHAvEz, And time.

Mr. DuLLes. And time, yes, sir.

Senator Stennis. Mr. Dulles, suppose you point out to the com-
mittee where you have to-carry these records back and forth from
one of these buildings to another. That impressed me more than
any one fact.

Mr. Durres. Here is our headquatrters establishmoent. If T want
to consult with anyone, they have to come from these buildings.
The security is not good. These are temporary buildings that are
in very bad shape. If you went down there and saw the conditions
under which the people are working in those buildings, you would
realize it. They should have been taken down years ago. There is
a problem of morale. 1 went through the buildings the other day.
Someone said the buildings are not neat. It is quite true. I started
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a campaign on that. If any of us worked in those buildings 1 doubt
we would keep them neat, because the conditions of the buildings are
such that you can’t really keep them neat.

FIRE RISKS

Senator Cuavez., Are there any fire risks?

Mr. Duitnes. Yes, sir. Wo arc worried all the time about the
possible effect on our records. We had in one of these buildings the
other day, this one here, a flood. Some of our very valuable records
were seriously damaged.

Senator ErLenpER. What is that little body of water there?

Mr. DurLes. That is the Tidal Basin. That is the Reflection Pool.

Senator ELLENDER. What is the area you have from the Reflection
Pool on south to where your last building is?

Mr. DuiLes. Down here?

Senator ELLENDER. Yes.

Mr. Duries. What is the distance?

Senator ELLENDER. No; what is the area? Is that all owned by
the Government?

Mr. DuLLes. Yes.

Mr. Write, That is called West Potomac Park. 'Those are the
old WAVE barracks.

Senator Errenprr. Why would it not be practical to put the
building there instead of buying land somewhere else?

Mr. Duries. I would be glad to do that. We discussed that with
the exccutive branch of the Government and the feeling is very
strong that the CIA building should not be located where 1t would
further aggravate the traffic problem of the District. When these
plans for the new Potomac bridge that are indicated on this map are
carried through, if they are carried through, the new approaches and
new bridges will mean that many of our buildings will not be there
any more. Lither you have to take these buildings away or give up
the general program for a bridge or a tunnel to get your traffic in
and out of Washington to and from Virginia.

Senator STenNts, The authorization bill that authorizes this
building carries a proviso that when these buildings are vacated, they
shall be demolished, The idea is to get them out of the way. They
will not be displacing anybody because at that time they will be
moving out anyway.

Senator SaLronsTaLL, 1 personally belicve all those buildings
should be destroyed. Those by the Reflecting Pool certainly should
be destroyed, and the barracks between the Tidal Basin and the others
are an interference with what is really a lovely playground area.

Senator ELLENDER. It is a mighty expensive playground.

Senator SarronstarL, | have no comment.

{Discussion off the rceord.)

Mr. DuLnes. This chart indicates the estimated savings we feel we
could effect if we were in one building. I indicate our present cost, for
various services, and the estimated cost in case we have one building.
The cost of guard service would be cut from $1,100,000 to $320,000.
Reception staff would be cut from $110,000 to $30,000. The shuttle
service we  now have between our buildings would be cut out. We
would have to have some bus service with the Pentagon and other

Approved For Release 2002/08/21 : CIA-RDP80B01676R004100060041-8



L . .

: - 004100060041-8
Appggyed For Releass AR5 20 SHRoY S9E0 1978R -

offices but our entire interbuilding shuttle service would be eliminated ;
entirely. Cost for couriers and messengers would be cut almost in
half. Telephone mileage charges between our respective buildings
would be eliminated. Building services officers would be cut by
~ $50,000. We would give up our rental charges. Our buildings are
falling to pieces and we have had to put $1,332,000 for alterations of
our buildings and moving out of some buildings an into other build-
ings. That would be cut down to a rather small firure. This loss of
time would be eliminated. I believe we lose about 10 percent of our
effective time scattered as we are.
(The chart referred to follows:)

New building would save the tazpayer approzimately 82,120,000 annually

! Estimated Estlmated

Present | Cin one savings in one

costs naw buillding | new building
Guard serviee .- $1, 173,000 $320, 000 $853, 000
Reception staff__ . . 110, 000 30, 000 80, 000
Shuttle serviee .. ... _________________________._____ 36,800 . .. _______ 36, 800
Cauriers and messengers. . - 213, 200 143, 300 69, 900
Telephone mileage charges. 32,800 |. P 32, 800
Building services officers.________ - 125, 000 75, 000 50, 000
Rents. ... ... . 138,600 [ ... ... . 133, 500
Alterations and moving._ - 1,332,000 | 300, 000 1,032, 00¢
Lossof time____.__. .. 607,000 [, ... _. 807,000
TWX serviee il 45, 600 20, 000 25, 000

SAVINGS TO BE EFFECTED BY NEW BUILDING

Senator ELLenpEr. If you have the building you have in mind you
could cut your budget by $3 million approximately in round figures.

Mr. DuLLes. Yes, sir, that would amortize the building.

I would like to pass now to our plans for a building and what we
have in mind. We have given this study over a 4-year period. This
chart shows what we are planning for. There is & total gross space
of 2,300,000 square feet. The net office space is divid.:d up as indicated
there. Then the cafeteria and utility shops are also indicated here.
We have a planned ratio of office space to other space which is higher
than that in most other Government buildings. We are trying to
make this a building of utility. There are no frills. We are not
providing any frills. We don’t want them. '

The ratio of net space to gross is 7 to 10, which is about the highest
in the Government.

{Discussion off the record.)

Senator RoBerrson. Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask Mr. Dulles
1 or 2 questions.

HOUSE ACTION

Mr. Dulles, do you know what action was taken in the Appropria-
tions Committee on this item?

Mr. Durres. Yes, sir.

Senator RoBerrsoN. I mean in the House.

Mr. Duries. Yes, sir.

Senator Roperrson. What did they do?

Mr. Duries. They appropriated $3 million for the preparation of
detailed plans and specifications of a Central Intelligence Agency
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headquarters installation in the District of Columbia or elsewhere
as authorized by the act of July 15, 1955 (Public Law 161), to remain
available until expended, $3 million to be derived from unobligated
balances of appropriations made available to the Central Intelligence
Agency for the fiscal years 1953 and 1954.

Our problem, Senator, with that is-this: That does not appropriate
any money to get a site.

enator CHavEz. You don’t need planning money until you have
2 site.

Mz, Durpes. I have to have a site before I can begin to plan. If
1 was in the District of Columbia I would build one kind of building.
1t T was out of the District of Columbia, as I expect to be, I would
build another type of building. If I had one contour of land, I
would build one type, and if T had another, I would build another
type. I don’t want to waste the taxppayers’ money for drawing up
plans for buildings that are not to be constructed.

Senator RoperTSON. What was the action on the floor of the House
on this item?

Mr. ProrzuEiMEeR. Sir, my understanding is that the military con-
struction bill was stricken on a point of order in the House yesterday,
boecause the authorization bill itself had not been signed by the
President.

Senator Srexnis. The House committee recommended this. 'They
passed on it, and the House committee recommended what Mr. Dulles
has related. But the whole thing went out on a point of order on
the floor.

Senator RoserTsoN. There was a rescrvation and comment when
the point of order was made that we want to go forward with this or
was there a point of order and nobody said anything?

Mr. ProrzueiMER. The point of order was made.

Senator RoerrTson. And nobody asked for a comment on the
reservation on the ground it had not been authorized, and even the
$3 million went out?

Senator Cuavez. That is what I wish you would discuss, Mr.
Dulles, that is, the money items. The House took a certain kind
of action. What do you desire this committee to do if you had
your way?

7

FUNDS FOR SITE ACQUISITION

Mr. DuiLes. Mr. Chairman, what I would like the committee to
do would be to include the $3 million, which is adequate, as far as
plans, and so forth, are concerned. 1 don’t expect to spend it all.
1 will be as economical as I can. But that is plenty for that., But
T need between now and the next time we meet next year, under the
authorization, money for a site so I can acquire a site and I can
plan realistically.

Senator CuAvEz. Have you an estimate of that?

Mr. DuriLes. Yes, sir. There are two alternatives. $1 million
would be adequate for a site in the general area of Virginia where we
would propose to go in case the Langley site was not approved. After
mature study, I think the Langley site, looking at the development
of Washington and its relation to the other arcas that I must deal
with, is the best site. It is not the only site.
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LANGLEY BITE REQUIREMENTS’ #

Senator CHAVEz. Suppose it were determined ihat the Langley
s{te is the best site. How much money would You need to acquire
that?

Mr. DuLies. Then T would need $4 million for next year to acquire
the right-of-way and start construction on the George Washington
Memorial Highway to be extended to that site.

Senator RoBErTsoN. If vou chose the Langley site, in addition to
what the building would cost, would the Government have to spend
approximately $8 million in building a four-lane hizhway out to you
in order to utilize that site?

Mr. Durres. 1 understand, Senator, and you know better than I,
that this is a part of the Government planning. That is to be carried
out within a reasonably short period of time. Of course, that can
change,.

Senator RoserTsox. Tn other words, they are ;oing to spend it
anyway some day.

Mr. DurLes. Some day they are going to spend it.

Senator RoBErTson. How much would he invoived immediately
on that parkway if you have this Langley site? ‘

Mr. Durnes. We would expect that there would be spent in the next
fiscal year $4 million. To complete it would be another four million
five,

Senator RoserTson. How much would the Government have to
spend for improved highways to the site?

Mr. Durnes. That would be all, sir.

Scnator RoserTsoN. Four million dollars on the highways?

Mr. DuLres. No, sir, $8,500,000.

Senator Ropertson. That is over and above whit the building is
going to cost?

Mr. DuLres. Yes, sir.

Senator RoBertson. If you get the planning money plus the 4
million for buying the site-—— ‘

Mr. Duirgs. One million wonld be ample to buy the site. In case
I go to Langley T don’t have to put any money intt: the site, because
that is Government property. 1 don’t need money. But I do need
the alternative. If I go to Langley I have to have money to start
the roadway. ‘

Senator ErLenprr. How do you get there now?

Mr. DuLres. They get there on a very inad equato road, Highway
123, which is a two-lane highway, and could not carry any more traflic.
It has difficulty, as you know, carrying the traffic today.

Senator Roginson. If you go out there Sunday afternoon, you are
liable to be tied up an hour before you get to Chain Bridge.

Mr. Durnes. Yes, sir. :

Senator Rosrrrson. I have seen it bumper to bumper on Sunday
afternoon for 3 hours.

Mr. Duries. T understand the Parkway is eventually going to be
built. You look at this from the point of view of the way Washington
is growing. It is perfectly obvious that as soon as there are bridges,
Langley will be one of the most accessible areas for our employees.
One of the reasons we want to go to that site is that our emplovees
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will be going against the normal flow of Washington teaffic. The
traffic problem in Washington is very serious.

Senator CuAVEZ. Where is Chain Bridge?

Mr. DurLes. It is here, sir.

TIME REQUIRED FOR COMPLETION OF BUILDING

Senator Rosrrrson. Mr. Dulles, suppose you get your planning
money this year and your $4 million, and you choose Langley, which
would be free land, how long would it be before you could occupy
this building?

Mr. DurLes. Two and a half years.

Mr. Wurte. Between 2 and 3 years,

Mr. DuLres. (Pointing to map.) I don’t think the time of occupa-
tion differs at all as to whether we take this site here at Langley or
one of these other sites. We have tentatively narrowed our thinking
to these two arcas. We have looked at many other sites and for
various reasons these two seem the best.

Senator ELLENDER. What arc the two that you are pointing to
there?

Mr. DuLLes. These three here you mean?

Senator ELLENDER. Yes.

Mr. Durres. This is the Winkler tract.

Senator ELLENDER. Is that in Maryland or Virginia?

Mr. Durnes. That is in Virginia.

(Discussion off the record.)

DATE AGENCY WAS ESTABLISHED

Senator RoserTson. When was your agency under its present name
established?

Mr. DuLnes. It was cstablished in 1947. It was the National
Security Act of 1947, which also provided for unification of the
armed services.

(Discussion off the record.)

PLANNING FUNDS

Senator CaAvEz. Mr. Dulles, the only purpose of the committec
now is to find out whether or not you need a building and to ask you
how much moncy you are requesting from this committee. As I
understand you, when you answered that question, you said that you
wanted the planning moncy that was allowed by the House.

Mr. DurLes. Yes; that is correct.

Senator CHAvEZ. Then you desire $4 million for the highway work.

Mr. Durnes. In case the Langley site is chosen.

Senator CuAVEZ. But you would like to have an alternative $4 mil-
lion to acquire a site elsewhere in case you do not use Langley.

COST OF ALTERNATIVE BSITE

Mr. Durres. The alternative site would be $1 million.

Senator STENNIS. Mr. Chairman, may I say a very brief word
about the question of the building? We had this up in the Armed
Services Committee, and went into it rather thoroughly. I thought
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it was tragic, gentlemen, that we had the central ¢fice here located ¢
in 34 scattered fourth-rate buildings. We considercd whether there '
was a building here in the District that would tike care of that.
There wasnot one. The additional reason was that they did not want
it right here anyway.
What impressed me, too, about the need for this buailding in addi-
tion to the other gencral needs is that they have to run these records
from one building to another. They are valugble records. We
went into the unit cost, we went into the cost of their location. This
Langley site is already owned by the Government. I was convinced
that to take care of the traffic here some day we will have to build
this George Washington Parkway up that river anyway. So that
tied in with the location at Langley, which scemed to me as a territory
that is relatively uncrowded, relatively undeveloped, and would get
away from the rest of the congestion.

TOTAL AUTHORIZATION

We went into the unit cost and the need and we reduced Mr.
Dulles’ request from $50 million for the building to $45 million.
That was explained rather in detail to the full com.nittee. The bill
went to conference, and we yiclded to the House $1 million. It
comes back here under authorization for $46 million

The unit cost is a little higher than we found in Luildings like the
General Accounting Office, with adjustments for price increase since
the General Accounting Office was built. But there are peculiar
situations here with reference to storing these records and working
in small cubicles rather than in open spaces that we thought justified
the additional unit cost when we applied our reduction.

So getting back to the overall proposition, we are in this business,
we are going to have to stay in it, as T see it. T think we ought to
zo on and get a suitable building.

LEASE-PURCHASE METHOD

Senator Dworsnax. Did your legislative cominitice consider the
alternative of a lease-purchase agreement?

Senator StenNis. We did not because we have beer: in that so much
with reference to other military housing that I have -eached the con-
clusion that is a considerably more expensive way to the Government.
I think the best way for the Government to build this building is to
appropriate the money and build it.

Senator Dworsaak. The only reason I raise the pgint is that we are
getting in debt more and more. The Republicans i1+ 1952 made the
pledge we are going to balance the budget. We are gotting away from
that all the time. This is a capital investment, of course, but it takes
dollars. We will have close to $5 billion deficit in thi: fiscal year end-
ing next June. Are we going to try to hold down that deficit?

(Discussion off the record.)

Senator Cuavez. Tagree. I have tried to be nonpo'itical in matters
of this nature. Our enemies do not care whether the boys are Re-
publican or Democrat. They shoot them.

Mr. Durnes. Mr. Chairman, T run a nonpolitical organization.
I don’t ask anybody’s politics. T want to keep politi-s out of it.
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Senator DwonszAK. Do you have civil service for your personnel?

Mr. Durres. No. But we follow as far as we can the civil-service
rules and the civil-service categorics. We are not subject to civil
service.

(Discussion off the record.)

Senator CuAvez. Gentlemen of the committee and Mr. Dulles,
have you anything further to say on the matter of justification?

Senator BLLENDER. May I ask a question? Mr. Dulles, how much
more or less would a building cost if you built it away from Langley?

Mr. DutLes. I don’t think it makes any difference in the building
cost.

Senator ELLENDER. Except for the site cost.

Mr. Durnes. Except for the cost of the roads and the site. For
the site, we would have to pay roughly half to a million dollars.

AREA REQUIRED FOR BUILDING

Senator ELrenpEr. To put up a building of the size you contem-
plate, how much space are you figuring on?

Mr. DurLes. At least a hundred acres. I want probably a little
more.

Senator ELLENDpER. One hundred acres?

Mr. DuLLes. Yes.

Senator ELLENDER. What do you want that much for?

Mr. DurLes. Parking space. 1 think it would be a great mistake
to go to an area like this and not get adequate grounds. One of the
great problems if you go outside of the city is parking. I have to
have parking space around the building.

I want security. I want this building to be away from the road.
The site is a very small part of the cost. I can acquire the site here
for between half a million and a million dollars.

Senator RoertsoN. Mr. Dulles, T agree with the Armed Services
Committee that reached the conclusion that you need an office
building. Tell us why you can’t build it in Washington.

Mr. Durrrs. Senator, I would prefer personally to build it in
Washington. I have, however, consulted with high authority, and
in view of the traffic problem in Washington, the theory is that our
buildings ought to be outside the District.

Senator Roperrson. On account of the traffic problem?

Mr. Duries. Very largely on account of the traffic problem.

(Discussion off the record.)

Senator RoBErTsoN. You understand it is immaterial to me where
you have put the building. I have taken the position that I was
not going to try to tell you where to put it. A great many people
in Fairfax County are mighty anxious that you come to Langley.
The board of supervisors endorsed it. The State highway depart-
ment agreed to build some access roads in the county. Tell us why
in your opinion, while you have made no firm decision, that Langley
is about the most economical place that you can build?

REASONS FOR LANGLEY SITE SELECTION

Mr. Dures. I think it is the best site for a series of reasons.
Tirst, the land itself. 1 get a mcasure of security and protection by
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being on the Potomac River here. T want to guard this area pretty 7
carefully. That is very useful from that angle.
About one-third of my personnel at the present tine live in Virginia.
More than a third live in the general area of northwest Washington.
My people therefore could get to this site by going sagainst the traffic.
They would not come into the traffic pattern of Washington. They
could get there. Traffic is one of the great problems in getting to and
from work. They could get to this site more eggily. This bridge
will inevitably be built. 1 think the Cabin John Ba idge will be built
by the time this building is up.

CABIN JOHN BRIDGE

Senator Rosertson. Is the Cabin John Bridge above or below
Great Falls? ,

Mr. Waite. It is below Great Falls. It comes right at the site
which we are discussing.

Senator RoBerrson. Would many new housing units have to be
built in Fairfax County if you located the building ‘there?

Mr. Duries. As far as I am concerned, none. 1 imagine the
inevitable result would be that some people would éome there.

Senator Cuavez. To be close to work.

Mr. DviLes. Yes. T don’t believe very many.

Senator RoBErTsoN. You face no immediate housing problem.

Mr. DuiLes. No housing problem at all.

Senator Rosertson. If you got too far away from where your
present workers are housed, you would have a houging problem.

Mr. Durigs. I believe that 70 percent of my people would have as
easy access to the Langley site as they do to my present site when you
take account that they have to stug through the Washington traffic.
[ think eventually they would have easier access here.

(Discussion off the record.)

ALEXANDRIA SBITE

Mr. Durres. Langley, Mr. Chairman, is my first choice. If I
can’t get Langley, T would select a site here [pointing to Alexandria).

Senator RoBertson. Where is that?

Mr. Duires. This is on the Shirley Highway. Here is the
Pentagon. There is a good access to this.

Senator RosrrTrsoN. Is this still in Fairfax?

Mr. Waire. No, sir. The city of Alexandria. This is in the
newly annexed portion.

Senator RoBertson. The city of Alexandria is anvious to get vou
to take that site. v

Mr. DuLLes. Yes, sir; both Fairfax and Alexandria are.

Senator RoBerTson. I told them I was strictly neutral.

Senator ErLeNper. Mr. Dulles, that site (Alexandria) to which
you are referring if it were accepted would complicate the traffic
problem.

Mr. DuLies. Yes, sir; because most of our emplojces to reach the
Alexandria site would have to come through this congested area of
the District. Traffic here will be better when the tunnel or bridge
is built. At Langley, they would be moving against heavy traffic.
Hence, Langley is a better site.
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You asked, Mr. Chairman, what I wanted. Naturally I would like
to get an appropriation for the entire building, but in view of the
attitude of the House, I thought I had better be more modest before you
here today. All that T could spend until I would have a chance to
come before you again would be money for my plans and my site, and
working on the approaches to the the site. hen I will come back to
the next session. But I wanted you to know the overall plan.

Senator RopERTson. If you were given $2 million for plans and
$4 million for highway construction, will you understand that a year
from now when you come back for building construction money, we
will be free at that time to take another look to see whether you need
that big a building?

Will you consider when we give you $2 million for planning mone,
imd $4 million for access road moncy, we are committed to $46 mil-

ion?

Mr. Duires. I appreciate that the appropriation side of Congress
is not committed to an authorization. 1 have had an authorization
for $38 million for 5 years, but I haven’t had the money. 1 am
inured to the problems.

May I amend one point, Senator? I would like to have the alterna-
tive of $1 million to acquire a site in case for any reason the Langley
site is unavailable. I don’t think it will be unavailable.

Senator Craavez. If you use Langley and then the committee gives
you a million for alternative, then you won’t need that million dollars.

Mr. DurLes. That is correct. You could state if it were not used
for roads $1 million would be available to acquire & site.

Senator ELLENDER. Is this road authorized?

Mr. DuLLEs. Yes, sir.

Senator RoBERTSON. Which will cost you less money, the Langley
site or the Alexandria site?

Mr. DuLLes. The Langley site costs nothing.

Senator RoserrsoN. Which project overall?

Mr. DuiLes. If you attribute to me the cost of a road that is going
to be built anyway, then the Langley site is more expensive. But that
road is presumably going to be built at the cost of the Government in
the near future, depending on the action of the Congress. It seems to
me that it is pretty inevitable. It has been authorized. It isin the
plans. The continuation of the George Washington Memorial High-
way along the Potomac scems to be an inevitable Government ex-
penditure.

Senator RoperTsoN. You have indicated to us about 70 percent
of your employecs live in_the vicinity of Langley or those circles of
northwest Washington. How much farther will they have to travel if
your building is located at Alexandria?

Mr. Durres. Our employees would have to travel an average of
2 miles farther each day to and from an Alexandria site and through
much more heavily congested traffic. I would say for those that
live in Virginia, the two sites are about cqually advantageous. For
those that live in Washington and Maryland, the Langley site will
be a good deal casier. It is much morc aceessible and they will be
going against the normal flow of traflic.

Scenator RoserTson. Those that live in Washington would have to
travel 4 miles farther if they went to the Shirley Highway site, rather
than the Langley.
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Mr. Warre. That is correct, about 3% miles more through much .
more heavily congested areas. '
Senator Roserrsox. And some of them would - have to move with
the traffic.
Mr. Warre. That is correct.
Senator Cuavrz. Are there any further questions?

DECENTRALIZATION OF GOVERNMENT

Senator DworsHAK. Just one question, Mr. Chairman. We have
heard a lot of decentralization of industry from vulnerable points on
the coast, and we have heard a lot about decentralizing the Govern-
ment. Has consideration been given to the possibilities of locating
this tremendous building elsewhere than in the immediate vicinity
of the National Capital?

Mr. Durirs. Yes, sir, a good deal of consideration was given to
that. My problem is this: The major part of my work is with other
agencies of Government. T am a service agency.- [ am working for
the Pentagon, the State Department, for the FPresident and the
executive branch of the Government. My people gre in daily contact,
by the hundreds, chiefly with the Pentagon and the State Department
and the executive branch of the Government. We have to attend
meetings all the time.

Senator RoserTson. It would not be practical for you to be four
or five hundred miles from Washington. _

Mr. Durnes. It would be perfectly impractical.. We have to have
access to their records. Some intelligence records are in the Pentagon,
the State Department, and my office. They are not all centralized.
When the problem comes up you have to have immeiate contact.

(Discussion off the record.) ‘

ROAD PROJECT

Senator ELLENDER. T have just one more questior.. Is the building
of this road a Federal obligation or a joint one'with the State of
Virginia?

Mr. DuLces. 1t is a proposed Federal obligation. It is not an
obligation as yet; but it is a Federal project.

Senator Rosertson. The National Park Service.

JUSTIFICATIONS

Senator Cravez. Mr. Dulles, the statement justifying the request
is not classified. Would you have any objection to having it inserted
in the record?

Mr. Duires. No, sir; it can be inserted in the record.

Senator Cuavez. Without objection, it is so ordered.

(The justifications referred to follow:)

JUSTIFICATION FOR AN APPROPRIATION To CONSTRUCT A HEADQUARTERS INsPaL-
LATION ¥OR THE CENTRAT INTELLIGENCE AGENCY As PREVIDED For Ix TiLE
IV or H. R. 6829

Sinee the establishment of the Central Intelligence Ageney in 1947, efforts
have been made to locate the activities of the A geney in one building., Several
studies have been made by the Public Buildings Service in coordination with
the Burean of the Budget and this Ageney fo ascertain if it Were possible fo Ideate
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all CIA aectivities in an existing permanent structure. It has been concluded
that the only way to solve this problem is to construct an installation suitable
to the needs of this Agency.

The estimated cost of the proposcd installation by major items was as follows:

Building (2,300,000 square feet, at $19.03 approximately) ...~ $43, 760, 000
Boiler plant. - oo oo m oo e 2, 700, 000
Tunnel, boiler plant to puilding - oo m e oo 200, 060
Roads, parking, site development, and exterior utility changes_. . _ 1, 200, 000
Fimergency generator . ..o - --o-o-m-ssosoosmomssooomoooo 500, 000
Speeial requirements - o ..o ooooommsmm oo 1, 640, 000

Total building cost_ .. - - oo 50, 000, 000

According to our tentative plans, the building would counsist of gross floor
area of 2,300,000 square feet; basement, approximately 7 floors, reinforeed con-
crete frame; air conditioning, Anorescent lighting; auditorium, shops, laboratory;
and cafeteria. These estimates were prepared in_consultation with the Publie
Buildings Service and the Bureau of the Budget. However, title IV of H. R. 6829
authorized only $46 million for construction. We have not yet had an oppor-
tunity to analyze our requirements to determine where the reduction can be
made.

At the present time the Ageney is located in 34 different buildings. Twenty
of these are of temporary construction, somce of which were used as barracks

to house Waves during World War II and were never intended to be usced as
office space. According to the proposed plans for the construction of the new
bridge across the Potomac Ri -cr, a number of our present buildings are scheduled
to be removed which will leave the Agency withont sufficient oflice space.

Being housed in 34 buildings located at varying distanees from each other
causes security problems, inefficient and unecconomical operations and transpor-
tation diffioultics. The security aspect is appalling when one considers the
number of highly classified documents which must be transported and circulated
between such a large number of buildings. The intangiblcs involved in getting
officials together for conferences, meetings, and consultations is hard to evaluate
but is extremely serious and costly in terms of lost man-hours and inefficiency.
The transportation of pecople, material, and documents is also s matter of real
coneern.,

Tt is, therefore, respectfully requested that the amount approved by the House
Appropriations Committee of $3 million be increased to $7 million to provide
for, in addition to the development of detail plans and specifieations, the acquisi-
tion of land and the starting of construction of the cextension of the George
‘Washington Mcmorial Parkway.

Although the House committee recommended that $3 million be appropriated
from prior year, unobligated halances, it is understood that they would prefer &
direct appropriation for other funds in conncetion with this project. Accordingly,
it is recommended that $7 million be made available by a dircct appropriation.
The Bureau of the Budget concurs in this change in the Agency’s original request.

Turther information and justification will be prescented at the hearing to be
held on Friday, July 15, 1955.

The following chart indicates the estimated savings that can be accomplished
on an annual basis by locating CIA headquarters operations in one building:

Estimated Estimated
Item Present costs in 1 savings in 1
costs new new
building building

Guard service $1, 173,000 $320, 000 $853, 000
Reception staff 110, 000 30, 000 80, 000
Shuttle service ... 36,800 | _oeo.iooan 36, 800
Courlers and messengers.__ 213, 200 143, 300 69, 900
Telephone mileage charges 32,800 |-ccmvemozoooon 32,800
Building services officers._.- 125, 000 75, 000 50, 000
RONES e mmmm e e FRE 1)) R ——— 133, 500
Alterations and moving. .. 1, 332, 000 300, 000 1,032, 000
Toss of time .o cvmavue-—- 607,000 |cammeaconooo - 607, 000
TWX s6rvice ceevmaene- 45, 000 20, 000 25,000
[ o) TSRO PR LR R R L EE LR 3, 808, 300 888, 300 2, 920, 000
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Based on the above estimated savings the capital cost of the proposed installa- ¢
tion would be recovered by the Government over a period! of approximately 20
years. .

The Government-owned land at the site of the Research Station of the Bureau
of Public Roads at Langley, Fairfax County, Va., is believed best suited for
the proposed installation. In conneetion with this site therd is a problem of
access roads. However, the State of Virginia has agreed to improve the present
road system if the Federal Government appropriates funds for the extension of the
(George Washington Memorial Highway as authorized f: H. R. 6829. This
would solve the aeccess roads problem.

Since the Congress had not finally acted on the Military Construction Act.
title TV of which authorized the extension of the George Washington Memorial
Parkway, at the time we appeared before the House Appropriations Committee, a
final site selection eould not be made. For this reason, a8 well as the fact that
detail plans and specifications had not been developed, the Tlouse committec felt
that they should allow only $3 million for the preparation of these plans and
specifications.

Since it has now been determined that the Langley site would be most suitable
for our needs, it becomes necessary to insure that the extension of the George
Washington Memeorial Parkway will be completed not later than our own instal-
lation. Of the total estimated cost of $8.5 million for this'purpose, $4 million is
essential for acquisition of right-of-way and construction during the first year.
These funds should be made available now. Otherwise we.cannot be completely
sure that we ean use the Langley site.

While it is not impossible to modify detail plans and spegifications for one site
so as 1o make them adaptable to another, certainly the sife is an extremely im-
portant factor in such planning and to adapt them to another site seems wagteful
of the taxpayers’ money.

Senator CHAVEZ. Are there any further questiong?

Mzr. DuLLes. May Isay in concluding, I appreciat this opportur uty
to present my position. I can assure you from the point of view of
the effectiveness of our work and the morale of our people, a building
is absolutely essential. Many hopes have been raise:dl among the CIA
personnel that they will have a decent place to work. I hope now
they will be able to realize those hopes.

Senator Caavez. Thank you, sir.

Mr. Durees. Thank vou.

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE
MiLiraRY CoNsTRUCTION PROGEAM
STATEMENT OF ROGER D. FISHER, McLEAN, VA.
HOUSING PROGRAM

Senator CrAvez. Mr. Fisher, will you come forward, please. I
understand that you represent some residents from the Langley-
Great Falls, Va., area.

Myr. Fisurr. That is correct.

Senator Rosrrrson. Mr. Chairman, before the protesting citizens
from Fairfax testify, I think it is only fair that they should know that
Mr. Dulles has just told us with reference to the housing program out
there—1I know some of the landowners are opposed—-that he contem-
plates no housing program over there at the present time. The
present employees are all housed. At least 70 percent of them will
find convenient access to either a location in Alexandria or a location
in Fairfax, and that there is not contemplated a big Government
housing project of chicken-coop-type houses that would deteriorate the
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land values or impinge upon those who have invested money in hand-
some homes in that area.

Mr. Fisaer. Thank you, Senator Robertson.

My name is Roger Fisher. I am a citizen, resident, and property
ownef of the Langley-Great Falls arca, living a couple of miles beyond
Langley.

I understand you are considering the appropriation for the pro-
posed new CIA building. The authorization that has passed the
Congress includes $1 million for land acquisition, $46 million for the
building, and an additional $8.5 million for roads to Langley should
the CIA locate in Langley.

OPPOSITION TO LANGLEY SITE

We are here in opposition to the additional appropriation of $8.5
million which the Langley site involves.

With me today are some of the citizens of the Langley area: Mr.
Anthony Lewis; Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Neel—he is former president
of the McLean Citizens’ Association; Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Lee
Bird—Mrs. Bird is active in the organization of the Democratic Party.
There are also present Cynthia Zimmeran, vice chairman of the Re-
publican Party of Virginia, and Betty Newman, who is a Republican
precinct captain.

Woe certainly appreciate the opportunity to come here. We belicve
the way the decision has been handled to date has meant that a lot
of people, botb in the arca and the Congroess and, I believe, in CIA
do not appreciate some of the problems involved in that site.

The first consideration, of course, is the cost. There is no dis-
agreement that the Langley site will cost at least $8.5 million extra
of Federal funds. This is just to bring the road out to Langley from
the present stopping point at Loreum Lane.

AUTHORIZATION FOR HIGHWAY

Senator Ellender. Is that road to be built in any event? Has it
been authorized?

Mr. Fisagr. I would say not—mnot independently from CIA.
The Capper-Cramton Act of 1930 authorized a parkway including o
highway on the Maryland side. There was no specific authorization
for a highway on the Virginia side until the CIA legislation this week.
And there still is no specific authorization for a highway beyond
Langley. 1 think some of the highway will be built eventually.
Many residents in the arca do want it. The primary saving in cost,
to be sure, is the immediate saving. But a dollar not spent now is
a dollar saved. Construction of the road should be considered on 1ts
merits.

Senator BrLenper. I asked the question myself as to whether or
not it was authorized, and I was informed that it was authorized.
It is a federally authorized project.

Mr. Fisgrr, The George Washington Memorial Parkway is.

Senator ELLENDER. If you have any evidence to the contrary to
contradict that, you might put it in the record.

Mr. Fisaer. I will do that.

(Mr. Fisher’s memorandum on the authority to construct a highway
on the Virginia shore of the Potomac follows:)
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It strikes me that this proposal is just as if they built the Shirley
Highway from Washington to the Pentagon and then stopped it dead,
with no new bridges and no road bevond. Here is a 4-lane highway,
plus another short stretch of 4 lanes on the other road, running dead-
end mto the Langley fork. That fork is just two narrow roads coming
together. Any of you gentlemen who have driven out there know that
those 2 little roads cannot possibly handle the traffic pouring down
from the present road plus a new superhighway that is scheduled for
4 lanes but some experts think will have to be 6 Lo handle the CIA
tratfic. They will not be able to handle the traflic' coming to Washing-
ton and to CIA from that part of Virginia.

Now the Virginia Highway Department weni out of its way,
reached way ahead in its schedule, when it said it would improve the
short section of the present road, 123, from the superhighway erossing
to the Langley fork. That improvement wasn't scheduled for years.
The other improvements that would be absolutely essential to handle
all that traffic are not even in sight. And there wilf remain the bottle-
neck at Chain Bridge, a two-lane bridge with diffi-ult approaches on
both sides. :

As for other facilities, the Fairfax supervisors say they will put in
the necessary water and sewerage. But that is only for the CIA
headquarters. There is no provision or money in the Fairfax budget
for the sewers and water lines that will have to bhe built for all the
houses and stores springing up around this huze building. The
experts say the houses and stores will naturally come in, and T think
most people would agree vou could not have a “little Pentagon”’
without a great many shops and a lot of development nearby.

Now we turn to what will this produce. The Nationsal Capital
Planning Commission has recommended to CIA the areas to be
considered in Virginia. In recommending the arcas, the Planning
Commission limited itself to ones with existing urban development
now served by utilities. I shall submit their resolution.

(The resolution referred to follows:)

NaTioNAL CAPITAL PLANNING COMMISSION Resorurion ux CIA LocaTion,
APRIL 8, 1955

Whereas the National Capital Planning Commission has received a request from
the Central Intelligence Agency to furnish its views concerning the several sites
which have been diseussed or others which it may be appropriate to consider as a
headquarters for the Agency; and

Whereas an employment conter of substantial size and importance requires a
loeation well oriented to other Ctovernment agencies with which it works regularl y
and to the community within whieh it is to be located;

Whereas it is the duty of the Commission under the Planuing Act of 1952 to
consult and advise with the Regional Planning Counecil an:d the local planning
agencies in the territory affected, if Government establishments are located in the
environs of Washington: Now, therefore, be it

Itesolved, That consideration be given to any of the folloWwing alternative loca-
tions: .

1. In the central area of the National Capital within aress already authorized
for public buildings by the Congress and in accordance with zeneral plans hereto-
fore approved by the National Capital Planning Commission toward which major
commitments have already been made, such as in the northwast rectangle;

2. In Virginia, within relatively close proximity to either Che intermediate or
outer eireumferentials, and in a locality where there is alreddy established a nu-
cleus for an urban environment which an establishment of such size would stimulate
and where public facilities and services are already available or can readily be ex-
tended, such as in the southern part of Fairfax County, in Springfield, or in the
newly annexed portions of Alexandria;
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3. Tn suburban Marytand, where requirements similar to those set forth for the
Virginia arca can likewisc be met, but not in comnunities within which large Gov-
ernment agencics have already been established; and be it further

Resolved, That if this agency is located outside the District of Columbia, the
location and plans for the integration of the cstablishment into the surrounding:
community shall be developed in consultation with the local planning agency as:
woll as with the National Capital Planning Commission and the Regional Plan-.

ning Council.

Mr. Fisasr. The experts who have considered this problem agree:
that the impact on Langley will be large. I have a statement from
Mr. Robinson, director of the Northern Virginia Regional Planning:
Commission, who states:

The utilitics necded to serviee an installation of this size are not as yet available,
and major highway improvements would be necded in the entire arca, even if the
George Washington Memorial Parkway were to be extended to this site. Most
of the roads in this arca have 40- and 50-foot rights-of-way, which could never
conceivably carry the traffic load o and from the building at rush hours without
major improvements, and the expenditure of more funds than are likely to be
available to all of Fairfax County for many years.

This entire statement will be submitted for the record.

(Mr. Robinson’s statement follows:)
Juwy 15, 1955.
Senator DnxNis CHAVEZ,
Chairman, Department of Defense Subcommdllee,
Senate Appropriations Commaltee,
United States Senate, Washington, D. C.

Duar Seyvator Cuavez: It is my understanding that your subeommittee will,
this morning, hear testimony on the location of a proposed Central Intelligence
Ageney office building.

I had hoped to be present at this hearing but a previous longs:anding commit~
ment makes that impossible. It would be very much appreciated if the attached
statement could be made a part of the record of your subcommittee’s hearing.

Very truly yours,
C. C. Rosixson, Direclor.

QraTeMeENT BY C. C. ROBINSON ON PROFOSED 817t FOR CENTRAL INTELLIGENCE
AcENcY BUILDING

On February 24, 1955, Ceniral Intclligence Ageney officials met with the
Northern Virginia Regional Planning Commission to discuss with the Commission
their proposals for a large headquarters building to be located on the Burcau of
Public Roads property at Langley, Va.

On March 10, 1955, the Northern Virginia Clommission advised the Central
Intelligenec Ageney by letter that it was very much concerned by some of the
serious problems posed by the Tangley site. The utilities needed to scrvice am
installation of this size arc not as yet available and major bighway improvements
would be neceded in the entire area even if the George Washington Memoriak
Parkway were to be extended to this site. Most of the roads in this area have
40 and 50 foot rights-of-way whieh could never coneeivably carry the traffic load
to and from the building at rush hours without major improvements and the
expenditurc of morc funds than is likely to be available to all of Fairfax Ceunty
for many years.

The Commission was concerned also with the changes in land use which amn
employmeont center of this magnitude would bring to a community now developed
in large lots and small estates. Every metropolitan area needs and tries to set
aside a certain portion of land to be dey cloped in just the way the Langley-
MeLean area has been and is developed.

One of the sites which has becn under consideration by the (IA is loeated on
the Shirley Highway in the recently annexed portion of Alexandria and adjacent
to Farfax County. This site, 4 miles nearer the TPentagon than Langley, would
secrn to require a great deal less in the way of capital expenditures for roads and
utilities than docs Langley and it is adjacent or ncar a part of Fairfax County
which is zoned for and developing in housing such as will be desired by the cm-
ployees of this agency. The communities of Sleepy Hollow, Lake Bareroft,
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Annandale, Springfield and many others are within convenient driving distance .

of the Winkler ftract and apartments, multifamily and individual homes are
now already available. The CIA’s location here would invulve no major cnange
in land use over that which is now existing.

Because the Winkler tract can easily be served witn utilities and is now served
by Shirley Highway with Route 7 a short distance away and because the em-
ployees who wish to live convenient to their work would find ample housing
built or being constructed, this site seems very desirablé in that it offers less
impact on the community than would an instaliation at La«gley.

On a planning problem of this kind we accept the views of the
experts that there will be an impact. The second lurgest Government
office building, a superhighway ending at the area—regardless of
where the CIA employces live, there will be large speculation, large-
scale building in the area, apartment-type buildings and others.

WINKLER TRACT IN ALEXANDRIA

CIA has told us that they have no special reasor:, no secret reason
for wanting Langley. Their basic considerations in site selection
are convenlence to the agencies they serve and convenience to their
employees. As for access to the agencies they scrve, the Winkler
tract in Alexandria is about 4} miles over an existing highway from
the Pentagon with which, we are told, two-thirds or more of CLA’s
business is carried on. The Langley tract is 7 miles or more over a
proposed highway that is not yet built.

As for access to the employees, some 30 percent of them live in
Virginia already. CIA will not say that Langley is any more con-
venient that Alexandria. They will say that after they get the road in
it will not make much difference. Certainly it is more convenient
now on the Winkler tract.

PERSONNEL TURNOVER

As for the other employees who live in the District and Maryland,
this building will take 3 years to build and get the road to it. 1
assume that CIA like other organizations has some turnover of its
employees. I do not know the figures because they have declined to
tell us about it, but assuming that the average empioyee works there
5 years, taking secretaries and others into account, that would mean
a 20 percent turnover every year. By the end of 3 vears they would
have about 50 percent, some 48 percent, new employees.

Where do those employees live and build their homes? Where
they decide to locate will depend upon where CTA locates. I submit
that to locate in this area because of an assumed greater convenience
to the employees in Maryland and the District is a great mistake. By
the time a Cabin John Bridge and a highway is built, the employces
would be more convenient to the Winkler tract if that site is selected.

USE OF LAND FOR PARK PURPOSES

There has been a good deal of discussion as to th: alternative use
that would be made of this land if CIA does not locate on it. We
have & good proposal for that. Congress has already authorized the
acquisition of a large part if not all of this land fer park purposes
under the Capper-Crampton Act. We have discussed this with the
National Capital Planning Commission staff. We have proposed
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to them that this property be taken over for park purposes if CIA
does not locate on it, and that proposal will be considered by the
National Capital Planning Commission at their meeting now scheduled
for the first week in August.

I would like to let the members of the committee look at some of
the photographs of the land which we think is ideally suited for park
purposes as contrasted with the second largest Government oflice
building. ,

This property has a mile and a half of river front. It is the only
picce of Government property on the river above Chain Bridge on
the Virginia shore that could be made into a large park. '

We are told that no other Government agency can build this close
to Washington without special approval of Arthur Flemming under
the security and dispersal regulations. If CIA does not build on
this property, there is every reason to believe that all the property
not currently required by the public roads installation there, which
is small, and by the small military installation which is nearby,
could be a park. We think that would be a better use of the land,
There is no economy in using fine riverfront property for an office
building rather than a park. It is like using Park Avenue land for a
warehouse.

This park could be a park for the whole northern Virginia area,
and a riverfront park for them. There is no comparable park currently
available.

We must recognize that there are residents in the area who want
CIA out there. The commereial interests, the chamber of commerce
want it out there. The board of supervisors has voted inviting
CIA to come to this site. There are differences within our own
county. I think that when you arc appraising these differences, you
must take into account that there is no differcnce of views as to the
alternative location now being considered on the Shirley Highway,
the Winkler tract.

LETTER FROM CONGRESSMAN BROYHILL

I have a letter from our Congressman, Mr. Broyhill, which he
asked me to deliver to you. I would like to read it and submit it
for the record. He had hoped to be herc himsclf, but has not had
the opportunity.

(The letter referred to follows:)

Jury 15, 1955.
Hon. Dennis CrAVEZ,
Subcommittee on Defense, Commitice on Appropriations,
United States Senate, Washington, D. C.

Dear SeNaTtor CHAvEz: I understand that your subcommittee is considering
funds for a new headquarters for the Central Intelligence Agency. Two of the
sites now being studied by CIA are in my distriet. I have spent a good deal of
time in looking into the advantages and disadvantages of these two sites.

I have diseussed both sites with many individual eitizens as well as local govern-
ment officials. While there has been no objection whatsoever from any group
of citizens to the Winkler tract in Alexandria, there are many local citizens in
the Langley area who do object to its being located there. In addition, from
the standpoint of local facilities and improvements, we have been assured by
the Alexandria City Council of complete cooperation in providing same. In the
Langley area more extensive highway improvements will be necessary which
will require a great deal more cooperation from the Fairfax County authorities,
and in particular from the State Highway Department of Virginia.
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As you can see, the purpose of my letter is to give you the benefit of local senti-
ment as I see it. There are many eitizens, including the lo<al government author-
ities, who do favor the Langley site, and, of course, there are various other reasons
which CIA may have which would favor one side more than the other. Never-
theless, I do urge favorable consideration of this appropriation and regardless of
whieh site is sclected, I believe it will be an asset to the northern Virginia com-
munity, and will be welecomed by the majority of the peopls: there.

Yours sincerely,
Josr T. BroyHILL,
Member of Congress.

PREFERENCE FOR WINKLER BSIT=

I put Mr. Broyhill on the spot, and I said if it comes down between
these two sites, which one would vou prefer? He authorized me to
tell you that if it comes to a choice between the twe, he would prefer the
Winkler site, because of the local opposition to Langley. He thinks
the planning problems could be overcome by diligent effort. They
are greater in the Langley arca. If it comes to a choice, he would
prefer the Winkler tract.

He does not want it thought that he is opposed $» the appropriation.
He wants it to come to his district, and that is his primary consider-
ation.

Senator Cravez. Is there anything further? We have several
other witnesses.

PREPARED STATEMENTS

Mer. Fisuer. No, sir. I would like to submif statements for the

record, and a few letters, and if there are no questions, that will be all.
Senator CHAvez. The statements will be inserted in the record.
(The statements referred to follow:)

CIA ar LANGLEY—STATEMENT oF RocER D. Fisner, oF McLeax, Va.

My name is Roger Fisher. I live between Langley and ?ireat Falls, in Fairfax
‘County, Va., and I am here today to speak on behalf of cilizens who are opposed
to the loeation of a new headquarters building for the Cenfral Inteliigence Ageney
in Langley.

Prior secrecy.—Wc greatly appreciate the committec’s courtesy in letting us
appear and testify. It was publicly announced last April 7 that CIA had given
up any plan to locate in Langley. The Agency has never openly changed that
decision.  Nevertheless, within the last 2 weeks it has sudidenly become apparent
that the Langley site is again being considered. After a closed hearing, with no
notice to the residents of the area or others opposed, an authorization was approved
which would allow CIA extra funds for a road if it builds:in Langley. Our local
citizens association invited CIA representatives to speak to us on their reasons for
considering the Langley site, but the invitation was turned down.

Objections to locating in Langley.——~We believe the publicly available facts
demonstrate that there are serious objections to locating CIA in Langley.

Eztra cost.—The Langley site would cost taxpayers an estimated $13 million
more than other sites being considered—$8.5 million in Federal funds for a high-
way, $2.5 million in State funds for road improvements, $2:nillion in county funds
for utilities.

Residential area.—Langley is now a unique rural-resideznitial area of one-family
houses, country places, and farms. There are no apartment buildings. The only
commercial /development in 10 miles along the road to Great Falls are 2 filling
stations, The area has virtually no public water or sewerag? facilities, the major-
ity of homes being served by wells and septic fields.

Into such an area it is proposed to place what has been called a Little Pentagon.
The building would be the second largest Government office building in the United
States—second only to the Pentagon. It would contain approximately 1,610,000
net square feet of usable office space. The CIA structure would be more than
2% times as large as the Justice Department building and € iimes as large as New
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State. At the reported figure of 100 square feet of office space per employee, the
CIA building would have room for over 15,000 employces.

Ezpected impact.—The Fairfax County planning staff estimated conservatively
that a building for only 8,000 to 10,000 employecs would bring with it an addi-
iional 23,000 residents, including the necessary service workers; other estimates
have been higher. Within a decade, the planning staff said, the population of
the Langley area would “nearly double.”

Inevitably, that huge population increase would mean commercial construction,
mass housing and other drastic echanges in a rural-residential section. This is
what Paul C. Watt, Director of the National Capital Regional Planning Couneil,
found after study: “The impact of such a proposed installation would require
* * * g greater area for medium to low density single-family lots, possibly some
duplex and multifamily areas and a proportionate inercase in commercial and
industrial land use. There would be pressure on the planning and governing
bodies to probably go beyond what they might feel is reasonable in view of as-
sumed population growth and capital-improvement costs * * *  The impact of
the proposed agency upon the land use and zoning practices would be dependent
to a great extent upon the ability of the local planning ageney and the county
governing body to maintain rcasonable control of land development. Past
experience in similar circumstances indicate that this is demanding an almost
%rrﬁ)ossilgle task of these citizen bodies in view of the normal land speculation that

ollows.

And this impact will fall on a community already coping with inadequate public
facilities. For example:

Roads.—It has been proposced to rush extension of the George Washington
Memorial Parkway to the Lagley site, and the State of Virginia has agreed to
improve a section of the road from Chain Bridge. It has been suggested that
this will meet the road problem. One might as well say that to build the Shirley
Highway from Washington to the Pentagon and stop it there would have been
adequate for that installation.

Even with the proposed cxpenditure of over $10 million for roads there will be
both built-in bottlenecks and dead ends. Chain Bridge, a two-lane crossing with
inadequate approaches, will be a major problem for the huge new streams of
trafic. Both the parkway and the four-lane road from Chain Bridge will come
to a dead end at Langley.” Presumably all traflic generated by the parkway and
all traflic to the installation from TFairfax County are to travel over the existing
2-lane road through the village of McLecan or the 18-foot wide winding road to
Great Falls. Direct access from Maryland would have to await the far-distant
datc—not even on a priority schedule-—when Congress considers still another
bridge beyond the one now being discussed.

Use of the area’s slim allotment of Virginia road funds on one major, otherwise
unscheduled projeet will mean little help for local roads for ycars. Furthermore,
it is now assumed that existing appropriations will cover the right-of-way costs
for the parkway, but Mr. Watt warned in his report: ‘“In view of the publicity
relating to this installation there is serious doubt that the funds now available
would be sufficient because of probable speculative raises in land values.” And
Arlington County has expressed the belief that, with CIA traffic, a 6-lane instead
of the planned 4-lane highway would be needed.

Other facilities——Arrangements are said to have been made to supply a CIA
building itsclf with water and sewerage. But this will do nothing to service the
large new population. The water table is already falling in the area, and accel~
erated development will dry up existing wells.

The Langley-McLean area now has only one public school. The Fairfax
planning staff estimated that the additional population brought in by CIA would
include enough school-age children to fill at Ieast 3 more schools in the immediate
area, and 6 in the whole eounty.

In other words, we believe it is not enough to say, as CIA has said, that it will
build a dignified building and have some grass and trees around it, so the neighbor-
hood will be undisturbed. Tutting a Little Pentagon in a rural-residential area
will have a major and damaging impact.

We think the situation was summed up accurately by Mr. Max S, Wehrly,
director of the Urban Land Institute and member of the Regional Planning Coun-
cil, who reported after study:

“The particular site [Langley] proposed for this installation lies in one of the
sections of northern Virginia least able to accommodate it in terms of existing or
foreseeable access, utilities and services, or its disruptive effect upon the present
character and desirable development of the area.”
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Potential park land.-—1 would guess that many of you are utiaware that Congress, )
in the Capper-Crampton Act of 1930, authorized the National Capital Planning %
Commission to take over all or most of the proposed site at Langley for park
purposes (46 Stat. 482). This land is the only substantial picee of United States
Government property on the Virginia shore above Chain Brid:c. It hag meadows,
forests and a mile and a half of riverfront overlookiig the nagnificent Potomac
gorge which Congress sought to preserve in establishing the George Washington
Memorial Parkway system. Plans for a park are now being actively pressed,
independently of this dispute over the CIA building. After +he CIA indicated on
April 7 that it was ending consideration of Langley, Mr. 3a:nuel Neel, a resident
of the area and former president of the McLean Citizens’ Axsociation, asked the
Under Secretary of Commerce to prepare a statement of wha; part of the Langley
tract was nceded by the Bureau of Public Roads and what co:ild be made available
for a_park. Mr. Neel has been informed that the statem: ut is being drafted.
The McLean Citizens’ Association has voted, recommendir» the designation of
the bulk of the tract for a park and recreation area. Wi have requested the
National Capital Planning Commission to consider exercising its statutory
authority to set the area aside for park purposes, and we wn:derstand the matter
will be taken up at the Commission’s next meeting, in August.

Local sentiment.—The McLean Citizens’ Association, drawing its members
from the entire area, has voted to oppose location of a 1ow CIA building in
Langley. Of several sites now being considered by CIA, langley is the only
one in which the local citizens association has objected. Ale~andria, for example,
has warmly invited CIA to locate on a tract which is already served by all utilities
and by a superhighway approaching from both north and sov:th, and a tract which
would cost the taxpayers less than one twenty-fifth as much as Langley in the
nonbuilding costs connected with a CIA headquarters. ‘The Alexandria site
exactly fits a formal recommendation by the National Cayital Planning Com-
mission on April 8 that, if CIa wishes to locate in Virginia, it choose “a locality
where there is already established a nueleus for an urban 61 vironment which an
establishment of such size would stimulate and where publie ‘acilities and services
are already available or can readily be extended, such as in the southern part of
Fairfax County, in Springfield, or in the newly annexed poution of Alexandria.”

We believe that if any other ageney of Giovernment came io Congress and said
it had to locate its headquarters on potential park land, in the middle of a resi-
dential suburh, against the wishes of the Joeality and at a enst greatly exceeding
that of normal sites for an office building, Congress would giiickly end such ideas.
We respect CIA and its director, and we recognize the agency '« important function
in the cold war. Bub we do not know any reason why €IA, to perform that
function, must violate all the prineiples of economy and gocd planning.

I would like to urge the Congress not to appropriate the «xtra $8.5 million or
more which the Langley site entails.

Jory 14, 1955.
Mr. AvteNn Durirs,
Director, Central Intelligence Agency, Washington 25, D. .

Dear MRr. Dunies: On Avril 7, 1955, it was publicly announced that the
Central Intelligence Agency had given up any plan to cgustruct a new head-
quarters in Langley, Va. It now appears that without any yublic explanation or
notice CIA has reversed its position and has again heen cansidering the Langley
site. We fear that because of the seeret way in which selecti n of a site has heen
handled, neither CTA nor the public may be aware of som: of the serious con-
siderations against locating CIA in Langley.

High cost.—The Langley site for a CIA building would eost taxpayers an
estimated $13 million more than other sites heing considernd-—$8.5 million in
Federal funds for a highwav, $2.5 million in State funds for road improvements,
$2 million in eounty funds for utilities. In addition, aceording to a CIA spokes-
man, choice of the Langley site would put off for at least 3 »ears the date when
CIA could move into its new headquarters—and, as vou have testified, Mr.
Dulles, each year’s delay costs the taxpayers $2.9 millicn in CIA’s present
scattered locations.

Damage to the area.—Langley is a unique- rural-residentini arca of one-family
homes, country places and farms. There are no apartm:-nt buildings. The
only commercial developments in 10 miles along the road io Great Falls are 2
filling stations. A CIA building for an estimated 8,000 to 10,000 persons wonld
destroy the unique character of the area. It has been estimatod that the building
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> would bring an additional 20,000 to 35,000 persons into the area, including the
necessary service workers. This would mean commercial construction, mass
housing and other drastic changes in a rural-residential section.

Strain on focilities—The huge population increase induced by CIA location
in Langley would be imposed on & community already coping with inadequate
water, sewerage and roads. Providing water and sewerage facilities for a CIA
building itself will do nothing to service the huge new population. The water
table is already falling in the area; accelerated development will dry up existing
wells. Again, providing a superhighway to Langley might lessen the problems
of the building itself, but it would aggravate the existing congestion on other
roads throughout the area. Virginia participation in improving the road from
Chain Bridge to Langley would make less likely the necessary State help for
other area roads. And whatever is done to the roads, Chain Bridge will remain
a bottleneck.

Tn the words of one of the planners who hag studied the proposal, Mr. Max S.
Wehrly: “The particular site [Langley] proposed for this installation lics in one
.of the seetions of northern Virginia least able to acecommodate it in terms of exist-
ing or foreseeable access, utilities, and services, or its disruptive effect upon the
present character and desirable future development of the area.”

Loss of a park.—The proposed site at Langley is the only substantial picce of
United States Government property on the Virginia shore above Chain Bridge.
The property has meadows, forests, and a mile and a half of riverfront overlooking
+the magnificent Potomac gorge. Congress has authorized the National Capital
Planning Commission to take over all or most of this land for park purposes.
(46 Stat. 482.) There is no reason to select this unique site ang thus destroy
potential park lands, badly nceded in northern Virginia.

Local opposition—The MeLean Citizens Association, drawing its members
from the entire area, voted to oppose loeation of a CTA building in Langley. Of
several sites now being considered by CIA, Langley is the only one in which the
local citizens association has objected.

‘We urge you to locate the new CIA headquarters on one of the other available
sitos—_sites mueh more suitable for a large office building, and sites where CIA
will be welcomed.

Sincerely yours,
BenjaMIN LEE BIRD.
G. BowpoiNn CRrAIGHILL, Jr.
RoGER FISHER.
MANNING GASCH.
ANTHONY LEWIS.
SamueL E. NEEL.
Warter T. RIDDER.
CYNTHIA ZIMMERMAN.

Jury 14, 1955.
Mr. Arien DuLLes,
Director, Central Intelligence Agency,
Washington 25, D. C.

Drar Mr. Durres: The city of Alexandria has invited the Central Intelligence
Ageney to locate its new headquarters on the Winkler tract, near Shirley Highway
and Seminary Road in Alexandria. We want to take this opportunity to bring
to your attention, and the public’s, some of the advantages of this site.

Economy.—A modern cxpressway, the Shirley Highway, runs from Washington
direetly by the proposed site. CIA employees, 69 percent of whom now live in
the Distriet or in Maryland, would be traveling against the main rush-hour
traffic on the Shirley Ilighway. Water, sewer, and power facilities are also
already available at the site. The only cost to the taxpayers, aside from the
building itself, would be approximately $400,000 for land and for improvement
of exits from the highway. This is less than one twenty-fifth of the money that
would have to be spent at_Langley for roads and utilities.

Wise land use—The National Capital Planning Commission earefully con-
sidered CIA’s site problems carly this year and on April 8, 1955, voted a resolution
on the question. The resolution said that if CIA wanted to loeate in Virginis,
it should choose: “A locality where there is already established & nucleus for an
urbsn environment which an establishment of such size would stimulate, and
where public facilities and services are already available or can readily be extended,
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such as in the southern part of Fairfax County, in Springfield, or in the newly 4
annexed portions of Alexandria.” The Winkler tract exactly meets these
requirements.

Local welcome.—The city of Alexandria is ready and willin:r to assist CIA in
locating here, and to weleome you and your staff as good friénds and neighbors.
We hope you will give our most sincere invitation eareful arnsideration.
Sincerely yours,
Lrroy 8. BruxorEmM, Mayor.

McLran, Va., July 12, 1955.
Mr. Jou~y NOLEN,
Director, National Capital Planning Commission,
Department of Interior Building, Washington 25, D. C.

Drar Mr. NorweN: T would like to confirm the two request: which T made to
you by telephone today.

The firat of these eoncerns the proposed location of CTA at Langley. You
reminded me that CIA had on April 7 withdrawn their request that the National
Capital Planning Commission study the possibility of locating; CIA at Langley.
You said that CIA had not yet resubmitted that proposal t¢ the Commission.
You thought that if they did resubmit it to the Commission it was likely that the
committee which had studied thie problem before would be asied to review the
situation and prepare a new report.

On behalf or myself and other residents and property owners of the area, 1
ask to be given a chance to be heard by such a committee or kv the Commission
should CIA again take up the Langley site with the Planninz Commission. I
understand that you will consider this request with the Chairiman of the Coni-
mission. I further understand that it is your view, as it i rine, that under
section 5 of Public Law 592 of July 19, 1952, CIA must come ba+k to the Planning
Commission prior to the prepartation of construction plans # they wish to re-
consider the Langley site.

My second request is with regard to an alternative use of the Public Roads
tract at Langlev. I reminded vou that at an open meeting hels! on April 5, 1955,
the MeLean Citizens’ Association adopted a resolution recomimending ¢ * * *
that park and reereation areas be designated for the McLoean sarea, including if
possible the bulk of the public roads property at Langley.”

As you know Public Law No. 284 of the 71st Congress auttorized the appro-
priation of funds
“* * * far sequiring and developing * * * such lands in the Srates of Maryland
and Virginia as are nccessary and desirable for the park and parkway system of
the National Capital in the environs of Washington.” i

Among the purposes of the George Washington Memorial Perlkway authorized
by that act is

“k * % the protection and preservation of the natural seerery of the gorge
and the Great Falls of the Potomac * * *7,

Another section of the statufe which is relevant to my request is that which
authorizes the National Capital Planning Commission to grenpy such lands
belonging to the United States as may be necessary for the" levelopment and
protection of the parkway. :

For myself and on behalf of other interested residents and property owners
of the area T would like to call to the attention of the National Capital Planning
Commission the resolution of the McLean Citizens’ Associaticn and to request
the Commission to take over for park purposes all of the preperty at Langley
owned by the United States Government not currently requir:d by the Public
Roads Research Station of the military installation there. I fusrther request the
Commission to consider how this land could hest be nsed as a park and to prepare
plans for such use in the eveni that the Commission should- decide o oceupy
the land as part of the George Washington Memorial Parkway. Tt is my under-
standing that under the dispersal regulations no government. ag-ney could loeate
on that land without receiving special permission and that if CTIA does not
locate on the land it is probable that the entire tract eould beeome available for
a park.

I understand arrangements will be made for this proposal to he considered at
the next meeting of the National Planning Commission whiel: is scheduled to
take place the first week in August. When you have the time, I would appreciate
a chance for some of us to come in and disenss this proposal with you,

Sincerely yours,
Roair D. FrsuER.
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» NarroNaL Caprran Recrovat PranNing Councrn
Washington, D. C.

CIRCULAR MEMORANDUM NO. 43
AprriL 1, 19565.
To: Members, alternates, and staff.
From: Paul c. Watt, Director.
Subjeet: Report on relocation of the CIA in vicinity of Langley, Va.

The regional council at a special meeting on Mareh 11, 1955, received an oral
presentation from representatives of the Central Intelligence Agency requesting
that the counecil submit a report and recommendations relating to this site.

A throe-man committee, consisting of Colonel Lane, chairman, Mr. Woehrly, and
Mr. Wells, was appointed to study the matter after consultation with the Fairfax
Planning Commission and report to the council.

On March 21, 1955, the Fairfax County Planning Commission adopted the
following resolution:

Resolved, That the Central Intelligence Ageney be invited to locate in Fairfax
County, provided that the Federal Government furnish funds for mnecessary
public facilities, such as water, sewers, and roads: and be it further

Resolved, That it is the suggestion of this commission to the National
Capital Regional Planning Commission that the council recommend that the
Central Intelligerce Ageney and other Federal agencies involved in this project
work in cooperation with this commission in the planning of necessary public
facilities.

Qince the Fairfax resolution did not refer to a speeific site, the attached report
sets forth the data which have been collected relating to the planning
considerations.

SITE AT LANGLEY, VA.

Tt is the intont of this report to set forth as nearly as can be determined in the
time given the existing planning concepts related to this area, as well as effect of
the impact of the proposed installation. Most of the information was compiled
with the assistance of the Fairfax planning staff, the Arlington planning staff, the
Northern Virginia Regional Planning and Economic Development Cominission,
and the regional proposals of the comprehensive plan of the National Capital
developed by the National Capital Tlanning Commission.

EXISTING CONDITIONS
Land use and zoning

The present land use and zoning practices being followed in this area call for a
low density development, with lot arcas gencrally recommended to be at least 1
acre. 'This is supported by the existing land usc which is predominantly the last
remaining small cstate type of land use this close in within the metropolitan area.
The existing zoning reflects this low dengity as well as a minimum amount of com~
mercial development in the arca.

The recently completed master plan for Fairfax County, which has not been
officially adopted, shows the following 1953 land use for a sector in the Langley
area, which exemplifics existing conditions in the area.
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This area is bounded by the Potomac River, Arlington County, Falls Church,
* Washington & Old Dominion Railway, Gallows Road, Chain Bridge Road,
Route 694, Route 193, and Dead Run. The area eontains 11,619 acres or about
4.5 percent of the county area, and 13,257 persons, which is about 10 percent of the
county population. This is a density of 1.14 persons per acre, The land use is.

as follows (scc pl. 1):

Acres Percent Acres Percent

Residence 1,664.3 14. 32 1,479.3 12.73
Business_ - .. 7.5 0.07 740.2 6.37
Commercial - 29.3 0,25 - 537.2 4.62
Industry___. 16.0 0.14 (| Vacant Jand.___ b 01,7354 14. 94
Publiepark...___.__.______ 25. G 0.22 || Woodedland._________.___.. 2,850.5 24. 53
Public building__...._.____ 33.0 0.29 S —
Semipublic building._. - 82.5 0.71 11, 619.03 100. 00-
Agriculture._....._________. 2,417.7 20.81

Utilities

The proposals for future water and sewer service in this area were also dominant
reasons for preseribing low density development. There is a sewage-treatment
plant being designed for the arca at the present time which is proposed to serve
the area at the rate of approximately 10 persons to the acre. This is being
financed by a revenue bond issue; to be built by stages. The first stage of con-
struction is proposed to serve 7,000 persons with an ultimate 20,000 in the next
10 vears.

The present water service is being provided partly through ground water
facilities and partly by service from the District of Columbia. The lines from the
District of Columbia cross the river at the Chain Bridge and are under the juris-
diction of Arlington County with the authority to shut off the supply beyond the
ecounty on a year’s notice, as they require increased supply.!

Highways, bridges, and transit

The highway plan presently proposes the George Washington Memorial Park-
way and the Fairfax No. 1 Expressway as the major radials serving this area,
with the outer belt and intermediate belt expressway serving as the major cir-
cumferential distributors. None of these facilities are in existence or under
construction. Right-of-way has been acquired for the George Washington
Memorial Parkway to the Arlington-Fairfax line from Spout Run, which is the
present terminus of the existing parkway. These facilities are proposed to be
eonstructed to the highest standards.

Virginia Routes 123, 193, and 309 are proposed to be major highways in this
area by upgrading existing standards. They are presently narrow, winding roads
with right-of-ways averaging about 40 fecet. None of these are proposed to he
limited aceess facilities. The cxpressways and parkways would have probable
priority of construction.

Chain Bridge is the only existing bridge serving this area. This is a two-lane
bridge with very limited capacity beeause of the alinement and design of the access.
roads at cither bridge head. Cabin John Bridge is proposed as a part of the outer
belt.

Present transit service is very poor in this area as the density is not great enough
to support a high type of mass transit service,

School, park, and conservation

The immediate school needs are not evident under existing densities. Storme
drainage and park consideration are dependent on open flood plains and conserva-
tion practices in the stream valleys, which are more easily adapted to a low density
development. This practice is reflected in the plans of the Interstate Commission
on the Potomae River Basin, which proposes that the Potomac River north of
Key Bridge be preserved for boating, swimming, and other such recreational use.

ASSUMED IMPACT OF THE PROPOSED FACILITY ON THE AREA IN THE VICINFTY OF
LANGLEY, VA.

It is readily agreed that it is possible to locate this installation in the Langley
area, provided that the elements of impact are clearly understood and the financial
obligations are satisfactorily reached. In order to derive reasonable factors

1 Arlington County data.
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relating the impact of such a facility based primarily on planning considerations,
it is necessary to make a number of basic assumptions. ‘A great many of the Il
factors of impact that will follow were prepared by the Fafrlax County planning
staff for presentation to their planning commission and the Council subcommittee.
These factors were based on the wealth of data compiled for the recently ecom-
pleted master plan for the county and from the economic stu:dies of Homer oyt,
prepared for the county. The basic assumption to keep in mind in reading the
following data is that in figuring population growth related to this project the
ratio of 1.4 service workers to each basic worker was used which was determined
in the Hoyt studies. Adjustments werc made also in determining the total
population based on the number of families now working for the agency in its
present location and living in Fairfax County being subtraeied from the assumed
total of anticipated population as a result of the facility. It is assumed that 10
percent of the present agency employees now live in Fairfax County. The Hoyt
figure of 3.66 persons per family was used.

It should also be pointed out that the facts presented b the Fairfax staff as
related to the Fairfax Planning Commission resolution were based only on a site
in Fairfax County and not specifically for the Langley site. - However, thev would
apply to it as well as any other site except that local conditinn of individual sites
is not reflected.

The Arlington Countyv planning staff and the Northern Virginia Regional
Planning and Economic Development Commission have also contributed perti-
nent information, which will be noted.

Economics

In the short time given to study this problem, it has not heen possible to doa
detailed analysis of the economic factors so that the dats will be of necessity
rather general.

The major impact factor relative to the economic base will be the installation
itself, which is understood would be built by direct apprepriation with no ex-
pected payment to the tex base. Unless written agrecments are drawn up there
is no assurance of any payments in licu of taxes, which would mean that necessary
capital improvements would bhave to be adjusted to the existing tax base and
bonding power of the county which would be reflected in evervone’s taxes. Care-
ful study would have to be made to determine the effect of ihis impact, but it is
evident that il would have a great effect on the financial bas:: of the county.

Planning is justificd to a great extent upon the fact that by developing it on
a sound economic base a stability is attained which is reflected in the land develop-
ment. Sudden revisions to these basic planning concepts can affect property
values and the very protection the residents feel that they are getting through
long-range planning.

Population

The Fairfax staff in applying their assumed factors have determined that the
location of this facility in the county would bring a resultari total populaticn of
35,000 by 1965. This figure includes basic and serviee workers and their families
and assumes that by 1965 that 60 percent of the emplovees of the ageney would be
living in the county. When the 10 percent which are asstimed to be presently
living in the county are subtracted a new population of 22,700 is assumed for 1965.2

Since the Fairfax staff did not single out a specific site, the area described in the
existing land use section (sec plate 1) ean be analyzed to compare the impact on
the Langtey area. That area, previously desceribed, now cantains 13,257 perions
in an area of 11,619 acres, with 1.14 persons per acre. Existing plans assume a
population in that same arca of approximately 21,800 % perscus or 1.8 persons per
acrc. If the resultant population forecast by the Fairfax staff for the county
were to be applied in this area even on the conservative basi= of 50 percent of the
total going into this area, a population of approximately 24,607, or nearly double,
would be in this same areca by 1965.

The Fairfax staff anticipates that by 1965 the 22,700 popuiation oceurring from
this facility would consist of 9,000 employees, or 6,200 familics.
Land use and zoning

Determination of the impact of the proposed agency up=n the land use and
zoning practices would be dependent to a great extent upon the ability of the local
planning agency and the county governing body to maintain reasonable control
of land development. Past experience in similar eircumstanses indicate that this

2 Fairfax staff data. ) )
3 1980 Estimated Population Distribution, National Capital Region——NCPC Comprehensive Plan.
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is demanding an almost impossible task of these citizen bodies in view of the normal
land speculation that follows, as well as the normal day-to-day problems facing
such organizations.

The resultant population increase will necessitate complete revision of the land
uge and zoning concepts now recommended in existing and proposed plans for
this area. The cxisting land use statistics for the area shown on plate 1 indicate
extremely low densities with & minimum of commereial uses, There are prac-
tically no existing or proposed multifamily uses.

The impact of such a proposed installation would require revision, often detailed
study, to allow a greater arca for medium to Jow density, single-family lots,
possibly some duplex and multifamily areas, and a proportionate increase in
commoreial and industrial land use. There would be pressure on the planning
and governing bodies to probably go beyond what they might fecl is reasonable
in view of assumed population growth and capital improvement costs.

Ulililies

The existing and proposed plans for the jand use and zoning in the vicinity
of Langley were based on present and future public utility service. The existing
low density coneept with & high pereentage of large acreages with ground facilities,
both sewor and water, have maintained low serviee standards. The impact of
the proposed installation upon these utilitics would be felt almost immediately.

Sewers

At the present time a sewage treatment plant has been authorized by the water
control board in Richmond for the Pimmit Run Valley. This plant will be
financed by revenue bonds. The plant is proposed for stage construction over
a 10-year period. The first stage, which has been authorized, will provide service
for 7,500 persons. At final completion the plant will service 20,000 persons.

The Tairfax population estimate assumes that 22 700 persons would result
from this installation. If the 50-percent figure is again applied to this area, the
first stage construction will immediately be overcapaeity. In fact, the ultimate
10-year project would virtually be at practical capacity. In view of this it would
he necessary to provide a larger plant at once. This would invalidate the existing
bond issue and require upward of a year or so to vote a new project, providing
it would carry. Doubt has also been raised whether the State water control
board would approve a larger plant on this site.

The Northern Virginia Regional Planning and Heonomie Development Commis-
sion reports that Mr. A, H. Paessler, exceutive secretary of the water control board
confirmed this by stating that a larger plant would have to be locaied downstream
nearcr the confluence with the Potomac River. The United States Corps of
Engincers have stated they will not allow 100 percent treated sewage to enter
the Potomac River above the proposed Little Falls pumping station. This
might ultimately mcan a trunkline down to Arlington, Alexandria, or Blue
Plains at considerable cost.

Water

Present water service in the Langley arca is provided by ground water facilities
and from the Falls Church supply which is received from Arlington County, who
in turn purchases it from the Washington aqueduct. This supply presently crosses
the river at Chain Bridge. Water supply would be affected immediately by
installation in the Langley area, but would not be a problem after 5 years as
both Arlington and Falls Church are working on plans for ncw lines across the
river. The initial impact could be quite serious, however, as Arlington County
purchases the supply from the Washington aqueduet and sclls the surplus to
Talls Church and Fairfax. The agrecment contains a clause under which Arlington
ean terminate the supply to Falls Church and Fairfax County on a year’s notice
as their demand increases, It is estimated by Arlington County that this critical
point is at least 5 years away at the present time which would allow for con-
struction of additional mains.

However, if the Langley site is developed with the tributary population growth
which is assumed, this critical turnoff time could be shortened to 2 or 3 years,
or coincident with the completion of the facility. This would requirc immediate
construction of additional facilities across the river.

Highways, bridges, and transil

Highways and bridges.—The existing highway and bridge plans for this area
would not have to be revised. However, all indications are that most of the
proposed projects should be completed immediately ifathe installation is to be

Approved For Release 2002/08/21 : CIA-RDP80B01676R004100060041-8



ApBpboved FosReleaser2002/08/24rrGlkeRDP20B@46§6R004100060041-8

adequately served. The agency has stated that the George Washington Memorial
Parkway should be completed and Virginia Routes 123 and 193 =hould be improved P
to the site before the installation is completed.

The George Washington Memorial Parkway is now complrted to Spout Run
in Arlington County. Funds are available to purchase the romnaining rights-of-
way to the Public Roads property. However, it should be ncted that in view of
the publicity relating to this installation there is serious dowubt that the funds
now available would be sufficient because of probable speculitive raises in land
values,

Route 123 is proposed to be eventually a 4-lane divided highway in place of the
existing 2-lane facility on a 40-foot right-of-way. A representative of the Vir-
ginia Department of Highways advised the Northern Virginia Regional Planning
and Economic Development Commission that this imprevement is not scheduled
to be made for a number of years. One source reports this to' he within 10 vears.
The Highway department officials indicated that improvemer:ts in this area are
set up on a priority basis and that money cannot be diverted from other desper-
ately needed projects, such as Seven Corners and Baileys Cros-roads.

Arlington County has expressed concern as to whether the present plans for
both the parkway and Route 123 are adequate to provide neede:d capacity. They
are both proposed to be four-lane facilities. Independent studics by their planning
stafl have shown a possible need. for six-lane facilities in both enses, particularly
because both facilities join at Chain Bridge, which is a narrgww two-lane bridge,
with poor access at both the Virginia and Distriet of Columbis bridgehead.

The improvement of these facilitics has heretofore been planned by stage
construction over a period of years. This installation would require immediate
construction at very considerable cost.

This installation would also requirc the construction of a river crossing at
Cabin John concurrent with the Virginia section of the outer belt, to at least
Route 7, much sooner than existing plans now propose.

Transit.—There has been very little need for concentrated transit service in
this area under existing plans, because of the existing low density. The impact
of the proposed installation would require an integrated tréusit system which
would be basically dependent upon the provision of adequate highway facilities
in the area. This service would only come as the tributary nopulation moved
in to make it economical.

Schools

The Fairfax staff has estimated that the location of an instatlation of the type
proposed would mcan an additional 4,300 pupils in the county by 1965. This is
based on the 22,700 inerease in population.” This would requirc, under preseribed
standards, 5 new elementary schools and 1 new high schoul. This area has
provided adequate school facilities under existing plans because of the low density
development which, of course, required only minimum public facilities.

Parks and recreation

Considerably more park and recreational areas would be required as a result
of the proposed relocation. It is estimated that better than 4 times the existinz
area for parks and recreation would be necessary based on present standards.
This would require prompt action by the county and the Stite of Virginia to
begin aequiring land in the stream valleys under the provisio:s of the Capper-
Cramton Act

The Interstate Commission on the Potomae River Basin and the United States
Corps of Engineers have recommended that the Potomac River be preserved as
a recreational area for boating, swimming, and picnicing from the Key Bridge
north.

Costs

There has not been sufficient time in which to prepare detsiied cost estimates
related to the required initial capital improvements. Tt is quit: obvious, by the
fact that most of the needs shown have heretofore been plann«d to be provided
gradually on a priority basis, that the immediate costs are going to be exceedingly
high over a relatively short period of time. A detailed cost estimate should be
carefully analyzed as to the total involved and as to the amc:nt each govern-
mental body—county, State, and Federal-—would have to provide.

Comparison related to existing outlying installations

The fact that it was neecessary to prepare the preceding diata as quickly as
possible made it difficult to prepare adequate factual data reiating to existing
outlying ageneies. It would have been very helpful to have complete data
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comparing before and after conditions at the Bureau of the Census at Suitland,
the Army Map Service below Glen Echo, and the National Institutes of Health
and Naval Hospital at Bethesda. .

Each of thesc projects were developed without benefit of the preseribed pro-
cedures now being followed related to the planning ageneies. There have been
great changes in each area pertaining to the land use pattern, the population
density, highway improvements, and utility requirements. Unfortunately, there
is not sufficient data available to relate the impact in terms of the immediate.
effect on the tax basc and the proportionate payments for facilitics by the local
government and the Federal Government.

Additional information should also be developed pertaining to the building of
the Pentagon in Virginia. The Federal Government in that case, through the.
Lanham Act, made certain payments to Arlington County for public facilities
and, of course, constructed the road network, including the Shirley Highway to
the Arlington-Fairfax line,

CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS

It is hoped that the preceding data, prepared jointly through the efforts of
the planning staff of Fairfax County, Arlington County, Northern Virginia
Regional Planming and Economic Development Commission, and the regional
council, has been helpful in setting forth the planning considerations which
should be studied before reaching a deeision on this problem. Therec was not
sufficiont time to present all of the information desired. However, it would
appear in this ease that any planning agency would be negligent if it did not
state the ramifications of such a project related to the planning considerations
for the bencfit of both the Federal ageney and the affected jurisdictions.

The data in this report objectively represent the assumed impact the proposed
project would have upon the Langley area as nearly as it can be determined.
Analysis of this information indicates that the initial impact in this area would
be quite great and probably much greater than in other parts of the county
where cxisting conditions could be more readily adjusted.

As your director, I would like to submit the following recommendations, based
on-a study of the facts presented.

The council has been orally requested to submit a report on the Langley site.
The Fairfax Planning Commission action did not.refer to a speeific site in the
county.
~ (&) I recommend that careful, considered study be given to the proposal to
relocate the Central Intclligenee Agency at Langley, Va., on the basis that from
the information presented relating to tlie planning aspeet it would be scemingly
impractieal in view of the immediate capital improvements necded within a
2- to 3-year period.

I certainly agree that it would be possible to locate this instullation in the
Langley arca if money is no objeet; however, there have bcen no commitments:
made to indicate how all of the ncecssary improvements would be financed.

(» I recommend that the couneil in its report on this matter to the National
Capital Planning Commission request them to notify the proper IFederal agency
of the need for establishing criteria to be followed in terms of application pro-
cedure, timing, proportionate costs to be borne by agencies involved, and basic
data needed from the agency applying.

T+ is evident that the council and other agencies affected must have more time to
consider future projects of this type.

If there are 0 be more projects of this tvpe following existing procedures, a.
“package unit”’ where all of the rosponsibilities are clearly stated would be desir-
able even though this would require new legislation.

(¢) Irecommend that the council offer its assistance to the Central Intelligence.
Ageney in studying other sites, should they so desire.

(@) T recommend that the regional council recommend in its report to the
National Capital Planning Commission that the Central Intclligence Agency and
other Federal Agencies involved in this projeet work with the local planning:
commission in the planning of neccessary public facilities.

Pavn €. WarT;, Director..

Marcu 31, 1955.

653290—55——18
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Aprin 7, 1955,
Memorandum. - N
To: National Capital Regional Planning Council. :
Subject: Report on CIA applieation for development of site’near Langley, Va.

1. This special committec to report on the application of the Central Intelli-
gence Agency to locate in Fairfax County near Langley, Va., has met with repre-
sentatives of the Central Intelligence Agency and has received an oral report from
representatives of the Fairfax County Planning Commissicr. and the Arlington
County Planning Office. The substance of the Central Iniclligence Ageney’s
application has not becn embodied in any written report. Therefore, the action
of this speeial committee is based upon oral presentations of the facts made by
representatives of the Central Intelligence Ageney to this sperial committee and
to other committees on which members of this special commitire have herctofore
served.

2. The representatives of the Fairfax County Planning Commission reported
that that commission had resolved to invite the Central Infelligence Agency to
locate in Fairfax County, provided the public cost for water, highways, sewors
and other appurtenances required for the initial operation of the projeet is financed
by Federal funds.

3. The representative of the Arlington County Planning O‘lice presented esti-
mates on the future requirements of highway eapacity to -crve the propos=ed
installation, as well as the limitations upon the water supply.

4, On the basis of the information placed before it, this =pecial committoe,
with Mr. Max Wehrly nonconcurring, recommends that the application of the
Central Intelligence Agency to locate in Fairfax County nemr rI)‘angley, Va,, be
approved subject to the stipulation made by the Fairfax Coy:ity Planning Com-
mission that the initial cost of development of appurtenant public facilities be
borne by the Federal Government. It is the understanding «f this special com-
mittee that the specific plans for the development of this sit:: will be submitted
to the National Capital Regional Planning gounail for approval at a later date,
and that these plans will be coordinated by the Central Iutelligence Agency
with the local planning agencies concerned.

5. The statement of nonconcurrence by Mr. Wehrly is attac-hed as enclosure 1
to this report.
T. A. Y.ane, Chairman.
Hererur C, WeLLs,
Max 8 WeanRLY.

DissENTING STATEMENT
(Max S. Wehrly)

For reasons outlined below, T eannot concur with the attach~d majority report
of the regional council committee relating to the location of the CIA in the
Langley, Va., area. )

I readily agree that it is possible to locate this installation i1; the Langley area,
but only on the basis that it is possible to do anything, given: sufficient time and
assured funds. However, I do not think that a projeet of this magnitude is
feasible or desirable in the subjeet loeation from the standpoint of either the
present or foresceable effect and impact it will have on this po:tion of the metro-
politan area in terms of adjacent land use, accessibility, public diilities, community
services and related factors.

I believe that the planning council would be entirely remiss’in its duty if it did
not enumerate at least the major elements of impact that suchi « facility will have
on the area for the information of the jurisdictions affected, as well as for the
Federal agencies involved.

A careful analysis of the planning considerations related to this site reveals that
the proposed project would, in my opinion, have a greater impact here than on
almost any other part of Fairfax County and northern Arlifizton, as it would
require a complete recasting of planning and development of the area in terms of
magnitude, timing, and cost. If this were a tax-paying activiiv loeating in such
an area, both the initial and long-term financial impact woulid be considerably
modified. T should like to list for the record the consideratic:s, as I see them,
which would be involved in this project.

(a) Changes in existing plans for the area
Existing development of and plans for the area, including the: proposed Fairfax
master plan just completed, are based on a relatively open-type low population
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density not to exceed 10 persons per acre. Virtually no multifamily uses are in
existence or contemplated. Commercial and industrial uses are at a minimum,
In my opinion, the area is peculiarly suited to this type of development for reasons
of topography, subsoil, access and existing character. In effect it eontinues the
character of development already firmly established in the eomparable part of
Arlington County. With the advent of a large installation, such as proposed
the well-conceived plans for the areca would have to be completely reviewed.
This in itself would be time-consuming and expensive.

(b) Population growth

1t has been estimated that this installation will bring into the area an additional
22,700 persons directly attributable to the project. This is based on a ratio of
1.4 serviee workers for each employce or basic worker. We have been informed
that only about 10 percent of the existing employees now live in the county out
«of 30 pereent in the northern Virginia area. It should be noted that as the area
changes character, with smaller lots and more numerous shopping centers, there
will undoubtedly be a further increase in population generated by, but unrelated
t0, the project itself.

(c) Utililies

The agency has stated that they are aiming for a 2- to 8-year completion date.
;I‘his would require concurrently complete sewage treatment and water service

acilities.

At the present time, the projected treatment plant in the Pimmit Run watershed
has been authorized and bonds issucd on the basis of 10 persons to the acre to
serve 7,500 people by the end of a 5-year period. This plant, unless substantially
enlarged, would be at or beyond its initial capacity on completion. I am informed
that to enlarge it now at county expense, would require revising or scrapping the
present bond issue, new plans, a revised bond issue, approval of the State water
control board, and a relocation of the plant, requiring a delay of at least 2 to 3
years. It could mean a trunk line to Arlington, Alexandria, or Blue Plains at
considerable cost and time. The United States Enginecr's Office has advised
that sewage effluent could sot be dumped at the site above the proposed Little
Falls Dam.

The present water supply in the area is now obtained either from seattered
ground water sources Or purchase from Falls Church through the Arlington
mains. Arlington, in turn, purchascs it from the Washington aqueduct. Arling-
ton, by written agreement can. shut off the supply to Falls Church on 1 year’s
notice, as they require morc water, Careful population forecasts indicate this
shutoff period to be within about 5 years, at which time Arlington will need the
full capacity of these mains, But it would be only 2 to 3 years away if this project
and the development generated by it should be served through the Arlington
mains. These mains cross the river into Arlington County at Chain Bridge.
Falls Chureh is contemplating & new scrviee main across the river at Tittle Falls,
designed to connect directly with the Dalecarlia supply. However, the earliest
possible ecompletion date would appear to be 1960-62, provided funds were avail-
able—which they are not. Even then, there is a serious question if the Dale-
carlia supply would be in a (fosition to furnish the Falls Church mnain in excess of
the normal supply estimated by 1960-65 and based on estimates made for a lower
domand. In any event, all evidence points to a deficiency between supply and
demand for a period of at least 2 to 4 years if the proposed installation is built at
Langley.

(&) Highways and bridges

Present highway plans, if fully completed, would probably be satisfactory to
gerve this projeet. Iowever, within the time schedule proposed, the following
highways would have 0 be cowpleted concurrently with the project, as it can now
be reached only by onc narrow two-lane road. Only by so doing could the site
be reached within any reasonable time period during peaks.

George Washington Memorial Parkway, from Spout Run at least to the prop-
erty, and preferably to Cabin John Bridge, would be required. Funds are avail-
able for this acquisition of right-of-way but it is very doubtful if these funds are
now adequate in view of the speculative land values resulting from this projeet.
The roadway would in all probability nced to be six lancs instead of four from
Chain Bridge to the site.

Routes 123 and 193 in Virginia should be double-barreled to provide adequate
capneity, with six lancs on 193 from Glebe Road to Langley. The Virginia high-
way department has stated that the improvement of 123 is from 5 to 10 ycars away
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would strain itself to provide. There would undoubtedly be more calls for Federal
funds when the CIA highway began pouring cars onto {he area’s two inadequate,
rural roads.
1 cannot believe that any other agency would dare bring such a proposal
to Congress.
AntHONY LEWIs, Langley, Va.

Senator Cuavez. We will now hear Dr. Daniels.

Sociery OF MEDICAL CONSULTANTS TO THE ARMED FORCES

STATEMENT OF DR. WORTH DANIELS, PROFESSOR AT GEOBGE
WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY MEDICAL SCHOOL

ARMED (SERVICES PROFESSIONAL LIBRARY

Dr. Danids. I am Worth Daniels, practitioner of mgdicine and
clinical professqr at George Washington Medical School. come here
pleading for $380,000 appropriation for the Armed Sefvices Profes-
-gional Library. represent the Society of Medical Lonsultants to
the Armed Forces\which is & small group of indivighals who served
in uniform in the 1ad{ war as consultants to one of fhe Armed Forces.
We organized ourseldgs at the end of the war fo continue to help
maintain high standardg of medicine in the Avmged Forces.

AUTHORIZATION

Senator SALTONSTALL. VYRS this library githorized?

Dr. Danters. This is asking authorizatfon of $350,000 for finished
plans, Senator.

Senator SALTONSTALL. That INg beefd authorized?

Dr. DanteLs. That has been & hofized.

Senator SanTonsTaLL. Has the coty \ittee in the House appropriated
the funds for it?

Dr. DanreLs. The Armed Forges Chmmittee has recommended it.
T understand the Armed Force Commitsee of the Senate has recom-~
mended this. I don’t believe {ction has bsen taken by the Appropri-
ations Committee.

Senator Cuavez. This cgmmittee had infodxpation from the library
authorities. They appeayed here some time agyQ.

Dr. DanieLs. Yes, sipf This library is one & the great national
treasures of this countpy. It was founded in 1828, It is the largoest
and best medical libfary in the world. TFew realige its impact on
medicine, both civiian rosearch and military. Thyre are 500,000
volumes in the libpdry. Ttis housed in an 80-ycar-old Ruilding which
has a chronically’leaky roof which has never been rep able. The
collection is coAstantly undergoing severe deterioration Xrom water
damage, from/Alust and grime, from the nearby railway.

The plan for this library is to place it on the ground of t1 Naval
Medical Cénter at Bethesda, Md., on land presently owned Ry the
Governmént. All of American medicine is deeply interested 1 this
project

The¢/Government is now spending about $100 nillion for medicd
roseafch. This library is one of the most potent factors in medical
resgarch in this country. I urge you gentlemen to give it favorable
agfion.

/ Senator Roserrson. Do we have a budget item for it?
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\Dr-Danery Yes, it is in the Navy budget. :
* ‘Sgnator Er eNDER. Doctor, how much use do} vou make of that
libraky vourself? ;

Dr\DanIerg. A great deal.

Senator Eriznper. Do you go there in person?

Dr. D\v1egs. In person.

Senator\ EYLENDER. Suppose it was moved Bethesda, what
would hapheq then? t[:

Dr. Dantgks. It would be more convenient. frg
for me.

Senator E4dpNpER. You mean you would go th Bethesda instead
of coming to|where it is now?

Dr. Dantgrs. es, I think I could do it faster.

Senator HLienDer. Why is it necessary to pli it in Bethesda,
since it is af instithion that, although establishdd by the Navy, is
used by all fhe armed\services? ‘

Dr. Danifrs. Tt wa established by the Armyl 1t was formerly
the Surgeon|General of Mo Army’s library. Then|the Army Medical
Library. With integratiyn, it became the Armdd Forces Medical
Library. .

Senator Brrenoer. With\vhat did you say, ‘“wjth unification’?

Dr. Danyers. Unification. .

Scnator ErLexper. That is due of the few thinge that have heen
unified.

¢ a parking angle

REASONS FOR BE ESDA LOCATIO

Dr. DaNieLs. The reason for placiyg it at Bethdsda, is that there
is good lanfl available for it on the navAl hospital grqunds.  Secondly,
it is contiguous to the naval medical cAnter. Threg, it is across the
street frond the National Institutes of Hxalth, whick make enormous
use of thig library. Tt has casy access t\ Walter Re«d Hospital and
would notfbe a difficuls place for those of us\vho use it locally to get to.
Besides 1gcal use, as far as individuals goind there are concerned, an
enormousf amount of its use is by medicine throughout the world.
Any medjeal officer in Korea who wants data\gn an§ subject that is
in that ljbrary has a photostat of that materkl iiled to him by
airmail afid has it in a {ow days. So its location\wog!d be ideal.

The plans call for the building which would ag: all the stacks
undergrqund. The administrative and reading rooNd would be above
ground.

Senat¢r ELLenpER. When we had a discussion of Rhat item before
this committee a few days ago, I wondered why it ishdhat we should
use this [state of emergency as an excuse for buildind § new medical
library Building. Why don’t we wait until we get oug &f the woods?
I am suge you know the condition of our budget,

Dr. Diantgrs. Yes, sir. This 1s not a hospital.

Senatpr ELLENDER. No, T know it is not; but balldir
charactdr could wait until we get out of the woods a-little,

Dr. Dantens. 1 would ask you and the other gentleblen o\ the way
home td ride by Seventh and Independence Avenue ahd look at the
buildingin which this irreplaceable collection is housed]}

Senatpr ELLENDER. It has been there for quite a \Elile. have

been onf this committee for g long time. This is the frst time\ this
project Yas been brought to us, to my knowledge. Yt seems \the

3
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OBJECTION TO CIA BUILDING LOCATIGN

Mr. NegrL. My name is Samuel E.Neel. Tlive approximately one-
quarter of a mile from where this installation may be. I think we
ought to be careful to state to you gentlemen that we, of course, recog-
nize the necessity for CIA, as they have told you, to have some kind
of a centralized installation both from the point of view of saving
money, and from the point of view of their convenicnce. What we
are really saying to you gentlemen is that while wi recognize their
need for a building and recognize the necessity for their appropriation,

DESCRIPTION OF ARE AS

I would like to tell you gentlemen a little bit about the area where
we live. This site (and my house) is approximately 8 miles from the
Potomac River in Fairfax County. It is 8 miles from the White
House. There is only one highway which scrves the nrea. We have
1o sewers in this area. We have our own septic tanks. We have no
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water facilities anywhere around the site.  We have our own wells.
That is one of the problems of the area, that the water table is drop-
ping. There is no bus service of any conscquence to our area. There
is no bus service of any consequence to our area. There are 2 buses
in the morning from Washington that serve this arca where this
installation is, and 2 buses the other way in the evening. There are
only roughly 2,500 registered voters in the entire precinct where this
property is located. In other words, you arc talking about & very
rural kind of arca.

I would like to show you an acrial photograph of the property at
which it is proposed to put this installation. The area owned by the
Bureau of Public Roads is outlined in red.

Mr. Tisaer. Here is the arca in red that is the Public Roads tract,
a mile and a half frontage on the river. ,

LOCATION OF ROAD

Senator ELLENDER. Where would the contemplated road be
located?

Mr. NesL., The Memorial Parkway would cross Virginia Highway
123 and wind around in this way. It would come to a dead stop at the
Government property.

Senator ELLENDER. You mean under the present plans.

Mr. NEEL. Yes, sir.

Senator ELLENDER. Isn’t it contemplated to have a road go further
up to Great Falls?

Mr. NEEL. There are gencral plans to have it go up to Great Falls.

Senator ELLENDER. There is no objection to that, is there, from the
citizens?

Mr. NerL. No. The idea of a road along the park area we are all
for. It is contemplated, and the CIA states they can only go to this
site. In addition to the moncy for the parkway the State of Virginia
will have to spend whatever money is necessary to make highway 123,
which is now a 2-lanc highway into a 4-lane divided highway, at least
from where the Memorial Parkway would cross up to this fork. Until
recently the highway department stated they had no money for such
improvements in the foresecable future. They have recently stated
they could probably find some moncy to do that for this part of the
road. Nothing is said about enlarging Chain Bridge or the highway
down here.

So you can see what kind of territory you are dealing with. It is
strictly residential arca. There is not a single commercial installation
from the Chain Bridge to MecLean, Va., which is up around this
corner, except two small filling stations located along this highway.
This is like some parts of Weschester County and some parts of the
peninsula south of San Francisco, So what we are talking about is
the installation of a Pentagon kind of facility in an area which is
strictly residential.

Sonator Knowrnand. The thing that appeals to me from this map
you have just shown us there, if 1t goes clear over to the river front,
Tor a highly sensitive agency like CIA, particularly if we got into a
period of imminence of war, wouldn’t they almost have to close off
any public access even if the highway was built to Great Falls?
They could not have the general public traipsing through this highly
sensitive agency.
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Mr. NeevL. I don’t know. But I think it is a perfectly good ques- .
tion, and it would worry us, Senator.

Senator RoBERTsON. MT. Chairman, I am sorry to interrupt, but
I made an appointment with Governor Eccles in my office at 12
o’clock assuming that this hearing would be over by then.

Before my friend from Fairfax came in, I announced I was not
taking any position for or against either their site or Alexandria, 1
am sorry I have to leave, but I have kept Governor Eccles waiting
for 12 minutes.

Senator Cuavez. We have only one more witness »n CIA. That
is the mayor of Alexandria.

Mr. NeeL. If T may continue; when it first became public informa-
tion that CIA might possibly locate in Virginia, this was in March
of this year, the Citizens Association of Meclean, Va., and bear in
mind that McLean, Va., is a erossroads, unincorporatid community,
there is no town out there, it 1s-simply a group of stores around a little
crossroad about a mile from this property, and which is the only
shopping facility in the entire area. Langley is simplv the name for
a fork in the road. There used to be a post oflice many years ago
at Langley. It was moved up to McLean. There is no town or
anything like that at Langley.

OPEN MEETING FOR DISCUSSION OF MATT LR

When we found out that this installation which we :hink will have
such a tremendous impact and change the character of our neighbor-
hood was contemplated, we invited all the planning organizations,
and Mr. Dulles’ organization through Colonel White, and the Fairfax
County Board of Supervisors to come to an open meeting and discuss
the matter. Colonel White said he would be unable to be present
because he could not discuss this matter publicly.

The board of supervisors were not present, but the planning organ-
izations were present. At that meeting we had what is for us a
relatively large number of people present.  We have four-hundred-
some-odd members of the citizens association living in the area, and
some 190 were present. They voted 105 to 80 to or:pose the CIA
location at Langley. In other words, we didn’t want them at Langley.
We made that known to the CIA and to all other agencies shortly
after that meeting. I would like to file for the record a copy of our
lotters and several other documents dealing with this matter.

(The material referred to follows:)

WasmiNaron, D. C., March 14, 1955,
e proposed facilities of Central Intelligence Ageney.

Hon. Jorrn T. Brovumi,
Iouse of Representotives, Washington, D. C.

Dear CowcrEssmMaN Brovmin: I am writing vou at the request of Mr.
V{\"inﬁe]d Preston, president of the MeLean Citizens Association, of which T am a
director,

Residents of the area in and around McLean and Langley svere very miuch
surprised last week to read that the Central Intelligence Agewy had selected
the property at Langlev which belongs to the Public Roads A:iministration as
the preferred site for the location of the new headquarters of ihe A genecy, an
ivstallation said fo be estimated to cost $38 million and to p-ovide for some
8.000 to 10,000 personnel.

It was, and is, the feeling of many residents in the area that the vrection of such
u facility at the Public Roads' site in Langley would completely change the
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N residential character of the neighborhood surrounding the site and that the
-proposcd installation, for this reason and others, would be extremecly undesirable —
particularly since the public facilities in the area are totally inadequate to serve

such an installation as is proposed.

The residents in this area feel that there are other sites In Trairfax County
far more suitable for this type installation and which are contemplated by the
master plan for the development of the county. This is not true of the proposed
‘site in Langley.

Since this matter was of such importance to the loeality, Mr. Preston called a
meeting of the board of dircetors of the association to discuss this matter. This
meeting was held on Friday, March 11 At that meeting the board voted to
call a special mecting of the members of the association. This meeting has been
st for 8 p. m. on the cvening of Tucsday, March 22.

Mr. Preston requested me 10 invitc you to attend this meeting on behalf of the
Tairfax County Planning Commission and to pacticipate in the discussion.
Representatives of the National Capital Regional Planning Council and of the
Northern Virginia Regional Planning and Economic Development Commission
will be invited. We also are sending invitations to a representative of the Central
%melligﬁance Agency, to Mr. G. Wallace Carper, and to Representative Joel T.

royhill.

The meeting will be held in the auditorivin of the new Franklin Sherman Public
‘School at McLean.

In addition to the resolution authorizing a special meeting of the association to
.diseuss this matter, the board, on March 11, also passed & resolution as follows:

“Resolved, That this board recommend to the membership of the association
that the association opposc the location of the proposed CIA facilities at the
Public Roads Administration site at Langley.”

This resolution disapproving the proposed location will be presented to the
membership at the meeting on March 22.

For your information, the board of directors of the MeLean Citizens Association
is composed of 23 directors, 5 members clected at large and 1 member representing

.each of the following organizations of McLean:

Lions Club St. John’s Episcopal Church
Parent Teachers Association Langley Methodist Chirch
Ameriean Legion Melean Baptist Church
Voluntecer Fire Department St. John’s Catholic Church
Sharon Lodge, A. F. & A. M. Tibrary Association
"Eastern Star Torse Show Association

Lewinsville Presbyterian Church

I would appreciate it if you would bring not only the invitation contained in
this letter but also the resolution of the board of directors of the association
-opposing the location of the proposed facilities in Langley to the attention of the
commission. .

T would also appreciate your letting me know at District 7-8644 whether you
.can be present at the meeting on Mareh 22.

Very tryly yours,
SamukL E. NEEL,
Member DBoard of Directors and Past President, McLean Citizens
Association.

Similar letters addressed to: Mr, Charles Robinson, exceutive director, Northern
Virginia Regional Planning and Economie Development Council; Mr. Herbert
‘Schumann, director, Fairfax County Plannin Commission; Mr. Paul Watt,
.director, National Capital Regional Planning ouncil; Mr. Laurence K. White,
Staff Director, Central Intelligence Agency; Mr. G. Wallace Carper, chairman,
Fairfax County Board of Supervisors.

MarcH 23, 1955.
‘Hon. Jorn T. BROYHILL,
United States House of Representalives, -
Washington, D. C.

Duar CONGRESSMAN DBROYHILL: On March 22, 1935, a special open meeting
of the membors of the MecLean Citizens Association was held to consider the
proposal of the Central Intelligence Ageney to locate its proposed new $38 million
headquarters building on the property at Tangley now owned by the Bureau of
Public Roads.
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Representatives of the Fairfax Planning Commission, the Northern Virginia

egional Planning Commission, and the Fairfax County . School Board were
present at the mecting by invitation and reported to the memhers on the impact
that the proposed facilities, if located on the Langley site, “would have on the
entire MeLean area in terms of increased population, land us: and reqiirements
for schools, highways, sewers, and water. :

After the presentation of these reports the following resolutin, which had been
Passed by the board of directors of the association at a meeting held Mareh 11,
1955, was presented to the membership for approval:

“Resolved, That this board recommend to the membership of the association
that the association oppose the location of the proposed CIA facilities at the
Public Roads Administration site at Langley.”

The above resolution was approved by the members of the snssociation present
at the meeting by a vote of 105 to-8¢. A substitute resolutiof favoring the locsu-
tion of the proposed facilities at Langley, provided the Fe leral Government.
agreed to assume all costs of required sewer, water, and hichwny improvements,
was defeated by a vote of 105 tg 70.

As a Member of the United States House of Representatis o from the 10th
Congressional District of Virginia in which the MelLean area i+ located, you are
requeated to bring this letter and the decision of the members of the association
on this matter to the attention of the appropriate congressiongl committees and
bo the attention of other interested parties, and to assist this association and
your constituents who are residents of the McLean area in perstiading the respon-
sible officials of the Central Intelligence Ageney to locate their sroposed facilities
at some site in Fairfax County, or elsewhere, other than at the Bureau of Public
Roads site at Langley.

Sincerely vours,

&

Winriep Prrsron,
President, the McLean Citizens Association.

Similar letters addressed to Mr. O. V. Carper, member, Fairiax County Plan-
ning Commission; Mr, John W. Brookfield, member, Northern Yirginia Regional
Planning Commission; Mr. G. Wallace Carper, chairman, Fairfex County Board
of Supervisors; Col. Laurence K. White, Staff Director, Certral Intelligence
Ageney; Mr Harlan Bartholomew Chairman, National Capitel Planning Com-
mission; Hon. Joel T, Broyhill, House of Representatives; Hon. Harry Flood

Byrd, United States Senate.

WasniNeron 5, D, C., Vay 24, 1955.
Mr. G. Warrace CARPER,
Chairman, Board of Supervisors,
Fairfax County, MelLean, Va.

Drar Ma. CampEr: This letter refers to the recent actions of the board of
supervisors, of which you are chairman, as published in the daflv newspapers,to
persuade the Central Intelligence Agency to locate ita proposed new headquarters
building at the Bureau of Public Roads site in Langley, Va. .

I am writing vou this letter not in any official capacity at all, hut simply as a
broperty owner who lives, votes, and pays taxes in Fairfax County and who is a
registered Democrat of the Dranesville District, which you represent on the hoard.

As you undoubtedly know, many of us who live near Langley were considerably
disturbed when it was first broposed to put the CIA facility at Langley. In
addition to the personal belief of many of us that such an installation would
entirely change the character of the neighborhood, it seemed obsious to us thag
the public utilities in the area were totally inadequate to eare for the proposed
installation and that they could only be made adequate at a tremendous expense
which would, in the final analysis, have to be borne by the taxpai ers of the com-
munity, since this new installation, being a Covernment, agency, would in no way
contribute to the payment of any additional State or county taxes. It seemed to
us that even assuming the county had the funds to provide the utilities (which we
were told they did not), snch an expense would be a completely unauthorized
expenditure of the taxpayers’ dolars.

It was, therefore, with a considerable sense of relief that we learned that the
board of supervisors, although expressing no opposition to the location of the
facility at Langley, in its initial action, conditioned its approval uf:on the Federal
Government'’s contributing the total cost of the new utilities requiret!. That seems:
to me to have heen g perfectly sound position. What I cannot understand is the
board’s complete reversal of this attitude as reported during the wecks which have:
followed the first action of the board.
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- 1 ean understand the interest of the Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce
in securing this installation at any cost and at any loeation, since the chamber of
commerce represents the merchants of the area who, having something to sell,
would indeed stand to benefit financially from the location of such an installation
in the county, and who have no reason to be concerned about the effect of the
installation upon those owning nearby property or its cost to the property owners.

However, the supervisors are elected to represent all the residents of the
county—not. simply the merchants—and it seems to me that in supporting the
viewpoint of the business interests in this instance, the board of supervisors has
completely neglected the interests of the many people of the area who have
come to Iairfax County, not to sell something, but to find a pleasant place in
which. to live, and who, hy the payment of taxes, support the county just as
much as do the merchants.

I am enclosing & report submitted to the National Capital Area Regional
Planning Counecil by Mr. Max 8. Wehrly, which you may or may not have scen.,
This report presents in a very detailed fashion many of the reasons why the loca-
tion of the proposed CIA facilitics at Langley should not be recommended or
supported. Nothing that has been published in the papers indicates how the
board of supervisors proposes to meet the expenses and the problems pointed out
in Mr. Wehrly’s memorandum, yet these questions and problems will have to
be answered, even if you do not consider at all the effect such a new facility would
have on what is now strictly a residential area.

I should, thercfore, appreeiate your advising me in what way the board of super-
visors feels that it is to the benefit of the entire taxpaying public of the county that
this facility should be located at Langley, and what answers the board of super-
visors has to the questions raised by Mr. Wehrly which justify the complete
reversal of the original attitude of the board.

I might add that nothing that has been published in the newspapers to date has
changed the attitude of many of us who live in the Langley area and whose
opposition to this project has been made known since the beginning, both to you
and to the other members of the board of supervisors. 1 believe you, as our
elected representative to the board, should give as much consideration to these
views as you do to the views of the Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce and
those of the business interests of the county.

Sincerely yours,
Samuer E, NEEL

DISSENTING STATEMENT
Max, 8. Wehrly

For reasons outlined below, I cannot coneur with the attached majority report
of the regional council committec relating to the location of the CIA in the
Langley, Va., area.

1 readily agrec that it is possible to locate this installation in the Langley area,
but only on the basis that it is possible to do anything, given sufficient time and
assured funds. However, I do not think that a project of this magnitudo is
feasible or desirable in the subjcct location from the standpoint of either the
present or foresecable effect and impact it will have on this portion of the metro-
politan area in terms of adjacent land use, accessibility, public utilities, community
serviees, and related factors.

I belicve that the planning council would be entirely remiss in its duty if it did
not cnumerate at least the major elements of impact that such a facility will have
on the area for the information of the jurisdictions affceted, as well as for the
Federal agencies involved,

A careful analysis of the planning considerations related to this site reveals
that the proposed project would, in my opinion, have a greater impact here than
on almost any other part of Fairfax County and northern Arlington, as it would
require a complete reeasting of planning and development of the area in terms of
magnitude, timing, and cost. If this were a taxpaying activity locating in such
an arca, both the initial and long-term financial impact would be considerably .
modified. I should like to list for the record the considerations, as I see them,
which would be involved in this projeet.

(@) Changes in existing plans for the area

Existing development of and plans for the area, including the proposed Fairfax
master plan just completed, are based on a relatively opon-typs low population
density not to cxcecd 10 persons per acre, Virtually no multifamily usss are in
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existence or contemplated. Commereial ar.d industrial uses are¢ at a minimunz.
In my opinion, the area is peculiarly suited to this type of develcpment for reasons.
of topography, subsoil, access, and cxisting character. In effert it continues the
charaeter of development already firmly established in the cemparable part of
Arlington County. With the advent of a large installation, swuch as proposed,
the well-conceived plans for the area would have to be comipletely reviewed.
This in itself would be time consuming and expensive.

) Population growth

It has been estimated that this installation will bring into the area an addi-
tional 22,700 persons directly attributable to the projeet. Tiis is based on a
ratio of 1.4 service workers for each employce or basic worker. We have been
informed that only about 10 percent of the existing employees now live in the
county out of 30 percent in the northern Virginia area. It should be noted that
as the area changes character, with smaller lots and more ni.merous shopping
centers, there will undoubtedly bc a further increase in population generated by,
but unrelated to, the project itself,

(e) Utilities

The Agency has stated that they are aiming for a 2 to 3 year completion date.
This would require concurrently complete sewage-treatiment :nd water-service
facilities.

At the present time, the projected treatment plant in the Piiumit Run water-
shed has been authorized and bonds issued on the basis of 10 firsons to the acre
to serve 7,500 people by the end of a 5-year period. This plant, unless substan-
tially enlarged, would beat or bevond its initial capacity on cumpletion. I am
informed that to enlarge it now at county expense, would require revising or
serapping the present bond issue, new plans, a revised bond issur, approval of the
State water control board, and a relocation of the plant, requiring a delay of at
least 2 to 3 years. It could mean a trunkline to Arlington, Alexandria, or Blue
Plains at considerable cost and time. The United States Engineer’s office has
advised that sewage effluent could not be dumped at the site al:ove the proposed
Y.ittle Falls Dam.

The present water supply in the area is now obtained either from seattered
ground water sources or purchased from Falls Church through the Arlington
maing. Arlington, in turn, purchases it from the Washington acneduct. Arling-
ton, by written agreement, can shut off the supply to Falls Church on 1 vear’s
notice, as they require more water. Careful population forec:sts indicate this
shutoff period to be within about 5 years, at which time Arling=on will need the
full capacity of these mains. But it would be only 2 to 3 years away if this project
and the development generated by it should be served throush the Arlington
Mains. These mains cross the river into Arlington County st Chain Bridge.
Tralls Church is contemplating a new service main aecross the river at Little Falls,
designed to connect directly with the Dalecarlia supply. Howsver, the earliest
possible completion date would appear to be 1960-62, provided funds were
available—which they are not, Fven, then, there is a seriow- question if the
Daleearlia supply would be in a position to furnish the Falls Chursh main in excess
of the normal supply estimated by 196065 and based on estiniates made for a
lower demand. In any event, all evidence points to a deficiency between supply
and demand for a period of at least 2 to 4 years if the propos:d installation is
built at Langley.

(d) Highways and bridges

Present highway plans, if fully completed, would probably be satisfactory to
serve this project. However, within the time schedule proposid, the following
highways would have to be completed concurrently with the project, as it can now
be reached only by 1 narrow 2-lane road. Only by so doing could the site be
reached within any reasonable time period during peaks.

George Washington Memorial Parkway, from Spout Run at least to the
property, and preferably to Cabin John Bridge, would be required. Funds are
available for this aequisition of rights-of-way but it is verv doubtful if these
funds are now adequate in view of the speculative land values resulting from
this project. The roadway would in all probability need to bc¢ 6 lanes instead
of 4 from Chain Bridge to the site.

Routes 123 and 193 in Virginia should be double-barreled to provide adequate
capacity with 6 lanes on 193 from Glebe Road to Langley. The Virginia Highway
Department has stated that the improvement of 123 is from 5 t» 10 years away
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if devcloped on the basis of existing priorities and available funds. There is
apparently no priority for the further improvement of 193.

Studies by Arlington County indicate that because of the confluence of the
parkway and Routc 123 at the Chain Bridge bottleneck, it would require both
the parkway and 123 to be 6-lane facilities rather than the presently proposed 4,
to provide adequate lane capacity for peak periods. Additional width will
mean additional rights-of-way and new design plans.

This projeet will also nceessitate a very early priority for the Cabin John
Bridge and the Virginia portion of the outer belt. Neither bave any priority
or suthorization at present.

(e) Economics

This section of northern Virginia has been experiencing a sound, gradual and
desirable economic development under existing plans because of the low density
on large lot areas, rcquiring a minimum of public facilitiecs and services and
supporting a commensurate tax base. If the need for capital improvements
increascs excessively and rapidly, it is evident that plans, priorities and financing
will have to be drastically revised.

It should be elear that neither the counties nor the State are, or will soon be,
in a financial position to absorb the finaneial impact which can be expected within
the time schedule outlined, If considered at all, it should be only on the basis:
of a complete and coordinated commitment of funds for these facilities and serv-
ices fto be made available eoncurrently with the appropriation for the installation
itself.

In addition to this aspect, it is my considered judgment that the particular
sitc proposed for this installation lies in one of the sections of northern Virginia
least able to accommodate it in terms of existing or foreseeable access, utilities,
and services, or its disruptive effect upon the present character and desirable:
future devclopment of the arca.

Mavy 24, 1955.
Hon. Harry F. Byrp,
United States Senate, Washington, D. C.

Dear SENATOR Bymp: I am taking the liberty of enclosing a letter that I have
written to Mr. G. Wallace Carper, chairman of the Fairfax County Board of
Supervisors, regarding the attitude of the board of supervisors toward the loca-
tion of a proposed facility for the Central Intelligence Agency at Langley, Va.,
where T live.

I particularly would like to encourage you to read Mr. Wehrly’s memorandum
because it so clearly points up the problems which the board of supervisors have-
not faced up to.

When the appropriation bill containing the request for $56 million which I
understand the CIA is asking to construet their new facilities, comes up for con--
sideration, I certainly hope you will see fit to ask the representatives of the CIA
if they still intend to go to Langley. If they do, I am perfectly sure that in the
final analysis the board of supervisors of the county will be unable to provide
all the services they arc now talking about, and the CIA itsclf will end up spending
a large part of its appropriation for services that can be made avilable without cost
at other satisfactory sites.

I am not against “progress” in Fairfax County; but this is not progress. I
do not think the Federal Government ought to be an aceessory to the fiscal incon-
sistencies of the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors.

Sincercly yours,
Samusr E. NEgL.

Mavy 24, 1955.
Hon. Arten W. DurLEes,
Director, Central Intelligence Agency,
. Washington, D. C.

Duar Mr. Dounes: I am taking the liberty of forwarding you a copy of a
letter I have just written to Mr. G. Wallace Carper, chairman of the Board of
Supervisors, Fairfax County, Va.

There are many, many of us who live in the Langley area who feel as I do
about this matter. I think the CIA should realize that the board of supervisors,
in their recently published statements, is not reflecting any change in the view-
point of the majority of the citizens of the area.

Sincerely yours,
SamueL E. NEEL.
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WasuIiNGgTON 5, D. C.y May 12, 1955. .
Hon. WarLterR WILLIAMS, '

Under Secretary, Department of Commerce,
Washington, D. C.

Desar Warter: I am writing you as past president and a member of the board
of governors of the MeLean, Va., Citizens Association.

The Bureau of Public Roads holds title to approximately 500 a«rves of real estate
located near McLean, Va. This area is located between the Poromac River and
Virginia Highway No. 123 at Langley. The Bureau of Public Jloads has 1 or 2
buildings on the property, but as I understand it, the original use contemplated
for the property has never been put into effect and a large area of ~his land remains
unused.

Some weeks back many citizens in the area were considerably «listurbed to read
in the newspapers that the Bureau of Public Roads has conscnted to make avail-
able to the Central Intelligence Agency a considerable part of “his area for the
erection of a building to house approximately 10,000 Central Int-lligence Agency
employees. The building was to cost anywhere from 38 to 50 million dollars and
there was to be parking space for 3,000 automobiles.

The area where this site is loeated is entirely a residential a¥ea. It is similar
to parts of Westehester County, N. Y., and the northern shoré of Long Island.
To many of us who live in the area the proposal of the CIA was incredible. It
would have completely changed the character of the neighborhood, in addition
to which the public facilities (roads, sewer, water, ete.) of the arés were totally in-
adequate for such an installation.

The MeLean Citizens Association, after quite a spirited meetiry, passed a reso-
lution opposing the use of this site for a CIA facility. This resolution was con-
veyed to all interested parties and was at least in part responsible for the final de-
cision of the CIA to abandon any proposal to locate their facility on the Public
Roads site.

Now that the CIA proposal is definitely dead, the question ncw remains as to
what use this Public Roads area, if it is surplus to the needs of the Public Roads
Administration, is to be put. Having come so near to what manv of us regard as
a catastrophe, it seems desirable that the citizens of the comm:inity take what
steps they can now, in advance of any other proposal, to see if we rannot work out
with the Government agencies concerned a use to which this préverty can be put
which is in keeping with the Government’s requirements and which at the same
time will make as little change in the character of the neighborh::od as possible.

The first step it would seem would be to secure from the Bureau of Public
Roads an accurate chart of the property at Langley which the Bureau owns,
together with an accurate description of what part of the area is 8ot needed by the
Bureau for its own purposes. Once this information is available v could proceed
with a discussion with the proper authorities as to the disposition of the “surplus”
part of the area.

If this is a proper request, I would very much appreciate it if you could have the
Bureau furnish me with a map of the area, as mentioned above, and if you could
direct me to the responsible officials with whom we could begin ot:ir conversations.

Sincerely,
Samien E. NegEL.

Tue UnDER SEcRETARY OF CorMMERCE,
Washington, May 17, 1955.
Mr. SamueEL E. NEEL,
Washington, D. C.
Drar Sam: Thanks for your letter. This will merely serve as an acknowledg-
ment. 1’1l let you know further after I’ve had a chance to run this situation down.
Warm regards.

Sincerely yours,
Warrir WILLIAMS,
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McLean Cirizens’ AssociaTioN, Farrrax CouUnty
MASTER PLAN RESOLUTIONS

The MeLean Citizens’ Association, at an open meeting held April 5, 1955
adopted the following resolutions with respect to the proposed master plan for
Fairfax County.

The McLean Citizens’ Association:

(1) Approves the construction of the George Washington Mermorial Parkway
from its present terminus up to the junction of the proposced Belt Highway at or
about Doad Run; and urges that this be accomplished as quickly as possible.

(2) Approves the construction of the proposed Belt Highway, through the
MecLean arca, and urges that this be accomplished as quickly as possible; especially
that the right of way be acquired immediately.

(3) Believes that routes 123 and 193 should not Fe developed as 4-lane highways
through the McLean arca; that instead the proposed 2-lare Pinarit Run Parkway
be built as a 4-land parkway from the Arlington County line to route 7, excluding
commercial vehicles; provided that after construetion of the Memorial Parkway
and the widening of Old Dominion Drive another commuter road proves to ke
necessary; and further provided that the Kirby Road (Mackr ¢ll Lane) route be
found unfeasable as a substitute for the Pinmit Run Parkway.

(4) Approves the proposed widening of Old Doiririon Drive to 8 4-lane high-
way from the proposed Belt Highway to the Arlington County line, and urges
that this be accomplished as quickly as possible.

(5) Approves the prohibition of permanent buildings on the actual flood plains
of the McLean arca, as shown on the master plan 1mep.

(6) Disapproves any area to be zoned for multiple farily dwellings for the
MecLean area, as suggested in the master plan.

(7) Approves the area to be zoned for 10,000 square fect Ir ts, 12,500 square fect
lots, and 17,000 square feet lots as shown in the pre posed mester plan for the
Melean area, except as otherwise provided by existing deed, provided such lots
will not be cast of Buchanan Street; and that the association recommends the
area south of 0ld Dominion Drive, and east of route 123 tn roule 7 he zoned for
12,500 square foet lots, not L-acre lots, provided scwer and waterlines are made
available.

(8) Recommends that in the McLean area, except as provided in resolution 7
the areas to be zoned in the master plan as 1, 3, and 5 acre lots all be zoned as
recommended in the master plan and in no cireumrstances less than l-acre lots.

(9) Approves the area zoned or business in tho master plan for the central
MecLean area only.

(10 Recommends that park and reereation areas be designated for the McLean
area, including if possible the bulk of the Public Roads property at Langley.

The above is a true copy of the resolutions adopted April 5, 1955,

McLean Crrizens’ AsSSOCIATION,
Dorcas 8. Havw, Secretary.

INVITATION FROM FAIRFAX COUNTY SUPERVISORS

Mzr. NeeL. Shortly thereafter the Fairfax County Supervisors
passed a resolution which invited CIA to come to Fairfax County only
if the Federal Government would provide necessary water, sewer, and
road facilities. 'That was impossible, and, of course, the CIA promptly
withdrew their decision to go to Langley.

Most people forgot about the matter until the board of supervisors
passed another resolution which in cffect said “We would be glad fo
have you come to Fairfax County and if Langley is the only place in
Fairfax County you will come, we, the supervisors, will be glad to
have you in Langley, and we will try to take care of the incidental
costs of sowers, roads, and water.” How they will do it is a great
conjecture. We residents who pay the taxes for the cost of these
things wonder if we have the money to do it.

After that meeting and after the board of supervisors had passed
that latter resolution, the interest of CIA in this site picked up.

65329—55——19
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Our point is this. If it is absolutely necessary to pu: a junior grade -
Pentagon in our back yards, we as good citizens, if there is a special
reason, though it would change the character of our community, we
will go along with it. But there is no such compellir.z reason.  We
do not see why this committee or the Congress ought to spend addi-
tional money to allow CIA to go to a place where the local residents
don’t want it when they can get adequate sites elsewhere.

I have no brief for the Winkler site. I am not en:ployed in any
capacity to represent thatsite. Itisavailable. The Shirley Highway
goes right by it. It is closer to the Pentagon than this site. It is
closer to the White House than this site. The trailic pattern is
established. The cost to purchase that Winkler tract would only be
$175,000. The cost to fix the connection up to the roadway would
be another couple of hundred thousand dollars. Less than $400,000
would set up the CIA in a site that is perfectly adequaic.

We cannot see why this Congress ought to authorize $8.5 million
to do a job that $400,000 will do when the citizens of the local area
think that the whole character of the neighborhood warld be changed
by this kind of installation.

Senator Cuavez. We want to hear as soon as possible from the
mayor of Alexandria to tell us how good the Winkler site is.

Senator STENNIs. Mr. Chairman, may I interpose at this point
that T understand some parties are here from the area that want this
building at Langley. We did not.get a chance to hear them before the
Armed Services Committee, and 1 feel some ohligation to them.
May I ask that they be heard briefly at this time?

Senator Cuavez. They will be heard.

Senator SteNN1s. I thought you were going to another site.

Senator Cravez. We can hear from Mr. Townsend now before we
hear from the mayor.

Mr. NierL. May I have the authority to put various matters in the
record, please?

Senator Cuavez. Yes.

Mr. Neer. Thank you very much.

(The information referred to follows:)

McLEAN BusiNEss ASSOCIATION,

MecLean, Va.
To Central Intelligence Agency:

The board of directors of the MclLean Business Association representing 23
businesses in MecLean, Va., embodying the Langley-Mcl ean area and for a radius
of approximately 5 miles, unanimously passed the Tollowing resolution at & special
meeting on March 18, 1555:

Whereas, he it resolved, that the Federal Government now owns the large
tract of land at Langley, McLean, Va., being considered for the CIA project, its
use by that Government Agency would tend to maintain, ard improve, the
general character of the whole Langlev-Melean area, and

Whereas its use by that Government Agency will in our opinien, conform with
the proposed master plan for Fairfax County: Therefore, be it

Kesolved, That the McLean Business Association wishes to %0 on record as
favoring the Langley location.

II. . Excrasp, President.

GrEAT FaLLs Granae No. 738 ar Fo®zsTvILLE,
ierndon, Va.
To Central Intelligence Agency:
The Great Falls Grange No. 738 located at Forestville with & membership of
242 members covering a radius of approximately 10 miles passi-d the following
resolution at their last meeting Mareh 16, 1955, after considerable disenssion.
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Whereas the Federal Government proposes to locate the Central Intelligence
Administration on the public roads property located at Langley; and

Whereas this is Federal property already off the tax rolls of Fairfax County; and

Whereas this property is most conveniently located to be reached by two
arterial highways namely George Washington Memorial Highway and the Cabin
John, Jones Point circumferential highway and a primary highway namely Chain
Bridge Road: Therefore, be it .

Resolved, That the Great Falls Grange No. 738 wishes to go on record as favoring
the Langley location.

EarnL C. DubLeYy, Master.

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA,
CouNTy OF FAIRFAX,
Fairfar, Va., June 1, 1955.
Col. L. K. WirE,
Deputy Director, Central I atelligence Agency,
Washington, D. C.

Drar CorLonirn WiITE: On behalf of the Fairfax County Planning Commission,
T wish to express here the invitation of welecome to the Central Intelligence Ageney
that has been formally voted by our members.

Our planning commission is an official advisory body set up by the Fairfax
County Government, charged with surveying the county’s needs, possibilities,
and desirable devclopmental objectives, and offering rccommendations based on
the results of studies by our full-time staff. Our Commission’s 15 members give
their time freely in a spirit of public service.

We have formally stated to the Fairfax County Board of Supcrvisors our views
upon the desirability of the Central Intelligence Agency, In this we fecl that we
have correclly cxpressed, at the same time, the overwhelming majority sentiment
of Fairfax County’s residents. We look forward to your choosing permanent
headquarters in our county. With the understanding that you preier the site
near Langley, our staff exeentives, Mr. ITerbert F. Schumann, director of planning,
and Mr. John H. Geiger, principal planner, have prepared the maps and some of
the other data submitted in the compilation by the Fairfax County Chamber of
Commerce hercwith,

Respectfully yours,
Keire Pricg,
Chairman, Fairfaz County Planning Commission.

THE PROVIDENCE JOURNAL,
MecLean, Va., June 7, 1965.
Hon. AN W. DuLLes,
Director, Ceniral Intelligence Agency;
Washinglon, D. C.

Dear Str: We are pleased to learn that the many misconceptions regardin
the attitude of the residents of the Mel.ean area toward -the location of the CI
office building at Langley, and the ability of our local authoritics to supply neces-
sary utility and road improvements, have finally been cleared up, and that your
organization is again seriously considering the Langley site.

As editor of our local weekly newspaper, we are confident that the residents of
the area feel that the CIA is the outstanding agency in the Federal Government,
and the majority of them will welcome it as a desirable addition to the community.

From our long acquaintance with our county and our State officials, we are
confident that you will find them most cooperative in all matters in which they
can be of assistance.

Yours very truly,
Ricuarp M, Swmitsh,
Editor and Publisher.

Tae Vienna Trust Co,
Vienna, Va., March 21, 1965,
Famrrax County Prannine CoMMISSION,
Fairfaz, Va.
GenTLEMEN: We have noticed in the press that the Central Intelligence
Ageney has considered building on the property which they presently own in
Langley, Va.
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This bank feels that this is a proper location for this building as ihe Government -
now owns the land which, we belicve, is not taxable. To place it clsewhere in the
county would only mean taking additional land off the tax roile. and this we do
not believe to be good economics.

We, therefore, suggest that serious consideration be given to having the building
located at the above-mentioned site.

Very truly yours,
G. N. Ci.up, President.

Fairrax County CHAMBER OF COMMERCE,
Fairfaz, Va.,-June 1, 1955,
Col. L. K. WaIrE,
Deputy Director, Ceniral Intelligence Agency,
Washinglon, D. C.

Dxar CoLonern Warrk: Without, to the best of my knowledge, a single dissent
among our more than 450 members, representing the business leadership of
Fairfax County, the Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce welcomes the CIA
to Fairfax County. ‘

Ag of possible help to you, we respeetfully submit the accomprnying maps and
other exhibits, which strikingly point out the advantages of a Fairfax County
location. These relate primarily to the Langley site because we nnderstand that
to be your preference. We are indebted to the Fairfax County Board of Super-
visors, to the county planning ecommission, and to various puhlic and private
bodies in gathering the information and documents herewith.

As our hoped-for future neighbors, you are urged to call on ux for any further
information or service that we may provide. We want you in Eunirfax County.

Sincerely yours, )
W. C. Wruis, President.

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA,
CoUNTY OF. I'ATRFAX,
Fairfax, Va., May 27, 19565,
Hon. Avrexny W. DuriEs,
Director of Central Intelligence,
Washington 25, D. C. :

Dear Mr. DuLLes: Previous actions of the Board of County Supervisors of
Fairfax County, Va., permit me to extend to the Central Intelligence Agency a
cordial welcome to choose the Bureau of Public Roads property near Langley in
Fairfax County as the site of ifs future headquarters.

You have previously been advised of similar actiouns taken by the board assuring
provisions for services which come within the jurisdiction of the eounty of Fairfax,
These assurances are included as part of this brochure which hss been prepared
for the purpose of making available to you, in brief and concise faghion, the interest
of the county and its actions in connection with your consideratizn of the Fairfax
County site.

Very truly yours,
(3. Warrace CARPER,
Chairman, Board of County Supervisors.

Senator Cuavez. Mr. Townsend.
STATEMENT OF WITNESSES PRESENT

STATEMENT OF RALPH M. TOWNSEND, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
FAIRFAX COUNTY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

Mr. TownsEnp. Mr. Chairman, Mr. Wills, the prisident of the
county chamber, is here and is better qualified than I to speak for
the chamber. Could I mention there in reference to the schedule of
witnesses that the spokesman for the county government is here, the
county executive, who is especially authorized by the county board
of supervisors to speak for the county. That is Mr. Carlton Massey.

There is Mr. W. C. Wills, the president of the Fuirfax County
Chamber of Commerce. .

There is the leading editor and publisher of the paper serving the
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long resident of the arca. All of these people are enthusiastic for the
Langley site for CIA.

Senator Cuavez. I was wondering if those gentlemen had written
statcments.

Mr. TownseEND. Yes, sir.  Mr. Massey and Mr, Wills and all have
written statements.

Senator Cumavez. We would like to have them inserted in the record.

Mr. TownNseND. They come here on their own account.  You called
for Mr. Wills, and I should explain that he is speaking in my stead.
I believe Mr. Massey was planning to speakfirst, and then Mr. Wills

would follow.
CounTy oF FAIRFAX, VA.

STATEMENT OF CARLTON C. MASSEY, COUNTY EXECUTIVE
PREPARED STATEMENT

Mr. Massuy. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the committee, I
have a very brief preparced statement.

Senator Cuavez. I would appreciate it if you would insert it in
the record, and then highlight it to the committee,

Mr. Massey. All right, sir.

(The statoment referred to follows:)

Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the committee, my name is Carlton C. Massey,
county cxceutive of the county of Fairfax, Va. I am appearing before you at the
direction of the board of county supervisors of Fairfax County, Va., for the pur-
pose of presenting to you in person the position of the board in connection with
consideration by the Central Intelligence Agency of a site near Langley in Fairfax
County, Va., for the erection of its office building.

The Fairfax County Board of Supervisors has consistently welcomed the
Central Intellizence Agency to locate its office building in Fairfax County and
has expressed this welcome by formal action on at least three ocecasions.

On March 18, 1955, the board passed a motion inviting the CIA to locate in
Fairfax County.

On May 4, 1955, a resolution was adopted by this board cordially inviting the
CIA to use the United States Bureau of Public Roads property at Langley in
Fairfax County, Va., for its future offices, and assuring the cooperation of the
county government in all matters under its responsibility.

On May 18, 1955, a resolution was adopted by this board of county supervisors
giving assurance that within 2 years the county would make available sewage
disposal facilities to the proposed site at Langley with no part of the initial cost
to be borne by the Federal Government and subject to the customary connection
charges and quarterly service charges as have been or may be established for
similar service in the county.

Officials of the county have conferred with officials of the Virginia Department
of Ilighways and the Governor of the Commonwealth of Virginia for the purpose
of determining to what cxtent this State agency may be able to provide improved
highway facilities to serve this proposcd installation.

The Fairfax County Planning Commission has cooperated in connection with
this matter by making its staff available for the preparation of information in
eonnection therewith.

GENERAL STATEMENT

Mr. Massey. I want to first say that there appears to have de-
veoloped some political jealousy or discussion concerning two sites.
I want to assurc you that the officials of Fairfax County are not here
for the purpose of arguing between two sites. We have made no
statements concerning the Winkler tract and intend not to make any
such statement. We do want to call to your attention certain facts
in connoection with the tract at Langley, and very briefly the presenta-
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tions which you have heard this morning, and certain material which
has been published in the local newspapers within' the past 2 days—
I think one of your own members has somewhat challenged—is the
the fact that to locate this building on this site would cost the tax-
payers $13 million more than some other site. Ii would seem per-
fectly obvious to me that not 1 penny of that expenditure would be for
the purpose of serving the CIA.

GEORGE WASHINGTON MEMORIAL PARKWAY

The construction of the George Washington Memorial Parkway has
been a planned project for some time. The work to be done by the
State Department of Highways which they have agreed to do in the
amount of some three or four hundred thousand dollars or less is a
project which they have planned previous to this time.

Senator Caavez. That was to be located whether CIA located
there or elsewhere.

SEWAGE DISPOSAL

Mr. Massey. It is definitely planned to be, regardless, and more
than that. This is just one part of it. The cost to the county of
some $250,000 to $300,000 for sewage disposal is mot a contribution.
It is not a cost to the taxpayers. It is simply a financing program
to provide a service as is done to any other situation in the county,
and would be self-supporting by virtue of its revenue. We have not
agreed to furnish CIA free sewer service forever. We have agreed
to put in an installation and they become a customer as any other
person would become, paying their share of the cost.

The board of county supervisors has consistently welcomed CIA
to this location. They have agreed to do these things because in
their opinion it is desirable for the county. With the brief statement
which T have here-———

FOUR-LANE HIGHWAY

Senator SALTONSTALL. Let me ask one question, please. Does this
contemplate a four-lane, two width highway up the hill on the present
site of that road which goes uphill there now to McLean?

Mr. Massey. The proposal that the highway has agreed to I assume
i1s what you mean.

Senator SALTONSTALL. That road will be widener!?

Mr. Massey. It will be widened from the proposed intersection
with the proposed George Washington Memorial Parkway past the
CIA proposed location, not to Chain Bridge.

Senator SartonsTALL. Up to the split of the roasl.

Mr. Massey. That is correct, up to what we call the Langley
intersection.

Senator SALTONSTALL. So that would be a change that would
probably not be carried forward if the CTA building did not go there.

Mr. MasseY. No, sir, that is not correct. That is part of the 123
highway that vou heard about this morning that the State highway
department has already made a survey on and plan to widen to a
four-lane road. They have not planned to do it this year or next
year, which is also true of the George Washington Iighway.
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EIFECT ON MEMORIAL HIGHWAY PLANS

Scenator ELrEnpER. How would the crection of this building affect
the proposal to continue this memorial highway to its destination?

Mr. Massuy. I frankly can’t answer that question because 1 am
not familiar with the detailed location.

Senator ELLENnDER. Would it pass through the Langley tract?

Mr. Massey. It would pass through the property now owned by
the Bureau of Public Roads.

Senator Knowranp. That is one thing I would like to clear up,
Mr. Chairman. It isa question I raised before. First of all, one of the
reasons, as I understand it, for the CIA wapting to get at one location
is for security. I can sce where possibly they could work out some
kind of arrangement in even a troubled peacetime to permit traffic
to pass through there. DBut knowing what we do in most of our
installations, military posts, and others, when it comes to wartime,
are they going to be satisfied with having frec public access of thou-
sands of automobiles and tourists and others passing through the CIA
place, when they are having people come in and out which they would
prefer not to have the general public having knowledge of them?

ACCESS ROADS

Mr. Durres. Senator, this highway, the George Washington
Memorial Highway, when constructed, would be no nearer our
building than the Shirley Highway would be. We would have means
of cutting off this highway completely from the area where our building
was. There would be no difficulty as far as that is concerned. We
have to have a major highway going somewhere near our installation
to get our people there. There would then be access roads from this
major highway into our own tract. They would be short. But we
would be completely isolated from the road by adequate provision.

Senator ELLexNDpER. Would it be necessary to change the present
plans for building this highway?

Mr. Duiizs. No, sir.

Senator Knowranp., Do you need the entire Langley tract for the
CIA installation?

Mr. DunLes. No, we would not nced the entire Langley site. We
did not intend to take it. The Langley site is over 300 acres. We
would probably use around 100 acres of that.

Senator Knowrnanp. I think it is important to clarify the record
on that point.

Senator KLrenper. Would your 100 acrés have to border on this
parkway?

Mr. Durims. A part would border on the parkway.

Senator Erimnper, Would it have to? Could you not select a
portion away from the highway altogether?

Mr. Durins. We would be able to isolate ourselves from the high-
way. For example, these other tracts on the Shirley Highway,
Senator, we have exactly the same problem. Thereis a great highway
which will run within 100 yards of our building. ’

Senator Kvowranp, Would you be on the riverfront or away from
it?

Mr. Duries. Away from the river.
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Senator SarTonsTALL. This Washington Memorial Highway is the .
new highway through the parkway that will go along by the river.
That will be a new road built up as far as the CTA building at the pres-
ent time.

Mr. DuLLes. And eventually go further.

Senator SarroNsTanL. Route 123 which is a narrow two-width road
at the present time is an existing roadway. As T understand the
county executive, that has already been planned to be made into a
four-width road.

Mr. Massey. That is correct.

Senator SarronsTALL. Up as far as this triangle where the road goes
left into McLean and right to Great Falls.

Mr. Massey. It is planned even beyond that.

POSSIBLE TRAFFIC SITUATION

Senator SALToNSTALL. My question is this. If vou build that into
a four-lane highway up to that intersection, what are you going to do
beyond that? TIs there any contemplation? If vou have the CIA
coming out there, with the Government reservation on the right,
which is already fenced and everything, what is going to happen
beyond that spht in the road?

Mr. Massey. In other words, beyond the proposed four laning in
connection with this project?

Senator SarToNsTALL. That is correct. You will dump a lot of
traflic into two narrow roads.

Mr. Massey. Yes. Let me explain it in this fashion. The State
not only has planned this section for a four-lane roasi, but has proposed
improvement to Route 123 on through for miles beyond this point.
This is one section discussed because of this particular situation.

Senator Sarronstarn. May T ask one of the CLA personnel, which
road would the employces of the CIA come into the building on?

Mr. ProrzaeimMER. The majority will be using the parkway except
those who come from Virginia and who would be coming in on Route
123.

Senator SALTONSTALL. So the majority of the number of employees
that come into the CIA building would come along the Washington
Memorial Parkway and not come up the hill.

Mr. Prorzueimer. That is right.

Senator SarTonsTAaLL. On present Route 1237 .

Mr. ProrzaeiMer. That is correct.

Senator Cuavez. Is there anything further, Mr. Massey?

PREPARED STATEMENTS

Mr. Massey. Mr. Chairman, I think if T may-file for the record
2 or 3 actions for the record and leave copies of the statement I have
prepared, I think I have finished.

Senator Cuavez. Very well. They may be inserted in the record
at this point.

(The information referred to follows:)

At a regular meeting of the Board of County Supervisors of Fairfax County,
Va., held in the board room in the eounty office building at Fairfax, Va., on

Wednesday, May 4, 1955, at which meeting all member: of said board were
present and voting, the following resolution was unanimously adopted:
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Be il resolved, By the Board of County Supervisors of Fairfax County, Va., as
follows: Representing what we feel to be the preponderant sentiment of Fairfax
County, we most cordially invite the Central Intclligence Ageney of the Federal
Government to use the United States Bureau of Public Roads property at Tangley
for its future offices in Fairfax County, Va. We recognize the exceptionally high
standards of character and citizenship of CIA staff members and personnel, and
we shall gladly welcome these men and women to our community. You are
assured that the Fairfax County government stands ready to cooperate fully in
all matters under its own responsibilities. We again invite the CIA wholeheartedly
to Fairfax County.

Be 1t further resolved, That copies of this resolution be forwarded to the
Honorable Allen W. Dulles, Dircetor of Central Intelligence, and the Honorable
Joel T. Broyhill, Member, IHousc of Representatives.

A copy, teste:

: Epna A. BICKSLER,

) Clerk of said Board.

At a regular meeting of the Board of County Supervisors of Fairfax County,
Va., held in the board room in the county office building at Fairfux, Va., on
Wednesday, May 18, 1953, at which mceting all members of said board were
present and voting, the following resolution was adopted:

Be it resolved, by the Board of Counly Supervisors of Fairfax County Va.,
That the report of the planning commission staff on providing facilities in the
area of the proposed CIA installation near Langley be approved as submitted;
that a copy of it be forwarded to the CIA with an accompanying letter stating
that the county can assure within 2 years from this date the availability of sewers
for the facility contemplated on a basis of eharges or rentals for such sewer service
at figures which will not execed the regular charges elsewhere in the county.

A copy, teste:

[sEAL] Eona A. BICKSLER,
Clerk of said Board.

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA,
CoUNTY OF FAIRFAX,
Fairfax, Va., May 17, 1855.
The Boarp oF COUNTY SUPERVISORS
Fairfax County, Va. -

Mirs. Wirkens and Guxtnemen: There follows a summary report showing
the requirements for public facilities which would be direetly attributable to the
proposed CIA installation at Langley, Va. The report covers sewer, water, and
highway requirements and is framed in order to show the facilitics required, the

cost of said facilities, and the source of funds where possible.

I. SUWER REQUIREMENTS

According to information received from the Clounty Sanitary Engineer, there
would be two possible ways to serve the CIA building at Langley:

‘Alternate 1—Construetion of a line to the presently proposed plant on Pimmit
Run. This would involve about 1 mile of 15-inch sub-trunk sewer and an added
plant eapacity to serve the anticipated employment in the CIA..

Alternate 2—Construction of a new plant on the Potomae River. This would
involve the installation of about 4,000 fect of 15-inch outfall to a point down-
stream from Little Falls Dam in addition to the construetion of the plant itself.

Cost: Either alternate is estimated to cost between $250,000 and $300,000
with ample allowance made for the lack of detailed information in preparing the
estimate.

Source of funds: There are two possible sources of funds for the project:

1. Surplus from the second sale of bonds.
2. Tunds from the $2.9 million of noncommited bonds.
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II. WATER REQUIREMENTS &

The following is the text of the letter from Mr. James,W. Head, Jr., director
of publie utilities, city of Falls Church:

Crry or Farrs Crrzcn, May 16, 1955.
Farrrax CounTy PranNwiNG CoMmIssION,
Courthouse, Fairfazx, Va:

Reference is made to your telephoned request of May 1% concerning the water
supply for the proposed CIA building on the public roads property at Langley.
The following summary, based on the outline suggested by vou, gives the picture
on the water supply: '

1. The existing city water main on route 123 at Rokebv Farms will have to
be extended some 1,500 feet along Route 123 to serve the gite,

2. The estimated cost of this extension is $5,000.

3. The city has available the necessary funds to make 'this extension, will do
so, and has so informed the CIA.

The statement has been made that Arlington County ean cut off the supply
of water to Falls Church from Dalecarlia on a year’s notice. This is not true.
The following is quoted from the agreement, dated Octoler 7, 1950, between
Arlington County (seller) and the city of Falls Church (purchaser) as approved
April 17, 1951, by the Board of Commissioners, District of Columbia, and on June
13, 1951, by the Secretary of the Army:

“* * % and it is further agreed by the seller that if the éontract is to be termi-
nated that he will allow the purchascr sufficient additions! time to arrangc and
to obtain another connection to the District of Columbia system before the
connection to the seller’s system is disconnected.”

On April 6, 1955, the city of Falls Church forwarded ta the district engineer,
Corps of Engineers, United States Army, a check in the amount of $205,000
which represented the estimated cost of & 36-inch water main to be installed
by the Corps of Engineers, for the city, in conjunction with the construction of
a water-supply dam at Little Falls, immediately downstream from the Bureau
of Public Roads property.

These latter points bear no relationship to the immedigic supply of water to
the site, which we have assured everyone we can handle, bt are submitted to
show that the city has already taken steps to insure an independent connection
to Caleearlia to give an adequate supply of water for all future needs of the
area to be served by the city water system,

Yours very truly,
Jamrs W, Huap, Jr.,
Director of Public Utilities.

IIT. HIGHWAY REQUIRBMENTS
The Bureau of Public Roads property is presently served only by Route 123

(Chain Bridge Road). This facility has the following chararcteristies with regard
to traflic and capacity:

Year Daily traffic Daili%;:}paw
1950 (July) .. __ 5,408 7,060
1953 (July) . _._ 7,003 7,050
1854 (July) ... 8,013 7,050

! Practical eapacity based on an hourly eapacity of 1,000 vehicles per hour,” See Table 1-2: A Study of
Highway Requirements in Fairfax County, Va., Fairfax County Planning Commission, Master Plan
Division, June 22, 1954.

Based on the csiimated initial employment in the CIA of %,000 persons, there
would be approximately 4,700 vehicles each day entering and leaving the site
during opening and closing periods respectiv ely. The CTA cfficials estimate that
these vehicles would require a minimum additional highway capacity of 3,000
vehicles per hour or a desirahble capacity of 5,000 vehicles per hour in order to
dissipate the traffic without undue con gestion,

This additional capacity could be achieved in either of the following manners:

Alternate 1-—The dualization of Route 123 from its junctizn with Route 193 to
Chain Bridge. By constructing service roads where needed along this right-of-
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way and with carc taken in the design of the facility, its capacity could be increased
by nearly 5,000 vehicles per hour. If an adequate connection were made to the
access roads leading to the site, this would permit distribution of traffic in two
directions along Route 123: West to the junction of 123-193 and east to Chain
Bridge and Route 120,

Alfernate 2—An additional eapacity of 6,000 vehicles per hour would be added
by the construetion of the George Washington Memorial Parkway from Spout Run
Parkway to the proposed CIA site, a distance of 5% miles.

Cost: No estimate of the cost for the two alternatives has been made. However,
altornate 1 would be the least costly solution and it would appear to be the most
logical first step to cnable the handling of the initial highway needs.

Respeetfully submitted.

Hersert F. BCHUMANN, Jr.,
Direetor of Planning.

Senator Cuavez. Mr. Wills.
Fairrax CouNTy CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, FAIRFAX; Va.
STATEMENT OF W, C. WILLS, PRESIDENT
PROJECT LOCATION

Mr. WiLrs. Mr. Chairman, I am W, C. Wills, president of the
chamber of commerce. I live in Annandale, Va. The Fairfax
County Chamber of Commerce has approximately 500 members, of
which we do not have knowingly a dissenting vote against the CIA
to be located at the Langley site. It is made up of the leaders of busi-
ness and civic and professional people throughout the county. They
I(ljave repeatedly endorsed wholeheartedly the CIA coming into Fairfax

ounty.

There seems to be a great controversy about the roads and park-
ways; and I would like to make a short statement with regard to that,
if I may.

The people in the Langley arca certainly want the Washington
Memorial Parkway. That is a planned project as all of you know
here. Going back to the Shirley Highway, the Shirley Highway is
probably one of the most overcrowed roads we have in the area today.
The State of Virginia stated they would take it over from the main-
tenance standpoint if the Federal Government would spend an
additional $4 million widening it out to Route 7 which is close to the
Winkler tract. They have to have an additional expansion of that
road if it is to handle the terrific load of traffic to be dumped on the
Winkler tract.

The site of 123 is to the south of the CIA location and does not go
through it.

That is all, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Cravez. Thank. you, sir.

(Mr. Wills’ prepared statement follows:)

STATEMENT BY Mr, W. C. WirLs, PrEsIDENT, Fairrax CouNTY CHAMBER OF
CoMMERCE, FAmrFaXx, Va.

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, my name is W, C. Wills. I am
& businessman, living in Annandale, Fairfax County, Va. I appecar before you
with your kind permission to speak for the 500 members of the Fairfax County
Chamber of Commerce, of which I am the president.

Mr. Chairman, the Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce heartily welcomes
the CIA to the proposed headquarters site for it at Langley, in Fairfax County.
OQur 500 members represent the great majority of the front rank business and
civic leaders of Fairfax County, representing every locality in the county, and
about every significant field of business and the professions.
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Among all our 500 members I do not know of a single one who is not in favor of &
locating the CIA at Langley. We have many members of the county chamber in
the Langley-McLean area, the community closest to the yroposed site, and all
these members from whom we have heard are enthusiastically hopeful that the
Langley site will be chosen.

The county chamber has collected copies of resolutions ani letters from various
organizations and individuals in the Langley-McLean area, ostablishing what we
view as an overwhelming majority sentiment in favor of th CIA there. In the
letter from the grange, for example, 242 grange members are represented. A copy
of this has been sent to the honorable chairman of this ecranmittee, along with
others such as the letter from the McLean Business Assopiation, indicating the
weight of sentiment for the CIA at Langley among Langley-McLean area resident.

Our information is that the few residents who do not join in this welcome to
the CIA at Langley are a very small minority. We think tl:eir fear that the CIA
will “injure the community’’ is based on erroneous ideas of :his splendid Federal
ageney, whose high standards are well known to most of us.

We believe that a vote in most of Fairfax County wotid show close to 100
percent for the CIA at Langley, and that in the locality im:mediately econcerned
a vote right now would show at least 2 to 1 and probably much more in favor
of the Langley site, Certainly the objectors appear to have been all along a very
minor fraction. And of this number, some of those formerly opposed are now
ardent advocates of the Langley site, because they have learmed more about the
CIA, and because they recognize that such a tract of Governinent-owned land is
likely to be taken soon by some major agency, and that the CIA is the one most
to be preferred. For these and the other reasons outlined, the Fairfax County
Chamber of Commerce respectfully urges your approval of i he Langley site, and

our allocation of the funds for construetion of the CTA headquarters there.
}’thank you.
COMMUNICATION

Senator Stennis. I was sent a letter signed by th- chairman of the
County of Fairfax Board of Supervisors, and I put :hat, in the record
the day the authorization bill was finally passed. Ts that still the
position of the county board, that they favor this T.angley site?

Mr. WirLs. Yes, sir.

Mr. MasseY. Yes, sir; I can answer that very definitely. The
board is on record on three occasions on favoring it, and not on any
occasion as not favoring it as you have in the recore..

Senator Cuavez. Mr. Smith.

Thr ProviDENCE JournaL, McLxan, V.
STATEMENT OF RICHARD M. SMITH, EDITOR AND PUBLISHER
PROJECT LOCATION

Mr. Smrr. Mr. Chairman and members of the sommittee, T will
read this hurriedly because of time.

I am Richard M. Smith, editor of the Providence .Journal, a weekly
newspaper with offices in McLean, Va.

I sympathize fully with the feelings of those who are appearing
before you today in opposition to the location of th Central Intelli
gence Agency at Langley, as for a great many years 7, too, have, both
personally and through my newspaper, opposed every project which
I thought would change the character of the neighl.orhood. Only a
few months ago I was among those who voted against the CTA pro-
posal at a mecting of the McLean Citizens Association. My vote
on that occasion was based on information given by the speaker,
which I now have every reason to believe was grossly exaggerated
and presented a picture far from the truth.
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Even at that the vote was only 105 to 80 against it, with some 50
people present not voting at all, which indicated that they at least
were not against it.

DEVELOPMENTS IN AREA

A number of developments are now taking place in the McLean-
Langley area, completely aside from CIA, which make it necessary
for those of us who have thus far opposed any change, to reasscss our
position.

Late in 1953, over our opposition, the county voted a $20 million
intograted sewer system, and at the present moment a $2 million
unit of it is being installed throughout the McLean-Langley area. Our
success in prior years in beating down local sewage proposals was
largely responsible for the bypassage of the section by the building
developers, and the retention of our semirural atmosphere. Within
the past 2 years, tho City of Falls Church Water Department, which
serves our area, has been rapidly pushing its network of mains in
every dircction. Because of these utilities, a building rush began in
the McLean-Langley arca before the CIA had been dreamed of, and
is now increasing in tempo every day.

I further understand on good authority that under the urban roads
section of the impending national highway bill, the belt highway
connecting the proposed Cabin John Bridge, adjacent to the Langley
site, and Jones Point Bridge at Alexandria, has reccived cxceedingly
high priority, and will probably be built within the next few years.
This road will further increase the development of the MecLean-
Langley area.

REASSESSMENT OF POSITION

These developments make it necessary for us to reassess our position.
We cannot logically pretend that the McLean-Langley arca can retain
all of its past semirural atmosphere. We must realize that a change
is underway, regardless of CIA, and devote our efforts toward the

strengthening of zoning and other restrictions which will guide the
development along desirable lines.

The speaker at the mecting of the McLean Citizens Association
some months ago said that an agency such as CTA would bring 35,000
permanent residents to the McLean-Langley arca. He based his state-
ment on what similar-sized installations had brought to other places.
If CIA were placed in some distant town, foreing all of its employees
to move there, and bringing in its wake the usual assortment of
butchers, bakers, and candlestick makers to serve them, there might
be some truth to his statement. As to the Langley site, however,
we believe 1t was utterly fantastic and misleading, for the following
reasons.

The Burcau of Public Roads land is right on the Potomac about 2
miles above Chain Bridge. It is proposed to extend the George
Washington Memorial Boulevard from its present terminus near
Key Bridge to the site if CIA locates there. This boulevard will
form a great traflic artery, from which the various bridges and boule-
vards now scrving northern Virginia and Washington branch off.
With thoese facilities, plus the two proposed new bridges at Roosevelt
Island and at Cabin John, we would say there is scarcely a single
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employee who could not reach the Langley site as rasily, or more so,
than he can now reach its present location. There would be no reason
for any of them to move in order to be nearer his work.

ACCESS TO SITE

I understand that about 70 percent of the CIA employees live in
Northwest Washington and Maryland, and about 30 percent in Vir-
ginia. In coming to the Langley site, they would reach the Memorial
Boulevard from the bridges, or from the numerous Virginia boule-
vards which connect with it between Alexandria and Langley, and
drive up the Memorial Boulevard to the site. This would interfere
with present road traffic scarcely at all, and few residents of the
MecLean-Langley area would even know they were there.

I can think of no location in the entire Greater Washington area
more ideally suited for CIA than Langley, nor one which would affect
the area in which it was located less. Sites such as have been suggested
around Alexandria would complicate traffic seriously. They would
also add at least 15 minutes of driving time, both going and coming,
for the great majority of CIA employees. This extra driving time
alone would consume some 4,000 extra man-hours each day for the
employees of CIA. Many of them would feel it necessary to move
from their present homes to others nearer the site. The Langley
location presents none of these problems.

Thank you, gentlemen.

Senator Cravez. Thank you, sir. Mr. Carper.

STATEMENT OF OSWALD V. CARPER, M:LEAN, VA,
PROJECT LOCATION

Mr. Carper. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, my
name is Oswald V. Carper. I am a lifelong resident of McLean, Va.,
which with Langley makes up the community closest to the proposed
site of the CIA there. :

I am in the contracting business. I am a member of the Fairfax
County Planning Commission, on the executive committee of the
Virginia State Grange, and a member of the board of directors of the
Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce.

Both as a resident of McLean, familiar with the local issue in
question, and as a citizen of Fairfax County, looking at the interests
as I see them of the whole area, I believe strongly in the Langley site
for the CTA. As a member of the Planning Commission of Fairfax
County, whose members serve practically without pay as a civie
service, I try to keep my outlook as fairly objective as I can, with
regard for the best interests of all concerned in all parts of the county.

In what I say in favor of Langley for the CIA, ? am simply joining
in the conclusions of the great majority of my friends and neighbors
in the McLean-Langley community. We feel that those who object
to the CIA there are not acquainted with the facts of the case. We
have every reason to believe that thesc objectors are extremcly few
relative to the others. Certainly most of the people I know around
there earnestly want this fine Government agency located on the
proposed site. CIA has been a main topic of diseussion in our ~om-
munity for months past, and on the basis of known facts, the majority
have reached a judgment strongly favoring it.
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I think I am acquainted with as many McLean and Langley people
as anybody you might find. Most of those I know feel that the CIA
at Langley will bring a lot of benefits, such as accelerated improve-
ments in roads, possibly speeding up of the urgently needed Cabin
John Bridge, and other things long overdue, particularly the extension
of the George Washington Parkway into Fairfax County, which has
been discussed for years. Above all, we fcel that the CIA with its
high standards of personncl will assure a fine class of new neighbors
and development of the site with creditable dignity and taste. Know-
ing we cannot expect to keep the somewhat rural character of our
ares forever, we want the CIA because we consider it the best of the
agencics that could be located on the proposed site. I thank you.

Senator CaavEz. Thank you, sir. Mr. Swenson will be the next
witness

Mr. Carrer. He is not here, sir

Senator Cuavez, Mr. Pancoast.

City OF ALEXANDRIA, VA.
STATEMENT OF JOSEPH M. PANCOAST, VICE MAYOR
INTRODUCTION OF WITNIESS

Mr. Pancoast. I am Joseph M. Pancoast, vice mayor of the city of
Alexandria, and the governing body, the city council, has delegated
to our city manager, Mr. Ira F. Willard, the opportunity to inform you
on the facts as we see them. So I will introduce Mr. Willard at this
time, with your permission.

Senator Cuavez, We will be very glad to hear Mr. Willard.

STATEMENT OF IRA F. WILLARD, CITY MANAGER, ALEXANDRIA,
VA., ACCOMPANIED BY VICE MAYOR PANCOAST, COUNCILMAN
JAMES M. DUNCAN, JR., AND DAVID S. HADDOCK OF THE
ALEXANDRIA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE.

PROJECT LOCATION

Mr. WiLLAarD. Senators, Alexandria has been running pretty close
to last all the way round in this location of the CIA building, but we
want to tell you that we appreciate the opportunity that you give us
to hear us now.

‘We have a delegation here from the city of Alexandria, members of
the city council and members of the chamber of commerce. We
held a meeting yesterday and decided in the interest of the conserva-
tion of time of the committee that we would have one statement to
malke for the entire delegation.

Senator Cuavez. We appreciate that.

Mr. Winnarp. If you would permit me, I will give that statement.

Before I go into it, sir, I would like to introduce the other members
of the delegation.

Councilman James M. Duncan, Jr., Mr. David S. Haddock, repre-
senting the Alexandria Chamber of Commerce, and our State senator
arrived this morning—woe did not know he was going to be here—and
he said he would like to make a brief statement at the end of my
statement if the committee would permit.

Approved For Release 2002/08/21 : CIA-RDP80B01676R004100060041-8



Approved For Release 2002/08/21 : CIA-RDP80B01676R004100060041-8
302 SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION BILL, 1956 .

Senator Cuavez. How long is your statement?

Mr. WirtLarp. I would run over it in about 10 minutes.

I would like to say that the mayor would have also been here, but
he was called out of town and could not make it. He is vitally inter-
ested in this project. '

Several months ago word was received in the city of Alexandria
that the CIA was looking for a site on which to lecate a new building,
which is the topic of this meeting this morning. Articles appeared
in the newspapers indicating that their first interest had been a site
at Langley, Va., and that the citizens of that dgrea had objected to
locating the building there.

ATTITUDE OF AGENCY

Realizing that the city of Alexandria had many advantages to offer,
a delegation called upon the authorities of the Clentral Intelligence
Agency at which time they were grected with this statement from the
CIA officials: “We arc glad that somebody wants us.”  Since that
time the position of the city of Alexandria has not changed. We do
not know whoether the position of the other partics in interest to this
matter has changed or not. We hope that it has not.

When our delegation explained to the CIA oflicials what advantages
we had, they were interested and requested that no information be
made public as to this matter due to the highly seeret nature of the
operations of that agencyv. Out of deference to their request all
meetings, conferences, and official acts of the city of Alexandria had
not been made public and no official statement has heretofore been
made by any official of the city of Alexandria. We would still con-
tinue to respect the request of the Central Intellivence Agency were
it not for the fact that we feel at this time the ease of the city of
Alexandria should be publicly presented for the benefit of this com-
mittee. So with your kind indulgence 1 would like to briefly review
the advantages which we consider the city of Alexandria has to offer
for the location of the building in our city.

I would like to show you a map of the metropolitan area which
shows both sites—Langley and Alexandria. This is a large-scale
map that you can look at closely. You can sce from this map that
Alexandria site is 6 miles distant from the White House and 4 miles
distant from the Pentagon Building, whereas the Langley site is 7
miles distant from the White House, and sever and a half miles
distant from the Pentagon. Mr. Dulles stated before the committee
that the distance of the proposed building should be within 10 or 15
minutes of the White House. He later stated that the volume of
business which the Ageney conducted with the Pentagon was 2 or 3
times greater than that conducted with others. In either event, the
Alexandria site more than meets the specifications so far as distance
is concerned.

The Alexandria site also has an adequate roml net extending in
all directions; bus transportation is available through an existing
transit company which is amply equipped to serve this area.

Senator CHavVEz. No strikes there.

Mr. WirLarp. No, sir. The State of Virginia has a law which
prohibits that.
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Adequate poworlines are available; water mains arc already in
oxistence which will serve this arca; a trunk sewer is already In
oxistence and another trunk sewer is being completed into the site
connecting with the $9 million scwage treatment plant which will
go into operation in the city in July 1956; a new telephone exchange
building is being completed by the Chesapeake & Potomac Telephone
Co. to cxpand the services in this area; new housing facilities for
the employces of the Agency, constructed within the last 5 years,
includes 8,300 apartments within 5 minutes of the Alexandria site
which rent from $65 to $125 a month. There is also new housing
which includes 3,700 houses within 15 -minutes of the site and at
present 300 more are under construction. Extensive older housing
is available for sale or rent in Alexandria and adjacent Fairfax County.
Adequate public and private schools are available for all of this
housing, and already the city of Alexandria has projected additional
school buildings in undeveloped land of the city in anticipation of
further development of the city. Within 500 yards of the proposed
site is a new high school which will cost in excess of $2 million, and
is ono of the most modern school plants in the United States

In conneetion with accessibility it is important to note that the
Alexandria site is on the Shirley Highway and traflic to and from the
site during rvush hours will run counterwise to the prevailing heavy
traffic into and out of Washington.

T don’t know if any members of the committec are acquainted with
the Shirley Highway. In the mornings going into Washington the
road is completely loaded. Coming from Washington towards the
Winkler site it is practically empty. In the evenings the traffic coming
out of Washington on the Shirley Highway is heavy, whereas into it
it is nominal.

T believe it is important to consider that.

COMPARISON OF SITES

T do not wish to deprecate the Langley site to the committee, but
the statement which I want to make is merely for the purpose of
comparing the two sites. At Langley there are no roads of fair
capacity; the bus transportation is inadequate; no power, water, or
sewage services are available; no gizable telephone facilitics are in
existence and none planned to my knowledge; and there is no com-
parable housing available in this area as indicated by the rural nature
of this area on the map. Duc to the rural character of this Langley
site it is reasonable to expect that few, if any, school facilitics are
available.

The cost of locating the site in Alexandria is nominal compared to
the cost running into millions for providing access roads, utilitics, and
facilities which will be required before this proposed building at
Langley could be used.  With this in mind, it is hoped that the com-
mittee will appropriate the money needed for building the structure
at once, and that the structure be located in Alexandria, where all
things needed for this building are already in existence.

Now, gentlemen, we have wanted the building from the very be-
ginning, and wo still want this building. There has been no word of
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official objection to the location of such a building in Alexandria, and
to my knowledge, no official objection has been miade to the location
of the building in the city of Alexandria. Th¢ reason for this, T
believe, is that the site which we propose is entirely adapted to the
use for which the land will be put and no citizer of the city or any
other place will be inconvenienced as the result of the building being
located there.
OBJECTIONS TO LANGLEY LOCATIO

Contrarily, numerous complaints and objectior:s have been regis-
tered by the MecLean-Langley residents in conneition with the loca-
tion of the building at Langley. I am sure that rhe members of the
committee are acquainted with these objections bee:tuse they have been
made for a long time and are still continuing to by made.

It is the hope of the city of Alexandria that the committee will give
favorable consideration to the many advantages which the city of
Alexandria offers for the location of the building ip this city, and that
such will be the recommendation of the committe for final adoption
by the Congress.

TESTIMONY BEFORE HOUSE COMMITTE &

In summary, let me quote the testimony of Mr Dulles before the
House Appropriations Subcommittee as follows:

We would be rather handicapped, for example, if the authgrization were only for
what we expect to expend next year. If we had the funds ir: hand for the building
we could procced with assurance,

Point No. 1, therefore, is that CIA needs their building now, for a
variety of reasons which Mr. Dulles gave to the Heuse subcommittee,
and he desires that all funds required for the building be appropriated
at this time. Point No. 2, because of the distance to the White
House and Pentagon, it appears that a site in Maryland would be
unsuitable. Point No. 3, the Langley site appears unsuited for further
consideration because it is uneconomical, because of the lack of site
facilities at Langley, and because of the strong cpposition of local
residents in the area, Point No. 4, the Alexand:ia site is entirely
suitable and is available for immediate commencement of construction,
if funds for the land and buildings are fully appropriated at this
session of the Congress. Point No. 5, there does not appear to be
any compelling reason why the authorization of %8,5600,000 for the
George Washington Memorial Parkway should not be eliminated from
the appropriation, and no reason appears why th¢ present Congress
should not appropriate the full amount for the land and building in
order that construction could be begun immediate!y for the CIA in
the Alexandria area.

Thank you very much, gentlemen, for Yyour court:ous consideration
of this matter.

STATEMENT OF CITY COUNCIL

Senator Chavez, I would like to submit for the r-cord a resolution
which has been passed by the City Council of the C ity of Alexandria,
inviting and requesting the CTA fo locate there.

Also a little brochure which somebody prepared and gave to me
this morning to be incorporated in the record,
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The dissenting statement of Mr. Max S, Wehrly, & member of the
Regional Council Planning Commission, of his opinion as to the loca-
tion at Langley.

A letter from Mr. J. S. Everly, the president of the Alexandria
Chamber of Commerce, inviting the CIA to locate in the area.

(The material referred to follows:)

STATEMENT OF THE ALEXANDRIA DELEGATION IN REGARD T0o FUNDS FOR THE
: CIA BuiLping

Gentlemen, we appear before you today in the interest of the city of Alexandria
with regard to having the CIA building located in our city. I am Ira F. Willard,
city manager of Alexandria, Va., and I will be the spokesman for the Alexandria
-delegation, which is composed of Vice Mayor Joseph M. Pancoast; Councilman
James M. Dunean, Jr.; and Mr. David 8. Haddock, representing the Alexandria
Chamber of Commerce. The mayor of the eity of Alexandria would have been
prescnt but prior commitments made it impossible for him to attend, but he is
vitally interested in this project.

Several months ago word was reccived in the city of Alexandria that the CIA
was looking for a site on which to locate a new building, which is the topic of
this meeting this morning. Articles appeared in the newspapers indicating that
+their first interest had been in a site at Langley, Va., and that the citizens of
that area had objected to locating the building there.

Realizing that the city of Alexandria had many advantages to offer, a delegation
called upon the authorities of the Central Intelligence Agency at which time they
were greeted with this statement from the CIA officials: “We are glad that
somebody wants us.” Sinee that time the position of the city of Alexandria
has not changed. We do not know whether the position of the other parties in
interest to this matter has changed or not. We hope that it has not.

When our delegation explained to the CIA officials what advantages we had,
they were interested and requested that no information Le macde public as to this
matter due to the highly secret nature of the operations of that Agency. Out of
deference to their request all meetings, conferences, and official acts of the city of
Alexandria had not been made public, and no official statement has heretofore
been made by any official of the city of Alexandria. We would still continue to
respect the request of the Central Intelligence Agency were it not for the fact that
we feel at this time that the case of the city of Alexandria should be publicly
presented for the benefit of this committee. So with your kind indulgence I
would like to briefly review the advantages which we consider the city of Alex-
andria has to offer for the location of the building in our eity. :

I would like to show you a map of the metropolitan area which shows both
sites—Langley and Alexandria. You can see from this map that the Alcxandria
site is 6 miles distant from the White Ilouse and 4 miles distant from the Pentagon
Building, whereas the Langley site is 7 miles distant from the White House and
7% miles distant from the Pentagon. Mr. Dulles stated before the committee
that the distance of the proposed building should be within 10 or 15 minutes from
the White House. He later stated that the volume of business which the Agency
conducted with the Pentagon was 2 or 3 times greater than that conducted with
others. In either event, the Alexandria site more than meets the specifications
so far as distance is concerned.

The Alexandria site also has an adequate road net extending in all directions;
bus transportation is available through an existing fransit company which is
amply equipped to serve this arca; adequate powerlines are available; water mains
are already in existencc which will serve this area; a trunk sewer is already in
existence and another trunk sewer is being completed into the site connecting
with a $9 million scwage-treatment plant which will go into operation in the
city in July 1956; a new telephone exchange building is being completed by the
Chesapeake & Potomac Telephone Co. to expand the service in this arca; new
housing facilities for the employecs of the Ageney, constructed within the last
5 years, includes 8,300 apartments within & minutes of the Alexandria site which
rent from $65 to $125 a month. There is also new housing which includes 3,700
houses within 15 minutes of the site, and at present 300 more are under construc-
tion. Ixtensive, older housing is available for sale or rent in Alexandria and
adjacent Fairfax County. Adequate public and privatc schools are available
for all of this housing, and already the city of Alexandria has projected addi-
tional school buildings in undeveloped land of the eity in anticipation of further
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development of the city. Within 500 yards of the proposed site is a new high “
school which has cost in excess of $2 million, and is one of the most modern
high-school plants in the United States.

In connection with accessibility it is important to note that the Alexandria
site is on the Shirley Highway and traffic to and from the site during rush hours
will run counterwise to the prevailing heavy traffic into and out of Washington.

I do not wish to deprecate the Langley site to the cemmittee, but the state-
ment which T want to make is merely for the purpose of comparing the two sites.
At Langley there are no roads of fair capacity; bus transportation is inadequate;
no power, water, or sewage services are available: no sizable telephone facilities
are in existence and none planned to my knowledge; and there is no comparable
housing available in this area as indicated by the rural nature of this area on
the map, and due to the rural character of this Langley site it is reasonable to
expect that few, if any, school facilitics are available.

The cost of locating the site in Alexandria is nominal coripared to a cost running
into millions for providing access roads, utilities, and fagilities which will be re-
quired before this proposed building at Langley could be uzed. With this is mind
it is hoped that the committee will appropriate the money needed for building the
structure at once and that the structure be located in Alexandria where all things
needed for this building are already in existence.

Now, gentlemen, we have wanted the building from the very beginning, and we
still want this building. There has heen no word of offici:! objection to the loca-
tion of such & building in Alexandria and, to my knowledgr:, no unofficial objection
has been made to the location of the building in the city of Alexandria. The rea-
son for this, I believe, is that the site which we propose is entirely adapted to the
use for which the land will be put and no citizen of the city or any other place will
be inconvenienced as the result of the building being loeatcd there.

Contrarily, numerous complaints and objections have bLeen registered by the
MeLean-Langley residents in eonncction with the loeation of the building at
Langley. T am sure that the members of the committee are acquainted with
these objections because they have heen made for a long time and are still con-
tinuing to he made.

COMMENT RE OPEN LETTER PUBLISHED BY MCLFAN CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

It is the hope of the city of Alexandria that the commitice will give favorable
consideration to the many advantages which the city of Alexandria offers for the
loeation of the building in this city, and that such will be {lie recommendation of
the committee for final adoption by the Congress.

In summary, let me quote testimony of Mr. Dulles befofe the House Appropria-
tions Subcommittee as follows: “We wonld be rather hansicapped, for example,
if the authorization were only for what we expect to expend next year. If we
had the funds in hand for the building we could proceed with assurance.” Point
No. 1, therefore, is that CIA needs their building now, fur a variety of reasons
which Mr. Dulles gave to the House subeommittee, and he desires that all funds
required for the building he appropriated at this time. Point No. 2: Beeause of
distance to the White House and Pentagon, it appears that a site in Maryland
would be unsuitable. Point No. 8: The Tangley site apperrs unsuited for further
consideration because it is uneconomical, beeause of the Liek of site facilities at
Langlev, and because of the strong opposition of local residents in the area.
Point No. 4: The Alexandria site is entirely suitable an is available for im-
mediate commencement of construction, if funds for the land and building are
fully appropriated at this session of the Congress. Point No. 5: There docs not
appear to be any compelling reason why the authorization of $8,500,000 for the
George Washington Memorial Parkway should not be eliminated from the
appropriation, and no reason appears why the present (‘ongress should not
appropriate the full amount for the land and tne building it order that construe-
tion eould be begun immediately for the CIA in the Alexandria area.

Thank you very much, gentlemen, for your courtecus vonsideration in this
matter.

CIA Pra~s $38 MirLioN Burlping, THIRD As LARGE as PenTacoN ON FEDERAL
ProPERTY a7 LancreEy—Winn House 8,000; AL Urirs WiLL Be UxbDER
ONE Roor

(By Mary Lou Werner)

The Government’s supersecret Central Intelligence Agen«y proposes to build a
$38 million headquarters building which will house 8,000 to 10,000 persons at
Langley in Fairfax County, Va., the Stur learned today.
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The mammoth installation—about one-third the size of the Pentagon—will
consolidate the scattered offices of CIA in and around Washington.

One hundred acres that now serve the Burcau of Public Roads for highway
research has been sclected for the CIA office site, it was learned. The property is
on Route 193—known as Old Georgetown Pike—and stretehes all the way to the
Potomac River.

HOPE FOR START IN APRIL

Informed sources said CIA hoped to start construction in April. It is expected
the project will take 2 years to complete. Fairfax County officials have becn told
that 8,000 persons will be employed at first, and ultimately 10,000 persons will
work there.

A spokesman for CTA said the agency was very definitely interested in the
Cllzaélg}é)y site, but declared that plans to begin construction there still were not
definite.

[S. Rept. No. 694, 84th Cong., 1st sess.]

AvuroriziNe CONSTRUCTION AT MILITARY, NAvaL, AND AIR FORCE INsTALLA-
rioNg—TrrLE IV

This title of the bill would authorize the Director of Central Intelligence to
construct a headquarters building, together with related facilities, appurtenances,
utilities, and access roads at a cost not to execod $53,500,000.

Selection of a site for this construction was the subject of careful committee
inquiry, One of the proposcd locations that is still a very likely possibility is on
Government-owned land at Langley, Va. If this site is finally chosen, an exten-
sion of the George Washington Memorial Parkway from its present terminus
approximateoy 3% miles below Chain Bridge to the research station of the Bureau
of Public Roads at Langley, Va., approximately 34 miles above Chain Bridge,
would be required. The bill includes authority to transfer $8,500,000 to the Na-
tional Capital Planning Commission and the Department of the Interior for the
acquisition of land and the construction of the extension of this parkway. If the
Langley site is not selected, this $8,500,000 would not be available for obligation.
The original estimate of $6 million for land acquisition at a site other than Langley
has been reduced by the committee to $1 million.

CIA Rrusmers LancLey Sire FPor DBulLbING
(By Robert C, Albrook, staff reporter)

The Central Intelligence Agency has abandoned the Langley, Va., site for its
proposed new $38 million headquarters.

The National Capital Regional Planning Council voted ycsterday to approve
the location, although two members entered a strong dissent.  But within minutes
of the Council’s action, CIA notified the National Capital Planning Commission
it was withdrawing its request for NCT'C approval of the site, required by law.

The Planning Commission then voted to join with the Regional Council in an
effort to find other suitable sites for the Intelligence Agency.

CIA’s abandonment of the Langley site, according to Representative Joel T.
Broyhill (Republican, Virginia), resulted from refusal or inability of the community
and the State to provide the necessary highways, sewers, and other facilities that
would be needed.

CIA Dircctor Allen Dulles personally believes the Langley location would be
ideal, it was lecarned. But his agency fcars it would have to assume the entire
cost of the various roads and other improvements nceessary to serve a headquar-
ters in that area. And this added expense might make it more difficult to get
congressional approval of the entire project, CIA believes.

The Regional Council’s approval of the Langley site, in fact, was conditioned
upon the Federal Government assuming the initial cost of the nceded public
facilities.
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Trxans Buy 500-Acke Prot IN Fairrax County For Bousineg ProecT —SI1TH: L
Forrows Prorosep Grorce Wasmineron Hicuway Rourk

A 500-acre plot of property fronting the Potomac River in Fairfax County will
be developed by 5 wealthy Texas oilmen along the route of the proposed George
Washington Memorial Highway.

Robert J. McCandlish, attorney for the purchasers say+ the Texans hope the
parkway is never built because it would handicap developImient of the property for
large, expensive homes. They feel if the highway does go thirough, a less expensive
type development would be more suitable.

The acreage is a portion of the former Mackall property, a seenic woodland
with 3,485 feet of river frontage and about 2,100 feet of frontage on the Georgetown
Pike. The purchasers, all of Dallas, Tex., paid a certifieds check for $745,056 to
Williamm W. Mackall and Arthur Hellen. The new owners are B, J. Majors,
Z. L. Majors, Toddie L. Wynne, Toddie L. Wynne, Jr., anid Angus L. Wynne, Jr.

The next proposed extension of the parkway would carry it along the river in
front of the Mackall property, but the Government has ot yet put up funds to
acquire & right-of-way in the county. The Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
has twice shown interest in the highway by matching Government funds in the
county budget for right-of-way acquisition. Public water and sewer is not now
available on the property.

BexpuEIM Raprs SEnate AcTioN oN CIA—LocaL S1tE AnvocaTep BY Mavor—
LancrLEy FavorEDp 1N RECENT AcTioN 1IN Uprrir CHAMBER

Mayor Leroy S. Bendheim this morning lashed out st recent congressional
action authorizing the sum of $58 million for a new CIA headquarters at Langley,
as “‘typical false economy’” which would pour “$11 million of the taxpayers’ money
down the drain.”

“Something just doesn’t make sense,” he declared. ““ifcre we have offered a
130-acre site in Alexandria, complete with roads and all necessary facilities for
CIA at less than $400,000 only to find that Congress has approved spending
$11 million for the same thing in Langley. According to nur contacts with CIA,
the objections of Langley eivie groups and an endless serics of news articles, the
Alexandria site was as good as selected. The entire mattir is a puzzling surprise
to me,”” he observed.

Mayor Bendheim, who assumed his office last Friday, has served as vice mayor
on a city council committee offering a site at the intersection of Seminary Road
and Shirley Highway to the CIA which has proposed building a new $38 nillion
headquarters.

June 29, 1955—WHar Acan?—CIA 8t WEIeHING T.ocatioNn IN Lanerey

Allen W. Dulles, Director of the Central Intelligence Agency, has informed the
president of the Fairfax Chamber of Commerce that the ageney is still giving
serious consideration to the Langley area of the county as a site for its new head-
quarters building.

In a letter to W. C. Wills, the chamber’s president and a candidate for eounty
supervisor from the Mason District, Mr. Dulles expressed thanks for “preparation
of the most attractive brochure illustrating pertinent poiris that should be eon-
sidered in our final site selected.”

Mr. Dulles added: “We are grateful for your assistance and interest in this
matter and assure you that Langley continues to receive our serious consideration.’”

O~ Lananey Site—Too Mucu SecrEcy Is Laww To Cia

A Washington attorney who lives in MecLean, Va., suid yesterday that the
Central Intelligence Agency had used “unwarranted seercey’” and had misled
citizens of the Langley area when it reversed a decigion net to build a new head-
quarters building there.

Roger D. Fisher, of Georgetown Pike, said CTA is entitled to and “ought to
keep its operations sceret.  But where it builds its headquarters is hardly a matter
which can be kept secret.”

Fisher, said it was publicly announced in April that CIA hiad dropped considera-
tion of the Langley site, then CIA “secretly reversed its position.’
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“T am convineed,” said Fisher, “that as a result of this secrecy the Congress
has not been informed of the full picture regarding the public roads tract asv
Langley.”

He said he doubted that members of the House Appropriations Committee,
now considering funds for the proposed building, were informed that under a
1930 act of Congress, the proposed site on the Potomac above Chain Bridge was
placed under the supervision of the National Capital Planning Cominission for

park purposes.

In a letter to committec members, signed by Fisher on behalf of himself and
six other Langley area residents, Fisher said “to locate in Langley would damage
a unique community with no offsetting gain to CIA.”

The letter said Fairfax County is already hard pressed to provide water, sewer-
age, schools, roads, police, and other facilities for a rapidly growing population.

No afirmative rcason, the letter said, has been offered for locating the office
building on potential park land, in the midat of an entirely residential area, against

the wishes of the community.

Score: Alexandria, $400,000; Langley, $12,500,000.

Tue Box Score
Cost other than for the CIA building alone:

ALEXANDRIA

Cost to the United States, for
land . __-.
‘Cost to the city of Alexandria
to enlarge the exit from
Shirley Highway onto the

200, 000

400, 000

Total cost

The Alexandria site also has:

An adequate road net extending in all
directions.

Bus transportation available in an
existing company (Virginia law prevents
strikes which might suspend service).

Power lines into the site.

Water mains into the site.

A trunk sewer being completed into

the site, eonneecting with new city
treatment plant.

A new telephone exchange building
being completed, to expand ecxisting
serviee in this area.

New housing includes 8,300 apart-
ments within 5 minutes’ drive ($65 to
$125).

New housing includes 3,700 houses
within 15 minutes drive and 300 meorc
arc under construction.

Older housing available for sale or
rent in Alexandria and Fairfax County.

Public and private schools are ade-
quate, and a new $2 million high school
is being built only 500 yards from the
site.
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LANGLEY
Cost to the United States,

memorial parkway_____ $8, 500, 000
Cost to the State of Virginia
for other acecess roads__. 2, 500, 000
Cost to Fairfax County for
SCWeISLEe  _ - 1, 000, 000
Cost to the city of Falls )
Church for water supply- 500, 000
Total cost__.___..__ 12, 500, 000

The Langley site has:

No road whatever of even fair ca-
pacity.

Inadequate bus transportation (and,
at the moment, none available to em-
ployees living in Washington).

No available power.

No available water; only source is
from the eity of Falls Church, which is
dependent upon Arlington and could
be cut off in emcrgency.

No sewerage facilities.

No sizable telephone facilities.

No comparable housing.

No comparable housing.

No comparable housing.

The rural charseter of the arca indi-

cates that few, if any, school facilitics
are available.
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DISSENTING STATEMENT
Max 8. Wehrly

For reasons outlined below, I eannot coneur with the aitached majority report
of the regional council committee relating to the loeation of the CIA in the
Langley, Va., area. )

I readily agree that it is possible to locate this installation in the Langley area,
but only on the basis that it is possible to do anything, given sufficient tine and
assured funds. However, I do not think that a project of this magnitude is
feasible or desirable in the subject loeation from the standpr.int of either the present
or foreseeable effect and impact it will have on this portion of the metropolitan
area in terms of adjacent land use, accessibility, public utilities, community serv-
ices and related factors.

I believe that the planning eouneil would be entirely reiniss in its duty if it did
not enumerate at least the major elements of impaet that such a facility will have
on the area for the information of the jurisdictions affepiced, as well as for the
TFederal ageneies involved. )

A careful analysis of the planning considerations related to this site reveals
that the proposed project would, in my opinion, have a greater impact here than
on almost any other part of Fairfax County and northern Arlington, as it would
require a complete recasting of plauning and development of the area in terms of
magnitude, timing, and cost. If this were a taxpaying agtivity locating in such
an area, both the initial and long-termn financial impact would be considerably
modified. T should like to list for the record the considerutions, as I sec them,
which would be involved in this project.

(a) Changes in existing plans for the arca

Existing development of and plans for the area, in cluding the proposed Fairfax
master plan just completed, are based on a relatively opru-type low population
density not to exceed 10 persons per acre. Virtually no anultifamily uses are in
existence or eontemplated. Commercial and industrial @ses are at a minimum.
In my opinion, the area is peculiarly suited to this type of development for reasons
of topography, subsoil, access, and existing charaeter. In offect it continues the
character of development already firmly established in £he comparable part of
Arlington County. With the advent of a large installatioh. such as proposed, the
well-conceived plans for the area would have to be complctely reviewed. This
in jtself would be time consuming and expensive. ‘

(b) Population growth

It has been estimated that this installation will bring into the area an addi-
tional 22,700 persons directly attributable to the project. This is based on a
ratio of 1.4 service workers for each emplovee or basic worker. We have been
informed that only about 10 percent of the existing employees now live in the
county out of 30 percent in the northern Virginia ares. It should be noted
that as the area changes character, with smaller lots and mure numerous shopping
centers, there will undoubtedly be a further increase in population generated by,
but unrelated to, the project itself.

(¢) Utdlities

The agency has stated that they are aiming for a 2- {0 3-year completion
date. This would require concurrently complete sewage ireatment and water
service facilities. .

At the present time, the projected treatment plant in the Pimmit Run water-
shed has been authorized and bonds issued on the basis of 10 persons to the
acre to serve 7,500 people by the end of a s-year perigil. This plant, unless
substantially enlarged, would be at or beyond ifs initial capacity on completion,
I am informed that to enlarge it now at county expense,"would require revising
or scrapping the present bond issue, new plans, a revised Bond issue, approval of
the State water control board, and a relocation of the plant, requiring a delay
of at least 2 to 3 years. It could mean a trunk line to Arlington, Alexandria,
or Blue Plains at considerable cost and time. The Unit~d States Engineer’s
Office has advised that sewage effluent could not be dumped at the site shove
the proposed Little Falls Dam.

The present water supply in the area is now obtained wither from scattered
ground water sources or purchase from Falls Church through the Arlington
mains.,  Arlington, in turn, purchases it from the Washington Aqueduct. Arling-
ton, by written agrecment can shut off the supply to ¥alls Church on 1 year’s
uotice, as they require more water. Careful population forecasts indicate this
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shut-off period to be within about 5 years, at which time Arlington will need
the full capacity of thesc mains. But it would be only 2 to 3 ycars away if this
project and the development gencrated by it should be scrved through the
Arlington mains. These mains cross the river into Arlington County at Chain
Bridge. Falls Church is contemplating a new service main across the river at
Little Falls, designed to connect directly with the Dalecarlia supply. However,
the earlicst possible completion date would appear to be 1960-62, provided funds
were available—which they are not. Tven then, there is a serious question if
the Dalecarlia supply would be in a position to furnish the Falls Church main
in excess of the nmormal supply estimated by 1960-65 and based on estimates
made for a lower demand. In any cvent, all cvidence points to a deficiency
between supply and demand for a period of at least 2 to 4 years if the proposed
installation is built at Tangley.

(d) Highwoys and bridges

Present highway plans, if fully completed, would probably be satisfactory to
gerve this project. However, within the time sehedule proposed, the following
highways would have to be completed concurrently with the project, as it can now
be reached only by one narrow two-lanc Toad. Only by so doing could the site
be reached within any reasonable time period during peaks.

George Washington Momorial Parkway, from Spout Run at least to the prop-
erty, and preferably to Cabin John Bridge, would be required. Funds are avail-
able for this acquisition of right-of-way but it is very doubtful if these funds are
now adequate in view of the speculative land values resulting from this project.
The roadway would in all probability necd to be six lanes instead of 4 from Chain
Bridge to the site.

Routes 123 and 193 in Virginia should be double-barreled to provide adequate
capacity, with six lanes on 193 from Glebe Road to Langley. The Virginia
Highway Department has stated that the improvement of 123 is from 5 to 10
vears away if developed on the basis of cxisting priorities and available funds.
There is apparcntly no priority for the further improvement of 193,

Studies by Arlington County indicate that because of the confluence of the
parkway and Route 123 at the Chain Bridge bottleneck, it would require both the
parkway and 123 to be 6-lane facilitics rather than the presently proposed 4,
to provide adequate lanc capacity for peak periods. Additional width will mean
additional rights-of-way and new design plans.

This project will also necessitate a very ecarly priority for the Cabin John
Bridge and the Virginia portion of the outer belt. Neither have any priority or
authorization at present. )

(e) Economics

This scction of Northern Virginia has been experiencing & sound, gradual and
desirable economic development under existing plans beeause of the low density
on large lot areas, requiring a minimum of public facilities and services and
supporting a commensurate tax base. If the need for capital improvements
inereases cxcessively and rapidly, it is evident that plans, priorities and financing
will have to be drastically revised. i

Tt should be clear that neither the counties nor the State are, or will soon be,
in a financial position to absorb the financial impact which can be expected
within the time schedule outlined. If considered at all, it should he only on the
basis of a complete and coordinated commitment of funds for these facilities and
sorvices to be made available concurrently with the appropriation for the installa-
tion itself.

Tn addition to this aspect, it is my considered judgment that the particular site
proposed for this installation lies in one of the scctions of northern Virginia lcast
able to accommodate it in terms of existing or foresecable access, utilites and
services, or its disruptive effect upon the present character and desirable future
development of the area.

ALEXANDRIA CuAMBER OF COMMERCE, Ine.,
Alezandria, Va., July 13, 1955.
Hon. Cart HAYDEN, .
Chairman, Senate Appropriations Commiltee,
Senate Office Building, Washington, D. C.

Drar Mr. ConcrEssMaN: As the Congross considers the appropriation for the
now Central Intelligence Agency building, 1 urge strongly on behalf of the
ﬁ{exangrga Chamber of Commerce that this building be located in the eity of

oxandria.
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We in Alexandria have a site available for immediate commeneement of con-
struction. The only costs beyond that of the building would be $200,000 for
land and an equal amount for improvement, of the entrance from Shirlev Highway.
The Alexandria site is amply provided with roads and-ail other utilities and its
economy is outstandingly manifest in comparison with other suggested sites
where site improvement would cost millions of dollars. No public objection to the
Alexandria site has been made on any grounds by any person.

Recent action by the House Appropriations Committer to eliminate funds for
this projeet appears to have been hased largely upon lagk of g previous site selee-
tion for the building. Let me urge upon vou and vour eammittee my conclusion
that there is no compelling reason why the CIA could nui be given the complete
appropriation for the type of building it desires and procecd immediately to build
at the Alexandria site.

Respectfully yours,

3

J. 8. Evegrwy,
President, Alexandria’Chamber of Commerce.
Senator ELLenprr. How is the site you propose located with
reference to Fort Belvoir?
Mr. Witnarp. T would say about 7 miles.
At this time I would like to introduce our State senator, Mr. Booth.

STATEMENT OF HON. ARMISTEAD BOOTHE, VIRGINIA STATE
SENATOR FROM THE CITY OF ALEXANDRIA

INTEREST IN PROJECT

Mr. Boorue. Senator Chavez, T am Armistesd Boothe, at the
present time the delegate from Alexandria to the Virginia House
of Delegates. T am the Democratic nomince for the State Senate,
but unfortunately in our district nomination is no longer tantamount
to election. )

Senator Cuavez. And still you want more Federal buildings.

Mr. Boorue. Yes, sir. As a matter of fact, | believe that this
proposition is so good for the CIA and so good far Alexandria, that I
would be delighted to welcome it to Alexandria. In a nutshell,
Senator, there is no question about the fact that Alexandria offers
the least expensive and the most adaptable site for the building. I
do not believe that when the facts are examined that can be argued
two ways. All facilities are available.

Secondly, the Mount Vernon Memorial Highway is to be built,
This certainly is no immediate decision or thought of when the CIA
building came along. Therefore, it does seem ther. are some grounds
for saying that the selection of the Langley site will mean an addi-
tional appropriation immediately of $8.5 million by the Federal
Government.

What concerns me primarily is the burden that it is going to cast
on the State of Virginia, which I do not believe lias been gone into
up to this time. The State Iighway Commissioner of Virginia,
Gen. James Anderson, has said now for over 2 years that he is falling
behind at the rate of $33 million a year merely in the upkeep of the
highways which Virginia now has.” In other words, he needs $33
million more each year than he is receiving to kéep up our roads as
they are. That perhaps does not sound like a great deal of money to
you gentlemen in the Senate, but it represents one-third of the cost
of the Virginia highways today. The annual appropriation is about
$90 million a year for the entire State,
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2 REVENUE FROM GASOLINE TAX

Senator ELLENDER. Aren’t you getting a good decal more revenue
from gasoline taxes by virtue of the use of these roads.

Mr. Boorrr. We are getting from the gasoline taxes right now $60
million a year.

Senator ELLENDER. What is that percentage?

Mr. Boornr. That is about two-thirds of all the operating costs.
The balances comes from licenses and so forth.

Senator ELLENDER. What is your tax per gallon?

Mr. Boorue. It is 6 cents. The Governor recommended a 1-cent
increase in the last session of the legislature which did not go through.

In addition to that fact that we are falling behind, it has been
jmpossible to make the appropriations in such a way as to take care
of the demands for northern Virginia. The greatest bottlenecks in
the Commonwealth are right here. Unfortunately, for northern
Virginia, the State highway system is fairly good downstate, and the
Jegislators cannot excite themselves over making the appropriations
which should be made to do away with the constrictions we have in
and around Alexandria and Fairfax County at Seven Corners and
many other places.

OPPOSITION TO LANGLEY SITE

Tt seems to me that the construction of this building at Langley
will cast a staggering burden on the State of Virginia, because the

beginning of the building of this one highway will be merely the
beginning of what will have to be done with other roads in order to
feed into it.

Senator ELiENDER. Langley is not in your genatorial district?

Mr. Boorun. No, sir.  Alexandria is. Actually we have not in the
remomberable past been able to make State appropriations adequate
for Fairfax County. This will increase the burden intolerably and I
don’t sec how the State can do it.

In Alexandria one of the confidential acts of the city council which
they held in confidence for the CIA was the passing of a resolution
guarantecing $1 million for the building of access roads, Shirley
Highway is there. It has to be widened and should be widened by
ono widsh. The traffic problem will not be increased, and I respect-
fully differ with Mr. Wills if the building is passed there because the
traffic going to CIA will be going down in the morning and coming
back in the afternoon, the directions where the flow will be the lightest
at those times. Therefore, wo feel that should not be a problem.

This problem of the burden on the State of Virginia is something
which is almost incalculable.

Senator ELLENDER. You mean if built in Langley?

Mr. Boorur. Yes, sir. All of the access roads which will have to
be constructed, the increase in the pressure on the existing bottle-
necks will be terrific. I just don’t belicve or I would wish that the
State of Virginia would be consulted in more detail if the Langley site
is adopted, if these gentlemen finally decide to go there.

T would like to say one thing, Mr. Chairman. I want the,record
perfectly clear. I am the attorney for Mr. Winkler. T want that to
bo known to this committee, because I am not here representing Mr.
Winkler. I am here on behalf of the city of Alexandria.
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COST OF SITE .

Senator ELLENDER. Mr. Scnator Elect, as I uniderstand the matter,
the CIA is getting a free site-—of course, it is already owned by the
Government.  Why could you not interest the people there in giving
the Government a free site for the building? You would cinch it then,,
I believe.  Only about a million dollars would be involved.

Mr. Boorug. It is not. He is only asking $275,000.

Senator ErLunprr. I thought Mr. Dulles said it would require
$1 million for the site.

Mr. DuLnes. We only asked for a million. I said it would not.
necessarily require all of the million.

Senator ELLExDER. Why do you ask for mor: than the property
costs?

Mr. DuLrus. Tdon’t know. I have not completed my negotintions,
This, T belicve, is for how many acres?

Mr. Boorre. Seventy.

Mr. Durres. That will not be adequate. 1 will have to buy addi-
tional acreage. I want my land to be as cheap as possible. 1 am glad
to have the competitors bidding against each othor,

AREA NEEDED

Senator ELLeNDpER. As T understand you, yox need at least 100
acres.

Mr. DuLres. Yes, at loast.

Senator ELLenprer. How much of that will beused for parking?

Mr. Warte. Fifty to sixty acres for parking.

Senator ELLenpER. What will the rest be used for?

Mr. Warre. The actual building would require somewhere between
25 and 30, sir.

Senator ELLenpER. You don’t mean the building will cover 25 or
30 acres.

Mr. Warte. The building must be landscaped and whatnot that
goes around the building would take that much agreage.

Mr. DuLies. I want a bit of protection aroun the building. I
want distance between myself and the road.

Senator ErrenvpER. You mean you need protection against the
Virginians? What difference would a fow yards: more or less make
if you build a fence?

Mr. Durres. That area will’ be built up pretty rapidly around
the Winkler or other plots. There arce three plots in contemplation.

Senator ELLeNpEr. Couldn’t you do with 70 acres?

Mr. Durnes. T think it would be very unwise.

Mr. Boorur. May I sav something here, without attempting to
debate with Mr. Dulles. I certainly do not want 1o do that. When
Mr. Winkler was first approached, and I believe Colonel White will
bear this out, I think they mentioned 40 or 50 acres.  He gave them
15, and put a price of $5,000 an acre on the balance. Then they felt
that they might need 70 acres. 1 can say sincerely and truthfully that
we did not know until this moment that CIA warnted 100 acres. T
know where Mr. Winkler is.

Mr. Durres. Mr. Winkler knew it.

Mr. Bootre. He knew vou wanted 100 acres?

Mr. Waire. Oh, yes.
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A Mr. Booras. He is on vacation but he could be reached. If thisisa

question of CIA going to Langley

Senator BLreNpER. That is what I suggested a while ago. You
folks are coming here for the purpose of getting CIA and this com-
mittee interestod. If you get busy and offer a site they want at a
reasonable price, you could cinch the installation very quickly.

““Mr. Boorsr. We honestly felt we had met all the conditions.

Sonator BLrnenper. And let the committee know in advance what
it will cost, Then you may close the bargain within the next week,
be}(lza,use we are going to get out of Washington in about 2 more weeks,
I hope.

Mr. Cuavrz. If you don’t get sufficient land now, and you need it
5 years hence, you will not get it for $5,000 an acre.

Mr. Durnes. That is correct.

Senator ELLENDER. I am not arguing as to the size. I conform to
your judgment. It is only a suggestion that I am throwing out to
these folks. I am familiar with these things out in my own area in
south Louisiana. We often give a premium to get such fine businesses
as will be generated by the ercction of the CIA building in that locality.
If you went to Louisiana, we would give you a site and water and
everything else.

Mr. Dunies. Thank you, Senator.

Mr. Boornt. Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

{(The following memorandum was later submitted:)

MumoraNDUM R# Sitz oF CIA BumbpiNeg BY ArmisTeEAD L. BooTHE
POINT I. ACRRAGE AND COST

To clear up a possible misunderstanding cxisting at the end of the hearing on
Triday, July 15, 1955, it should be pointed out that sufficient land is available
at the Alexandria site to fulfill the CIA’s latest request of 100 acres. Mark
Winkler has offercd 85 acres. This is all the acreage which the CIA has requested
from Mr. Winkler. John Teunis has committed himself to an additional 12 acres,
and he is willing to have the commitment inercased to 15 acres.

‘At the time of the hearing on July 15, 1955, the total cost to the United States
Government of these 100 acres was $545,000. The CIA has never questioned the
fairness and indeed, the gencrosity of this offer. The total price represents less
than half the fair market value of the property involved as established by sales of
comparable properties in this immediate area sinee 1953. If, however, the price
olement is to any degree an obstacle to the selection of the Alexandria site, I am
authorized to state that the price is, of course, open to further negotiation.

POINT II, HIGHWAY FACILITIES

The location of CIA at Langley will necessitate the following:

(a) Extension of George Washington Memorial Bridge at immediate cost to the

Federal Government of $8,500,000.
- (p) Chain Bridge will be overburdened. The CIA has been informed by the
Highway Department of the District of Columbia Government that the location
of CIA at Langley would result in an overburdening of vchicular traffic using
Chain Bridge.

(¢) The Virginia State highway from Chain Bridge to Langley would have to
be developed into a dual highway four lanes wide at a cost to the State of
$1,200,000. The State highway department has been requested to make no other
surveys of the cost of building and improving other roads in this areca, which must
be constructed and improved if the CIA goes to Langley.

(d) Glebe Road, a narrow, winding highway, will be overburdened and must
be straightencd and widened.

(¢) The highway from Langley to MecLean and beyond will have to be widened,
straightened, and improved. :
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(f) The highway from Langley west toward Great Fall: will have to be changed
in character, straightened, widened, and improved.

The total cost to the State of Virginia would appear to¢ amount more nearly to
$5 million than to the figure of 31,200,000 estimated for the 1 road from Chain
Bridge to Langley. The State highway department does not have these funds
and cannot, at the present time, make commitments it should make or exceute as
speedily as it should the commitments it has already ma-de to northern Virginia.

The city of Alexandria has committed itself to spend the $1 million for the auxil-
iary road improvements around the Federal site. Fairf:x County has made no
such similar commitment.

Senator Cuavez. Thank you, gentlemen. The committec will
stand in recess until 2 o’clock.
(Thereupon, at 1 o’clock p. m., a recess was taken until 2 p. m.)

AFTERNOON SESSION, 2 P. M,

Senator Cravrz. The committee will be in order.
We will first hear from Congressman Vinson.

TATEMENT OF HON. CARL VINSON, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF GEORGIA

GENERAL STATEMENT

Nr. Chairman, I want to thank you for the
orded me to appear before your com-
my opinion, an action taken by the

1 unsound, based on the facts as
presented, an would be contrar\to the best int:rests of the Navy
Department, agd, therefore, cont ry to the best interests of our
defense.

Reprysentative Vinson.
opportumNty which you have
mittee todgy to tell you why,
House Appdopriations Committ

VAL ORDNANCE PLA

The item to whic
Macon, Ga., which
$3,800,000.

I believe a brief histody of the background\of this installation will
prove helpful in permittink you to make a con\idered judgment as to
the wisdom of the House éqmmittee’s action. \ -
The appropriation of $3,808,000 would permit
ilding at the naval ordnance¥plant in Macon. \

riginally, the operation now\arried on at Macoi\was carried on at
twl separate plants; the Macon \ne, and another pnt at Milledge-
ville \Ga.

TheN\Milledgeville plant was estdplished in 1943, ahd the Macon
plant inN941." The Milledgeville plint did all the man facturing of
parts for\primers, tracers, fuses, and\ other similar exNosive com-
ponents. e Macon plant, on the ober hand, nssemb d, loaded,
reconditioned) and shipped these compodents.

Early in 194%, the Milledgeville plant wis found rxcess to :
of the Navy and\yas leased, and in 1950 it wWas sold. T might 3y that
the sale of this plAnt was one of the few insthncos where the Gyvern-
ment’s return very glosely approximated the ahfual replacement ¥alue
of the facility.

When the MilledgeXjlle plant was leased, the
percent of the productipn equipment and move

I refer relates to ¥he naval ordnance plant at
\avolves an appropjation in the amount of

¢ construction of a.
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